### CONTENTS.

Bombay Reports 1929-31. (1. Civil Justice, 1929. pp.1-46. 7231,7:87 +criminal 1930. FP. 48-93. D31.7:87 dto. 2. 1. Lana Revenue, including Sina, 1929-30. pp.94-158. X723, 3 4. Season and Urop, 1929-30. pp.158-218. X? (1).2517 4 S. Excise, 1929-30. pp.219-289. X7294 JP. -5 8. Irrigation, 1929-30. pp.280-334. - DP6 . 7 6 7. Industries, 1930-31. pp. 335-358. 7 E. David Sassoon Industrial and Reformatory Institution, Matunga, 1930-31. pp.359-369. アルニージ、シラー2311 M **B %.** Peformatory School, Yeravda, 1930-31. pp. 370-377. 9 19. Senitary Board, 1930-31. pp.378-385. 10 1%. Statistical Tables re: to the working of the Stamp Lept., including Sind, 1930-31. pp.386-390. I R. Police: City of Bombay, 1930. pp.391-435. 12 1%. Police, including the Railways, 1930. pp. 436-461. 13 54. Uriminal Tribes Act, 1930. pp. 462-505. Y 1.2 . 2 Mart (18. Report: Retrenchment Committee, 1931. (Chairman: Rustom Jehangir Vakil.) pp.506-526. 1231, 0:98:573.1121-156. Interim Report dto. pp.527-539. 5 3. Report of the Special Officer appointed to enquire into allegations re the use of police in connection with Collections of Land Revenue in the Bardoli Taluka and the Valod Mahal of the Surat Hist. (Chairman: R.G.Gordon). 1931. pp.540-553. S for 1 and 1 ¥723

# REPORT ON THE ADMINISTRATION OF CIVIL JUSTICE IN THE PRESIDENCY OF BOMBAY DURING

1. This report and the statements appended to it relate to the Presidency proper and not to Sind.

2. Judicial Staff-(Statement No. 1).—The Judicial Staff employed in the Presidency on 31st December 1929 and available for Civil Cases consisted of 10 permanent High Court Judges and 1 temporary Additional Judge; 17 District Judges; 10 Assistant Judges (including 3 under training): a Chief Judge and 5 Judges (including one temporary Additional Judge) of the Presidency Small Cause Court; 2 Provincial Small Cause Court Judges; 21 First Class Subordinate Judges and 101 Second Class Subordinate Judges. In addition, the Registrars of the Small Cause Court Judge. There were also 3 Inamdars and Jagirdars exercising the powers of a Subordinate Judge under Regulation XIII of 1830 and 93 Village Munsiffs appointed under the Deccan Agriculturists' Relief Act, Act XVII of 1879.

#### THE CHIEF JUSTICE.

The Honourable Sir Amberson Barrington Marten, Knight, presided over the High Court from 1st January to 9th June and from 17th October to 31st December 1929. His Lordship was on leave from 10th June to 16th October 1929 during which period the Honourable Sir Norman Kemp officiated as Chief Justice.

#### PUISNE JUDGES.

The Honourable Sir Charles Gordon Hill Fawcett, Knight, I.C.S., from 1st January 1929 to 28th June 1929. His Lordship was on special duty till 14th March 1929, after which His Lordship assumed and relinquished charge of his office as Puisne Judge on 15th March 1929 and proceeded on leave preparatory to retirement.

The Honourable Sir Norman Kemp, Kt., from 1st January to 9th June and from 17th October to 31st December 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice G. D. Madgavkar, I.C.S., from 1st January 17th March 1929 and from 15th April to 31st December 1929. His Lordship was on leave from 18th March 12 14th April 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice Mirza Ali Akbar Khan, from 1st January to 9th June and from 17th October to 31st December 1929. His Lordship was on leave from 10th June to 16th October 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice C. P. Blackwell, from 1st January to 7th April and from 15th April to 31st December 1929. His Lordship was on leave from 8th to 14th April 1929,

мо ј 23—1

The Honourable Mr. Justice S. S. Patkar from 1st January to 31st December 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice W. T. W. Baker, I.C.S., from 1st January to 9th June 1929 and from 17th October to 31st December 1929. His Lordship was on leave from 10th June to 16th October 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice S. J. Murphy, I.C.S., from 1st January to 31st December 1929. His Lordship acted as a Judge from 1st January to 14th April 1929 and was appointed a Puisne Judge from 15th April 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice S. S. Rangnekar from 1st January to 31st December 1929. His Lordship acted as an Additional Judge from 1st January to 14th April 1929 and was appointed a Puisne Judge from 15th April 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice R. S. Broomfield, I.C.S., from 16th November to 31st December 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice J. D. Davar acted as an Additional Judge from 1st January to 14th April 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice B. J. Wadia acted as an Additional Judge from 21st January to 13th April 1929 and as a Puisne Judge from 10th June to 16th October 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice Balak Ram, I.C.S., acted as a Puisne Judge from 18th March to 14th April 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice K. McI. Kemp acted as Puisne Judge from 10th June to 16th October 1929 and as an Additional Judge from 21st October to 31st December 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice A. C. Wild, I.C.S., acted as Puisne Judge from 10th June to 15th November 1929.

The Honourable Mr. Justice F. W. Allison, I.C.S., acted as a Puisne Judge from 10th June to 16th October 1929.

#### HIGH COURT.

#### 1-ORIGINAL JURISDICTION.

3. Original Suits for disposal—(Statement No. 3).—The number of civil suits pending on the Original Side of the High Court at the end of the year 1928 was 3,060 including 68 suits received by transfer from the Bombay Court of Small Causes. The number instituted during the year 1929 was 2,620 including 16 suits received by transfer from the Bombay Court of Small Causes and 252 (including 1 suit received by transfer from the Bombay Court, of Small Causes) restored during the year. The above totals 3,060, 2,620 and 232 make an aggregate of 5,912 for disposal in 1925 as against 5,636 in 1928.

4. Original Suits disposed of (Statement No. 5).—The number of suits decided was 2,421 including 20 suits received by transfer from the Bombay Court of Small Causes. The number left undisposed of at the end of the year was 3,491 including 65 suits received by transfer from

the Bombay Court of Small Causes. This number is 431 more than the corresponding number at the end of the previous year. Of the 3,491 suits, 2,340 were ripe for hearing and in arrear, an increase of 413 suits over the previous year. There were 2,160 suits whose hearing had been pending for over one year. This is an increase of 535 suits on the figures of the previous year.

Of the suits decided :--

2,111 were disposed of without contest.

310 were disposed of with contest.

#### 2,421

The average duration of contested and uncontested suifs disposed of in the year 1929 was 184 days and 127 days respectively.

5. The number of 3,491 suits left undisposed of at the end of the year under report is made up of the suits filed in the following years, viz.:-

3	suits	of the year	1919
1	$\operatorname{suit}$	,,	<b>19</b> 20
5	suits	"	1921
10	<b>,</b> ,	,,	1922
35	,,	**	1923
99	,,	,,	1924
261	,,	,,	1925
382	,,	**	1926
514	"	*1	1927
850	,,	,,	1928
1,331	,,		1929

3.491

6. Suits Instituted and Disposed of under the Testamentary and Intestate Jurisdiction.—The number of suits pending at the end of the year 1928 was 11. The number instituted during the year 1929 was 17. Thus the total for disposal in 1929 was 28. Of these, 15 were decided and 13 remained pending at the close of the year.

Of the suits decided :---

1 was disposed of without contest.

14 were disposed of with contest.

There were three suits pending over one year at the close of the year. 7. Suits Instituted and Disposed of under the Admiralty and Vice-

Admiralty Jurisdiction.—2 suits were pending at the close of the year 1928. None was instituted during the year under report. Of the 2 suits, one was dismissed with contest and one remained pending at the close of the year 1929.

8. Suits Instituted and Disposed of under the Parsi Chief Matrimonial Jurisdiction.—The number of suits pending at the end of the year 1928 was 4 and the number instituted during 1929 was 8 making a total of 12

<sup>15</sup> 

for disposal in 1929. Of these, 7 were decided and 5 remained pending at the close of the year 1929. There was no suit pending over one year at the close of the year.

Of the suits decided :---

3 were disposed of without contest.

4 were disposed of with contest.

7

9. Insolvency Petitions.—The number of petitions pending at the end of the year 1928 was 3,953 and the number instituted during the year 1929 was 1,048 making a total of 5,001 for disposal in 1929. Of these 1,675 were decided and 3,326 remained pending at the close of the year 1929. There were 2,367 petitions pending over one year at the close of the year 1929.

Of the cases decided :--

1.581 were determined without contest.

- 9 were disposed of by suspending the discharge after contest.
- 85 were dismissed after contest.

1,675

10. Appeals to the Privy Council.—Five appeals were pending from the previous year and 1 was admitted during the year making a total of 6 for disposal in the year 1929.

Of the above 6 appeals :--

- 1 was decided by the Privy Council who confirmed the Decree of the Appeal Court.
- 5 were pending before the Privy Council in England (including 3 despatched during the year and 1 in which liberty to Appellant has been given to apply to the Privy Council for leave to Appeal in *forma pauperis*).

11. References to take accounts, etc.—The number of references to take accounts, to make inquiries, as to estates to be administered or partitioned, as to debts and incumbrances, as to allowances to be made for maintenance, on question of title or questions affecting minors in proposed terms of settlement, to settle conveyances, and in like matters pending at the commencement of the year 1929 was 267, 195 references were filed in 1929 in the Office of the Commissioner for taking accounts, making a total of 462 for disposal. The number of references disposed of by him during the year 1929 was 242.

12. Petitions for Probate and Letters of Administration, etc.—During the year 504 petitions for Probate and Letters of Administration, 17 Pauper petitions for leave to sue or defend in *forma pauperis*, 22 petitions under the Indian Companies Act, 39 petitions under the Indian Trust Act, 30 references under the Land Acquisition Act and 440 petitions under the Guardian and Wards, Lunacy and Arbitration Acts, etc., making in all 1,052, were filed for disposal.

12A. Awards under the Indian Arbitration Act, 1899.—The number of awards filed during the year was 231.

13. Applications for Execution of Decrees, etc.—(Statement No. 13).— The number of applications pending at the commencement of the year was 819 and the number of applications filed during the year was 2,478, making a total of 3,297 for disposal. Of these, 475 were disposed of by transfer to other Courts, in 247 satisfaction was obtained in full, in 281 satisfaction was obtained in part, and 1,327 were wholly infructuous, making a total of 2,330 and 967 remained at the close of the year 1929.

Number of Darkhasts (Decrees or Orders) disposed of during the year in which immoveable property was sold was 45. Number of Decrees received from the other Courts for execution during the year was 83.

14. Receipts and Expenditure.—The following statement shows receipts and expenditure of the High Court on the Original Side during the year 1929.

#### Receipts.

		Ks.	а.	р.	
Fees realised by means of stamps	••	9,29,544	12	7	
Probate and Administration duty		8,93,821	4	0	
Admission fees for Advocates and Attorneys	••	8,500	0	0	
Rent from High Court Chambers	• •	16,713	9	0	

#### Expenditure.

One-fifth salary of the Honourable the Chief		
Justice plus his leave salary and the acting		
salary of the Acting Chief Justice and the		
salaries of the 5 Puisne Judges and of the		
Additional and Acting Judges	3,05,992 11	0
Salaries of Gazetted Officers	1,39,030 3	0
Salaries of the Establishment on the Original Side.	2,99,686 13	0
Contingencies	79,268 10	5

Total .. 8,23,978 5 5

These figures do not include the receipts and expenditure of the Office of the Official Assignee which show a further net profit. (See paragraph 58.)

<sup>\*</sup>Note.—This figure includes Rs. 31,235 being the income of the office of the Court Receiver and Liquidator from the 15th April 1929—the date on which it was started to the 31st of December 1929. This figure of Rs. 31,235 is subject to adjustment that will have to be made if any sums charged by the Court Receiver and Liquidator are wholly or partially disallowed by the Commissioner and the Commissioner's decision, if appealed from is upheld by the Court or the Judge in Chambers.

15. Taxing Office.—The number of bills taxed during the year was as follows :—

Between party and party-1,748.

Between Attorney and Client-529.

The Court fees for taxation during the year amounted to Rs. 1,38,860-5-0. This sum is also included in the item "fees realised by means of stamps."

16. Financial Results.—The following figures exhibit the financial results for the last three years, including under the head of expenditure, the salaries of the Judges :—

· · ·	Year	Probate Administr duty	ation	Other Receipts	Expenditure		
1927 1928 1929	••	  	Rs. 10,07,784 9,57,779 8,93,821	60	Rs. a. p. 9,41,065 4 1 9,42,297 3 10 9,38,044 12 7	Rs. a. p. 7,08,773 2 9 7,51,490 1 6 8,23,978 5 5	

#### HIGH COURT.

#### II.---APPELLATE JURISDICTION.

### Appeals from the High Court Decrees under Section 15 of the Letters Patent.

17. (Statement No. 7).—Thirty-five appeals from decrees on the Original Side of the High Court were filed during the year and 32 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of the total 67, 45 were decided and 22 (including 2 over a year old) remained pending at the close of the year. The number of appeals disposed of was more by 2 than in 1928. These 45 appeals were decided as under :—

4—Dismissed or not prosecuted;

32-Decrees of the Courts of First Instance confirmed;

3-Decrees of the Courts of First Instance modified ;

5-Decrees of the Courts of First Instance reversed ; and

1-The case was remanded to the Court of First Instance.

....

45

The average duration in contested and uncontested appeals was 219 and 109 days respectively.

18. (Statement No. 8).—Thirty-six appeals from Orders on the Original Side were filed during the year and 19 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of the total 55, 37 were decided and 18 (including 4 over a year old) remained pending at the close of the year. The number of such appeals disposed of was more by 8 than in 1928. The disposals of these appeals were as follows :---

- 12 Dismissed or not prosecuted ;
- 20 Orders of the Courts of First Instance confirmed ;
  - 1 Order of the Court of First Instance modified ; and
  - 4 Orders of the Courts of First Instance reversed.
- .

37

The average duration in contested and uncontested appeals from Orders was 172 and 68 days respectively.

19. (Statement No. 7).—On the Appellate Side, 95 Letters Patent Appeals from High Court Decrees were filed during the year and 32 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of the total 127, 65 were decided and 62 (including 12 over a year old) remained pending at the close of the year. The number of appeals disposed of was more by 10 than in 1928. The disposals of these appeals were as under :—

- 48 Dismissed or not prosecuted;
- 10 Decrees appealed against confirmed;
- 6 Decrees appealed against reversed and new decrees passed;
- 1 Decree appealed against reversed and case remanded for -- re-trial.

65

The average duration in contested and uncontested appeals under the Letters Patent was 643 and 48 days respectively.

#### Appeals from the Subordinate Civil Courts.

20. Appeals to the High Court from the Subordinate Courts-

Appeals .	Pending at the end of 1928	Instituted	Decided	Pending at the end of 1929
First Appeals (from Original Decrees)	1,343	389	195	1,537
Second Appeals (from Appellate Decrees. Appeals from Orders.	1,170 57	1,212 70	909 62	1,473 65
Total	2,570	1,671	1,166	3,075

(S t a tements Nos. 7 and 8).—The statement in the margin shows the numbers of first and second appeals from decrees and appeals from orders of the Provincial

Courts of Original and Appellate Jurisdiction, which came before the High Court and were decided during the year. The institutions of first appeals were less by 208 and those of second appeals were more by 117 than in 1928, and the institutions of appeals from orders were less by 1 than in that year.

21. Appeals decided—(Statements Nos. 7 and 8).—The disposals of first and second appeals and of the appeals from orders show a decrease of 182, 186 and 25 respectively on the figures of the previous year. . 22. Appeals pending-(Statements Nos. 7 and 8).—At the close of the year 1,537 first appeals, 1,473 second appeals and 65 appeals from orders were pending. The aggregate total of the pending appeals is more by 505 than in 1928.

The average duration in contested and uncontested appeals in the High Court was as follows :---

1

			Contested. number of days.	Uncontested. Number of days.
First appeals	••		1,072	30
Second Appeals	••	••	724	51
Appeals from Orders	••		543	20

23. Comparative Statement of Civil Work of the High Court during the past four years.—(Statements Nos. 7 and 8).—The following statement shows in detail the civil business which has come before and disposed of by the High Court in its Appellate Jurisdiction during each of the past four years :—

	Instituted			Disposed of				
	1926	1927	1928	1929	1926	1927	1928	1929
First Appeals (from Orl- ginal Decrees)	454	581	597	389	374	197	877	195
Second Appeals (from Appellate Decrees)	945	1,055	1,095	1,212	698	679	1,095	909
Appeals under the Letters Patent	82	- 75	44	95	51	80	55	65
Appeals from Orders	86	79	71	70	68	68	87	62
Civil Revisional Applica-	415	371	432	462	386	325	444	414
Civil Beforences	31	24	22	8	17	24	22	22
Applications for Review	51	16	10	15	56	19	12	14
Miscellaneous Applications.	1,033	1,084	1,385	1,342	952	1,319	1,262	1,396

24. Results of appeals—(Statements Nos. 7 and 8).—Of the 195 appeals from Original Decrees decided, 69 were dismissed or not prosecuted. Of the remaining 126, the decrees of the lower Courts were confirmed in 82, reversed in 12 and modified in 28, and four cases were remanded. Of the 909 appeals from Appellate Decrees decided, 535 were dismissed or not prosecuted. Of the remaining 374, the decrees of the lower Courts were affirmed in 280, reversed in 56, modified in 30 and 8 cases were remanded.

(Statement No. 8).—Of the 62 appeals from orders decided, 19 were dismissed or not prosecuted. Of the remaining 43, the orders of the lower Courts were affirmed in 26, reversed in 9, modified in 2 and 6 cases were remanded.

During the year under report, three appeals under the Workmen's Compensation Act, 1923, were filed and two were pending at the beginning of the year. Of these five cases, one was dismissed or not prosecuted, one was decided, the order of the lower Court being confirmed and three appeals remained pending at the close of the year.

One reference under the Workmen's Compensation Act, 1923, pending at the beginning of the year under report was disposed of during the year.

References under other Acts filed and disposed of during the year were as follows :---

Filed :---

2 under the Aden Act (Bombay Act II of 1864).

1 under the Indian Divorce Act (Act IV of 1869).

2 under the Indian Stamp Act (Act II of 1899).

3 under the Indian Income Tax (Act XI of 1922).

8

Disposals :---

2 were under the Stamp Act (Act II of 1899).

11 were under the Aden Act (Bombay Act II of 1864).

3 were under the Income Tax Act (Act XI of 1922).

5 were under the Divorce Act (Act IV of 1869).

1 was under the Workmen's Compensation Act (Act VIII of 1923).

22

Under the powers given to the Registrar of the High Court, 514 applications under the Civil Procedure Code were disposed of by him.

25. Appeals to the Privy Council.—At the opening of the year, 7 applications for leave to appeal were pending orders. Four new applications were filed during the year. Of these 11 applications for leave to appeal, 8 were rejected and in 1 the Rule was made absolute and two remained pending at the close of the year. During the year four appeals were despatched to England.

26. Results of appeals to the Privy Council.—During the year nine appeals were disposed of by the Privy Council out of the 21 appeals pending before it against the decisions of the High Court. Out of nine appeals decided, the decisions of this High Court were confirmed in six and reversed in three.

27. Income and Expenditure.—The following statement shows the receipts and expenditure of the High Court on the Appellate Side during the year 1929 :—

#### Receipts.

			Rs.	а.	p.	
Fees realised by means of stamps	in	the			•	
Registrar's Office		••	1,89,019	0.	0	
Other miscellaneous receipts in cash			13,751	5	5	
Fees realised by means of stamps	in	$\mathbf{the}$				
Translators' Department		••	5,367	8	0	
Tota	ıl		2,08,137	13	5	

мо ј 23-2

#### Expenditure.

	Rs.	á,	р.
Four-fifth salary of the Honourable the Chief			1
Justice and the salaries of the four Puisne			
Judges (including acting allowances)	2,43,376	6	0
Travelling Allowance to the Honourable Judges.	561	6	0
Salaries of Gazetted Officers	49,265	0	0
Salaries of the Registrar's Establishment	1,09,839		0
Travelling allowance to Peon	6	4	0
Salaries of the Translators' Department,			
Appellate Side	30,686	1	0
Pleaders' fees in Murder Cases	2,000	0	0
Contingencies	7,661		9
Total	4,43,396	9	9

#### Expenditure of the High Court Press.

Salaries of the Establishment			••	10,306	5	0
Contingencies	••	••	••	497	14	0
		Total	••	10,804	3	0

making a total expenditure of Rs. 4,54,200-12-9.

#### CIVIL COURTS SUBORDINATE TO THE HIGH COURT.

#### APPELLATE JURISDICTION.

28. Appeals instituted—(Statement No. 7).—5,658 appeals were instituted in 1929, showing an increase of 97 as compared with the previous year. The number of appeals instituted was larger in 11, and smaller in 6 districts. There were noticeable increases in East Khandesh (74), Ratnagiri (65) and Ahmednagar (57). In the remaining 8 districts the variations were less than 50. The decrease, on the other hand, was noticeable in West Khandesh (120), Belgaum (73) and Broach (41). The remaining three districts show decreases below 30.

29. Appeals disposed of—(Statements Nos. 7 and 14).—5,791 appeals were disposed of during the year including 633 by First Class Subordinate Judges exercising Appellate Powers. These two figures are greater by 816 and 432 respectively than the corresponding figures of the previous year.

There was an increase in the disposals in nine districts, the greatest being in Belgaum (384), followed by Sholapur (274), Thana (265) and Nasik (173). On the other hand there was a decrease in the disposals in eight districts, the greatest being in Ahmedabad (297), followed by Broach (93). In the remaining six districts, the variations were less than 50. 30. Appeals pending—(Statement No. 7).—There were 5,433 appeals pending at the close of the year, the number being less by 133 than at the end of 1928.

(Statement No. 14).—The number of appeals pending for more than a year fell from 1,508 to 1,102.

31. Results of appeals-(Statement No. 7).-The results of the decision of appeals in the lower Courts during the year were as follows :--

In 670 cases, or 11.6 per cent., of the whole, the appeals were either summarily dismissed or not prosecuted, in 3,136 cases or 54.1 per cent., the judgments of the lower courts were affirmed, in 696 or 12 per cent., they were modified, in 1,005 or 17.4 per cent., they were reversed and in the remaining 284 cases or 4.9 per cent., the appeals were remanded.

32. The average duration of appeals in contested appeals in the lower appellate courts was 443 while that in uncontested appeals was 89.

33. Miscellaneous appeals—(Statement No. 8).—436 miscellaneous appeals were instituted during the year and 166 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of the total 602, 425 were disposed of during the year and 177 remained pending at its close. The number pending was more by 11 than in the previous year.

34. The average duration of days in contested miscellaneous appeals in the lower Appellate Courts was 143 whereas that in uncontested appeals was 54.

### CIVIL COURTS IN THE MOFUSSIL SUBORDINATE TO THE HIGH COURT.

#### ORIGINAL JURISDICTION.

35. Changes in Jurisdiction.—During the year under report, a change was effected in the jurisdiction of one of the Civil Courts in the Presidency as under :—

Out of the linked courts of Karmala and Madha in the Sholapur District the Court of Karmala was abolished with effect from 3rd January 1929 and the 123 villages of the Karmala taluka were included in the local limits of the ordinary jurisdiction of the Court of Subordinate Judge of Madha. (*Vide* Government Notification, Home Department, No. 2466/2 dated 17th November 1928.)

36. Original suits instituted—(Statement No. 3).—The number of suits instituted in 1929 was 1,70,440 an increase of 14,472 on the figures of the previous year. The former figure includes 10,072 suits instituted in the Village Munsiffs' Courts in the Districts of Ahmednagar, Dharwar, Khandesh (East and West), Poona, Satara and Sholapur, the figures of which have not been shown in the report for 1928 but have been added from this year, as per Government of India's Notification No. F.-296/IV-25 Judicial dated 15th August 1928.

The increase occurred in money suits to the extent of 10.9 per cent. while it was of 1.6 per cent. in title and other suits, the number of money suits being 1,42,334 as against 1,28,313 in 1928 and that of title and other suits being 28,106 as against 27,655 in 1928.

(Statement No. 4).--The total value of suits instituted in 1929 amounted to Rs. 5,21,71,853 a decrease of Rs. 56,139 on the total for 1928.

37. Local distribution—(Statement No. 3).—The number of suits instituted in 1929 showed an increase in 14 districts and a decrease in the remaining three districts.

There was no appreciable increase in any district except Kaira (955). In other districts, viz., West Khandesh (3,395), Poona (2,483), Satara (2,043), Dharwar (1,213), Sholapur (1,036) and Ahmednagar (1,006) the increase was only due to the inclusion of institutions of the Village Munsiffs' Courts which were not shown in the previous year.

(Statement No. 3).—The largest number of suits instituted during the year was in East Khandesh (19,374). In no other district except Poona, West Khandesh, Kaira, Nasik and Ahmedabad did the institutions exceed 10,000. Institutions ranged between 5,000 to 10,000 in Ratnagiri, Dharwar, Belgaum, Sholapur, Bijapur, Ahmednagar, Satara, Thana, Surat and Broach and Panch Mahals. Kanara showed only 3,775 suits as instituted while the lowest figure 2,965 came to the share of Kolaba.

38. Number of suits disposed of —(Statement No. 5).—In addition to the 1,70,440 suits instituted during the year and 68,767 suits pending from the previous year (in the latter figure are included 123 Miscellaneous cases, which were transferred to Statement No. 5 from Statement No. 6, being treated as Regular suits and the figure of arrears before the Village Munsiffs' Courts of those Districts, which were not previously shown), 2,132 suits were revived or received on remand or review making a total of 2,41,339 for disposal.

The number of suits disposed of during the year was 1,67,401 an increase of 13,425. The former figure includes those decided by the Village Munsifis' Courts.

Of the total number of suits during the year, viz., 1,67,401, Paid Sub-Divisional Tribunals (that is, Courts of Subordinate Judges) disposed of 1,43,934 suits, Small Cause Courts 11,812, District Courts 410, Village Munsiffs' Courts 11,169 and the remaining 76 suits were decided by Unpaid Tribunals that is (Inamdars and Jagirdars).

39. Results of suits decided--(Statement No. 5).-Out of the suits disposed of during the year, 22,517 or 13.5 per cent. were disposed of without trial; 69,006 or 41.2 per cent. without contest; 74,644 or 44.6 per cent. with contest and 1,234 or .7 per cent. by compromise.

Of the 74,644 suits decided on contest, 67,733 or 90.7 per cent. resulted in favour of the Plaintiffs and 6,911 or 9.3 per cent. in favour of the Defendants.

40. Suits disposed of by Inamdars and Jagirdars—(Statement No. 5).— The Unpaid Tribunals disposed of 76 original suits of which 47 were contested. In 1928, the figures were 51 and 26 respectively. 41. Suits disposed of by Subordinate Judges—(Statement No. 5).— The number of original suits disposed of by Subordinate Judges was 1,43,934 an increase of 3,429 on the figures of the previous year. The increase is chiefly in the number of cases decided under the ordinary procedure and appears in contested suits only. The figures of suits decided under the Small Cause Court Procedure show an aggregate increase of 2,969 there being a decrease of 1,273 in contested suits and an increase of 4,242 in uncontested suits. The number of suits decided under the ordinary procedure was 76,821 and under the small cause procedure 67,113. Of these,  $54 \cdot 5$  and  $39 \cdot 5$  per cent. respectively were contested. The percentage of suits decided after contest both under the ordinary and the small cause procedure shows an increase of  $\cdot 6$  and a decrease of  $3 \cdot 9$  respectively as compared with that of the previous year.

42. Suits disposed of by Small Cause Court Judges-(Statement No.5).-The Provincial Small Cause Courts disposed of 11,812 suits an increase of 439 on the total of the previous year's disposals. Of these, 7,381 were decided uncontested and the remaining 4,431 suits were disposed of after contest. The former shows an increase by 1,430 while the latter a decrease of 991 as against those shown in the previous year.

43. Suits disposed of by District and Assistant Judges-(Statement No. 5).—The District Courts disposed of 410 original suits of which 246 (47 less than last year) were contested.

44. Suits disposed of by the Village Munsiffs-(Statement No. 5).-The Village Munsiffs disposed of 11,169 suits out of which 2,695 were decided after contest.

45. Pending Suits—(Statement No. 5).—The number of suits pending at the close of the year was 73,938 including those before the Village Munsiffs' Courts as against 66,579 shown in the previous year which comes to 68,767 after the inclusion of 123 Miscellaneous Cases treated as suits and the inclusion of 2,065 suits pending at the beginning of the year under report before the Village Munsiffs' Courts of those Districts which had not given statistics of the Village Munsiffs' Courts in the previous year.

(Statement No. 14).—Of the pending cases, 6,533 had been pending for more than a year; this shows an increase of 1,153 over the figure of the previous year. Of the suits pending over a year, 3 were in the Courts of the Inamdars and Jagirdars, 212 in the Courts of the Village Munsiffs, 6,187 in the Courts of the Subordinate Judges, 62 in the Small Cause Courts and 69 in the District Courts, the figures showing as compared with last year an increase of 911 and 44 suits in the Courts of the Subordinate Judges and in the Small Cause Courts, and decrease of 4 and 10 in the Courts of the Inamdars and Jagirdars and in the District Courts.

The number of suits pending over a year was the largest in Poona (1,245) followed by Satara (755), Ahmedabad (496), Ahmednagar (406), East Khandesh (397), Broach (355), Kolaba (340), Belgaum (335), Kaira (318), Surat (317), Nasik (314), Dharwar (289) and Ratnagiri (284). The figures for the remaining districts are less than 200.

46. The average duration in days of suits both contested and uncontested was 181 and 97 in the Courts of the Inamdars and Jagirdars, 135 and 81 in the Courts of the Village Munsiffs, 290 and 135 in the Courts of the Subordinate Judges, 177 and 129 in the Provincial Small Cause Courts and 355 and 148 in the District Courts.

47. Execution Proceedings-(Statement No. 13).-There were 64,853 applications for execution of decrees pending from the previous year besides 616 applications pending before the Village Munsiffs' Courts of those Districts which had not given any figures of the Village Munsiffs' Courts in the previous year, 1,54,568 new applications were filed during the year. Out of the total number of applications before the Courts, 1,49,186 applications were disposed of during the year and 70,851 remained pending at its close. The disposals of the applications were as under:-

115 cases disposed of by transfer;

32,369 cases disposed of wherein realization was complete. 47,049 cases disposed of wherein realization was partial, and

69,653 cases disposed of as wholly infructuous.

#### 1,49,186

The total amount realized in Courts other than Small Cause Courts was Rs. 96,56,545-4-64.

Debtors were imprisoned in 486 cases, moveable property sold in 968 and immoveable property in 3,831.

48. Miscellaneous Cases—(Statement No. 6).—The number of miscellaneous institutions rose from 12,880 to 13,003. That of miscellaneous disposals fell from 13,004 to 12,335, whereas that of pending cases rose from 5,249 to 6,008, the former figure having excluded 123 miscellaneous cases treated as suits. Of the cases disposed of, 1,911 were decided without trial, 3,692 without contest, three on reference to arbitration and 6,729 after contest. Of these 6,729 contested cases, 4,474 or 66 5 per cent. were decided in favour of the plaintiffs.

'49. The average duration of days in contested and uncontested miscellaneous cases was 244 and 123 in the Courts of the Subordinate Judges, 96 and 61 in the Provincial Small Cause Courts and 175 and 92 in the District Courts.

#### III.-BOMBAY SMALL CAUSE COURT.

50. (Statements Nos. 3 and 5).—The figures of suits instituted, disposed of and pending at the close of the year 1929 in the Presidency Small Cause Court were 39,291, 37,675 and 6,358 respectively. The institutions, disposals and the number of suits pending show an increase of 5,062, 3,535 and 1,616 respectively over the figures of the previous year.

(Statement No. 4).—There was an increase in the institutions of suits not exceeding Rs. 1,000 in value whereas a decrease occurred in the case of suits above Rs. 1,000 but not exceeding Rs. 2,000. The total value of the litigation showed an increase for the year under report. The figure was Rs. 82,96,308-9-6 as against Rs. 76,90,605-13-0 in the preceding year.

51. Mode of disposal—(Statement No. 5).—Of the 37,675 suits disposed of, 635 were decided without trial, 32,489 without contest, 4,508 after contest and 43 on reference to arbitration.

52. The average duration in days in both contested and uncontested suits was 52 and 38.

53. Execution of Decrees (Statement No. 13).—Of the 24,697 applications for the execution of decrees that were before the Courts during the year (including 2,066 pending from the previous year) 21,239 were disposed of and 3,458 remained pending at the close of the year. Of the latter figure, 606 were more than three months old. Of the applications disposed of, 8,255 resulted in whole or partial satisfaction of the decrees granted, 12,074 were returned as wholly infructuous and 910 were transferred to other Courts.

The total amount realized was Rs. 15,75,290-0-6 as compared with the Rs. 12,81,425-7-7 in the previous year.

54. Coercive process—(Statement No. 13).—In order to enforce the execution of decrees, imprisonment was ordered in 443 cases and sale of moveables in 703. Both these figures show an increase of 101 and 35 over the figures of the previous year.

#### GENERAL.

55. As compared with the figures of 1928, the number of suits instituted and disposed of in the Subordinate Judges' Courts in 1929 increased by 3,862 and 3,429 respectively, the number of regular suits disposed of being more by 460 and those under Small Cause Court Jurisdiction being more by 2,969. With the number of revived suits and those pending at the end of the last year the total number of suits pending shows an increase from 61,114 to 65,315 (the former figure being further increased by the inclusion of 9 miscellaneous cases treated as suits). Similarly the number of suits pending over a year shows an increase from 5,276 to 6,187.

The number of appeals disposed of by the District Courts increased by 816. The First Class Subordinate Judges exercising Appellate Powers disposed of 633 appeals as against 201 in 1928. The total number of appeals pending in the District Court decreased from 5,566 to 5,433.

The figures of suits instituted, disposed of and pending on the Original Side of the High Court showed decreases by 354, 217 and 194 respectively on the figures of the preceding year.

On the Appellate Side of the High Court the total number of institutions and of disposals of appeals showed a decrease of 40 and 382 respectively on the figures of the preceding year. The total arrears of appeals on the Appellate Side increased from 2,604 to 3,140. 56. Inspection.-During the year under report, the District Judges inspected the following Courts of Subordinate Judges: Dhandhuka in the Ahmedabad District; Jamkhed, Kopargaon, Karjat, Shevgaon and Parner in the Ahmednagar District; Chikodi, Gokak, Hukeri and Athni in the Belgaum District; Bagalkot and Bijapur in the Bijapur District; Godhra and Dohad in the Broach District; Gadag, Hubli, Haveri and Dharwar in the Dharwar District; Umreth in the Kaira District; Nandurbar, Shirpur, Amalner and Dhulia in the West Khandesh District; Vadgaon, Talegaon and Junnar in the Poona District; Dapoli, Chiplun and Devrukh in the Ratnagiri District; Karad and Patan in the Satara District; Pandharpur, Madha, Akluj and Sholapur in the Sholapur District and Panvel, Murbad, Bhiwandi and Alibag in the Thana District.

57. Judicial Conferences.—The District Judges of Bijapur, Kanara and West Khandesh assembled Judicial conferences of the Judges subordinate to them and points touching on the practice and procedure of Civil Courts were discussed.

58. Receipts and Charges of the High Court.—For the year 1929, the total receipts of the High Court as shown in paragraphs 14 and 27 were Rs. 18,48,579-9-7 on the Original Side and Rs. 2,08,137-13-5 on the Appellate Side making an aggregate of Rs. 20,56,717-7-0. The total charges as shown in the same paragraphs were 8,23,978-5-5 on the Original Side and Rs. 4,54,200-12-9 on the Appellate Side making an aggregate of Rs. 12,78,179-2-2. The difference between these two aggregates shows a net profit of Rs. 7,78,538-4-10. This profit includes the Probate and Administration Duty (the cost of collecting which is borne by the High Court) but is exclusive of the net profit shown on the working of the office of the Official Assignee, which amounted for the year 1929 to a further sum of Rs. 73,037-8-4.

59. Receipts and Charges of all the Civil and Criminal Courts in the Presidency.—The total receipts of all the Courts (Civil and Criminal) in the Presidency have fallen from Rs. 90,56,597 to Rs. 88,97,450 and the total charges from Rs. 62,68,244 to Rs. 62,46,290. These figures have been supplied by the Accountant General, Bombay, in accordance with Government Resolution, Judicial Department, No. 5042 dated 11th August 1893. They show a net profit for the year of Rs. 26,51,160.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side, : Bombay, 5th July 1930. K. C. SEN, Registrar.

### REPORT ON THE ADMINISTRATION OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE IN THE PRESIDENCY OF BOMBAY DURING THE YEAR 1929

1. Judicial Staff-(Statement No. 1).—The Judicial Staff employed in the Presidency on the 31st December 1929 and available for Criminal Cases consisted of 10 permanent and 1 temporary High Court Judges; 17 Sessions Judges; 6 Additional Sessions Judges; 1 Assistant Sessions Judge; 343 First Class Magistrates; 410 Second Class Magistrates; 238 Third Class Magistrates; 164 Sanitary Committees and Sanitary\_ Boards under Bombay Act I of 1889; and 250 Village Panchayats under Bombay Act IX of 1920.

In addition to the above, there were 19,639 Police Patils in the Presidency exercising powers under section 14 of the Village Police Act, VIII of 1867, of whom 579 were invested with powers under section 15 of that Act.

There were also 44 Benches of Magistrates inclusive of four in the City of Bombay constituted from 456 Honorary Magistrates.

2. Offences reported—(Statement No. 11).—There were 216,999 criminal offences reported during the year, an increase of 5,089 on the figures of 1928. In the districts of Belgaum, Bijapur, Poona, Ahmednagar, Nasik, Surat and Ahmedabad, there was a noticeable increase in the number of offences reported during the year but a noticeable decrease in the districts of Dharwar, Sholapur and in the City of Bombay. Of the total number of offences reported, 52,828 were under the Indian Penal Code and 164,171 under Special and Local Laws.

3. Complaints dismissed (Section 203, Criminal Procedure Code) and complainants fined (Section 250, Criminal Procedure Code)—(Statement No. 11).—The number of complaints dismissed under section 203 was 7,967 and the number of complainants fined under section 250 was 345.

4. Cases found to be true.—Of the total number of cases under inquiry, 2,08,077 were found to be true. The number of cases brought to trial excluding those withdrawn and including those pending from the previous year was 2,03,137. The number of cases found to be true and the number of cases brought to trial show an increase of 4,806 and 3,630 respectively on the figures of 1928.

5. Murders reported as true.—Out of 805 cases affecting human life brought to trial during the year, 204 were murders of which 127 ended. in conviction. The corresponding figures for 1928 were 796, 269 and 173. The 204 murders may be classified as under :—

Murders from motives connected with women	••	54	
Murders of children for the sake of their ornaments	•••	- 5	
Other murders for the sake of gain	••	. 24	
Murders arising out of other causes	•••	121	
-			

204

J 23-3

### ORIGINAL JURISDICTION.

#### I.-PRESIDENCY MAGISTRATES' COURTS.

6. Cases in the Presidency Magistrates' Courts-(Statement No. 11).-The number of cases brought to trial during the year in the Courts of the Presidency Magistrates was 20,883 and in those of the Honorary Presidency Magistrates 78,183 making a total of 99,066. This number is less by 4,092 than that of 1928 when the corresponding figures were 22,561 and 80,597 making a total of 1,03,158. The number of cases under Special and Local Laws was 89,594 or 3,207 less than that in 1928 whereas cases under the Indian Penal Code fell from 10,357 to 9,472. The decrease under the former head was most marked in offences under the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act which fell from 27,317 to 22,863, and under the Public Conveyances Act which fell from 8,284 to 5,962. The number of offences under the City of Bombay Municipal Act fell from 9,542 to 9,404, under the Prostitution Act from 97 to 73; under the Opium Act from 78 to 62 and under-the Indian Railways Act from 452 to 435. On the other hand there was a noticeable increase in offences under the City of Bombay Police Act which rose from 42,518 to 45,452 and under the Prevention of Gambling Act which rose from 967 to 1,834. The number of offences under the Abkari Act rose from 365 to 453, under the Indian Arms Act from 29 to 64, under the Factories Act from 33 to 88, under the Indian Lepers Act from 61 to 135, under the Motor Vehicles Act from 2,347 to 2,368, under the Criminal Tribes Act from 104 to 131 and under the Prisoners' Act from 4 to 17. As regards offences under the Indian Penal Code there was a noticeable increase in offences against the Public Tranquility which rose from 28 to 123 and in offences affecting the Public Health, Safety, Convenience, Decency and Morals which rose from 191 to 260. The number of offences affecting life rose from 85 to 105, under There was Mischief from 34 to 57 and under Extortion from 15 to 24. slight increase in offences under Contempts of the Lawful Authority or Public Servants which rose from 13 to 21. In those of Criminal Force and Assault from 1,653 to 1,659 and of relating to Marriage from 129 to 133. The decrease on the other hand was most marked in the number of offences under Criminal Intimidation, Insult and Annoyance, which fell from 1,386 to 898 and under Cheating which fell from 584 to 444. The number of offences under Theft fell from 1,986 to 1,888, those under Criminal Breach of Trust from 787 to 695, under Criminal Trespass from 500 to 442, under Defamation from 212 to 187 and under Wrongful Restraint and Wrongful Confinement from 140 to 100. There was a slight decrease in offences under Criminal Misappropriation of Property which fell from 126 to 94, in those of Unnatural Offences from 14 to 6, of Kidnapping, Forcible Abduction, Slavery and Forced Labour from 64 to 56 and in offences relating to Documents and to Trade or Property Marks from 60 to 55.

(Statements Nos. 2 and 9).—During the year 96,676 regular and 519 miscellaneous cases were disposed of and 2,390 regular cases were pending at the close of the year.

7. Results of trials—(Statement No. 9).—The aggregate number of persons under trial before the Magistrates was 1,06,859. Of the persons tried, 12,354 were acquitted or discharged; 90,900 were convicted; 326 were committed to the High Court; 1 died during the trial; 2 escaped; 28 were transferred to other provinces; 13 were sent to the Military Authorities and 3,235 remained under trial at the close of the year. Of the persons tried for offences under the Penal Code, 3,885 were convicted and 8,735 were acquitted. The results of the trials before each of the three classes of Magistrates during the year are shown below :—

Class of Magistrates	Acquitted or Discharged	Convicted	Percentage of Convictions
Stipendiary Magistrates Benches of Honorary Magistrates Honorary Magistrates sitting singly	1 806	• 13,121 59,893 17,786	56 · 9 96 · 9 97 · 1

8. Punishments--(Statement No. 12).--Of the persons convicted 6,650 were punished with imprisonment, 81,507 with fine and 4 with whipping, 1,873 convicted persons were warned and discharged, 140 persons were sent to the Leper Asylum at Matunga and 726 were released on probation of good conduct under section 562, Criminal Procedure Code.

The sentences of imprisonment passed were for the following terms :---

	ſ	15 days	•.•	••	4,985
Not exceeding		6 months	••		1,447
	l	2 years	••	••	218

The fines imposed aggregated to Rs. 4,20,280-5-3. The total amount realized was Rs. 3,24,895-15-0 of which Rs. 26,672-5-9 was paid as compensation to complainants.

In addition to these sentences, 1 complainant was ordered to pay compensation to accused persons under section 250 of the Criminal Procedure Code.

#### II.—MAGISTRATES INCLUDING VILLAGE OFFICERS AND SANITARY COMMITTEES AND SANITARY BOARDS.

9. Results of trials—(Statement No. 9).—The aggregate number of persons under trial before these Tribunals was 1,65,924. Of these, the cases of 1,069 persons were committed or referred to the Sessions and the cases of remaining 1,64,855 were finally disposed of by the various Tribunals. Of the total, 1,64,855,74,700 or 45<sup>.3</sup> per cent. were convicted and 76,582 or 46<sup>.4</sup> per cent. were acquitted or discharged, 171 persons died, 634 escaped during their trials and 5 were transferred.

The total number of persons awaiting trial before Magistrates and Village Officers at the close of the year was 12,763 as compared with 11,759 in 1928.

The general results of trials before Magistrates of each class are as follows :---

	Number o	f persons	
Class of Magistrates	Acquitted or Discharged	Convicted	Percentage of Con- victions.
Chief Magistrates of Districts	9	20	68.9
District and Divisional Magistrates	41	126	75.4
Honorary Magistrates	4,722	5,465	53.6
Special Magistrates	1,550	1,344	46.4
Benches of Magistrates	7,205	14,734	· 67·2
Subordinate Stipendiary Magistrates	60,690	51,884	46.1
Village Officers	. 2,355	1,109	32.0
Sanitary Committees and Sanitary Boards	10	18	64.3

Imprisonment	••	••		••	7,791
Fine	••	••			64,127
Whipping	••	• • •	••		271
and					
Ordered to give	security	• •	• •		4,366

Of the sentences of imprisonment imposed, 1,432 were for terms not exceeding 15 days; 5,314 for terms not exceeding 6 months; 1,043 for terms not exceeding 2 years and 2 for terms above 2 years:

Sentences of whipping were passed on 271 persons; in 1928 the figure was 220.

The amounts of fines imposed and realized during the year were Rs. 8,00,266-11-11 and 6,72,345-5-11 respectively. A total sum of Rs. 41,823-11-0 was paid as compensation to complainants.

In addition to the above, 344 complainants were ordered to pay compensation to accused persons under section 250 of the Criminal Procedure Code as against 332 last year.

#### III.-COURTS OF SESSIONS.

11. Results of trials—(Statement No. 9).—There were 2,137 persons or 209 more than in 1928 under trial. The cases of 1,705 persons were decided while those of 432 remained under trial at the close of the year. Of the 1,705 persons tried, 829 or 48 6 per cent. were convicted; 840 or  $49 \cdot 3$  per cent. were acquitted or discharged; the cases of 33 persons were referred to the High Court under sections 307 and 374 of the Code of Criminal Procedure and 3 persons died during their trials. 12. Punishments-(Statement No. 12).-The following sentences and orders were passed by Courts of Session :---

Death			•••	• • •	11
Transportation on	Penal Se	ervitude	• • •	••	110
Imprisonment	••	••	••		718
Fine	••	•••	· • •	•••	227
Whipping		••	••	••	6
and			•		
Ordered to give s	ecurity	••	••	••	-34
Sentences of imprise	onment w	ere passec	l for the fo	llowing te	rms :
, í	15 days	5		••	<b>24</b>
Not exceeding $\prec$	6 mon	ths		·	119
- I	2 year	'S		•• .	221
Exceeding 2 year			••	••	354 ·

Fines to the amount of Rs. 37,755-0-0 were imposed by Courts of Session as compared with Rs. 41,455 in the preceding year. The total realization amounted to Rs. 19,957-8-4 as compared with Rs. 19,750-2-9 in 1928 and the total amount of fines paid as compensation was Rs. 2,690-8-4 as against Rs. 565 in 1928.

### APPELLATE JURISDICTION.

#### Appellate Courts Subordinate to the High Court.

#### I.—Appeals.

13. (Statement No. 2).—The number of appeals decided during the year was 3,034 as against 3,012 in the preceding year, an increase of 22. 14. Magistrates' Courts—(Statement No. 10).—The number of persons whose appeals were decided by Courts of Magistrates was 2,526. Of these, the appeals of 348 were summarily dismissed and sentences on 1,239 were confirmed after admission making a total of 1,587 wholly unsuccessful appellants or  $62\cdot 8$  per cent. Of the remainder, 263 appellants or  $10\cdot 4$  per cent., obtained a modification of the sentences passed on them and 627 or  $24\cdot 8$  per cent., an annulment. The cases of 49 appellants were otherwise disposed of. As compared with 1928, the results were not much favourable to the appellants.

15. Sessions Courts—(Statement No. 10).—During the year the number of persons whose appeals were decided by Courts of Sessions was 2,329. The appeals of 686 persons (or 29.5 per cent.) were summarily dismissed; 706 appellants whose appeals were admitted were altogether unsuccessful; 366 obtained an alteration of sentences; 532 were acquitted; the cases of 38 appellants were otherwise disposed of and one appellant died during the pendency of his appeal. The proportions of persons whose appeals were wholly unsuccessful, successful in obtaining a modification of the original orders and completely successful were 59.8, 15.7 and 22.8 per cent. respectively. Of those concerned in admitted appeals only, the proportions were 42.9, 22.3 and 32.4 per cent. respectively. If admitted appeals are only considered, these results were on the whole less favourable to appellants than in the previous year, the percentage of successful appellants during the year being 54.7 as against 60.5 in 1928.

#### II.-SUPERINTENDENCE, REFERENCE AND REVISION.

16. Magistrates' Courts-(Statement No. 10).—The cases of 371 accused persons who applied for revision or against whom applications were made by complainants came before the District Magistrates for revision. The number was more by 133 than in 1928. Of the total applications, those of 306 were rejected and those of 64 were otherwise disposed of; and 1 accused died during the pendency of his application.

17. Sessions Courts-(Statement No. 10).-Including the cases of accused persons who themselves applied for revision of the orders passed on them in the Courts of Magistrates and of those against whom such applications were made by complainants, the cases of 1,066 persons were decided on revision by Courts of Sessions during the year. The number was more by 184 than in 1928. Applications of 784 persons were rejected and those of 282 were otherwise disposed of.

#### HIGH COURT.

#### I.-ORIGINAL JURISDICTION (HIGH COURT SESSIONS).

18. Commitments to the High Court-(Statement No. 9).-One hundred and sixty-four cases in all were brought to trial at the High Court Sessions during the year including 11 pending at the end of the previous year. Of these 142 were decided and 22 remained pending at the end of the year. These 142 cases occupied in all 240 days. This may be compared with L26 cases occupying 153 days in 1928.

Altogether 304 persons were tried of whom 180 were convicted and 124 were acquitted.

19. Punishments-(Statement No. 12).-The following sentences were passed :--

Death		••			6
Transportation of	: Penal Se	rvitude		••	17
Imprisonment	••	••	••		156
Fine		••		••	18
and					
Ordered to give s	ecurity	•	••	• •	1
Sentences of impri	sonment	were passe	d for the	following	terms :
Not exceeding	( 15 days	3	••		Nil.
Not exceeding	6 mon	ths	••	••	$^{2}$
-	2 year	8			37
Exceeding 2 year	rs		••		117
•					
					156

The fines imposed and realised during the year amounted to Rs. 11,160 and 2,000 respectively including Rs. 60 imposed on and realized from Jurors. Out of the amount realized Rs. 50 were paid as compensation to complainants. In addition to sentence of imprisonment one person was punished with whipping during the year.

#### II.—APPELLATE JURISDICTION.

20. (Statement No. 10).—Seventy-four appeals were pending before the High Court at the opening of the year from sentences or orders of Criminal Courts. During the year, 496 appeals were preferred and 514 decided leaving 56 at its close. The numbers of appeals preferred, decided and pending are less by 111, 82 and 18 respectively than those of the preceding year.

Of the appeals preferred against sentences, 415 were from Courts of Session and 68 from Courts of Presidency Magistrates, whereas 13 were preferred by the Local Government against orders of acquittal.

21. Results of appeals.—Four hundred and twenty-seven appeals against sentences passed by Courts of Session were decided. The sentences were upheld in 356 cases, reversed in 29 and modified in 34. Three appeals were returned for presentation to the proper Courts, one related to property matter, three related to sanction matter and one was remanded for retrial.

Seventy-three appeals against sentences by Presidency Magistrates were decided. The sentences were upheld in 66 cases, reversed in 2 and modified in 2. Two cases related to property matter and one to sanction matter.

The results of appeals as affecting individual appellants were as follows :----

The appeals of 376 persons were summarily dismissed under section 421 of the Code of Criminal Procedure. In admitted appeals, the sentences of 107 appellants were confirmed; those of 56 altered; those of 43 reversed; 3 persons were asked to approach the proper Courts and the remaining one was ordered to be retried.

In appeals against acquittal orders sentences were passed by the High Court on 8 persons while in the case of 14 persons the orders of acquittal were confirmed.

Fourteen appeals by the Local Government against the orders of acquittal involving 22 accused were disposed of by the High Court during the year. In 7 appeals involving 14 accused the High Court upheld the order of acquittal. In 7 appeals involving 8 accused the High Court set aside the order of acquittal in respect of all and convicted them.

#### III.-SUPERINTENDENCE, REFERENCE AND REVISION.

22. References under section 307 Code of Criminal Procedure.—Two references were pending in the High Court at the beginning of the year and 11 were submitted to it during the year. Of these, 11 were decided and 2 remained pending at the close of the year. The latter figure includes one reference involving 10 accused, disposed of as regards 5 accused only by the High Court which disagreed with the verdict of the Jury, and acquitted them, the case regarding the remaining 5 accused having been ordered to be laid before a Third Judge. Out of the 11 cases decided, involving 17 accused therein, the High Court convicted 10 accused and the remaining 7 were acquitted. The verdict of the Jury was accepted in one case while it was set aside in 10.

23. References under section 374, Code of Criminal Procedure.— Fifteen references under this section were submitted to the High Court during the year for confirmation of death sentences and 9 were pending at the opening. Twenty-two cases involving 26 accused were decided during the year. The sentence of death was confirmed in the case of 15 persons and commuted to that of transportation for life in the case of 7. Out of the remaining persons, 3 were acquitted and the sentence of death passed on one was commuted to one of 5 years' rigorous imprisonment.

During the year under report 16 persons were executed in the Presidency.

24. Revision.—One Hundred and twenty-eight cases were reported for the orders of the High Court by Sessions Judges and District Magistrates under section 438 of the Code of Criminal Procedure and 17 were pending at the opening of the year. Of these, 119 were decided during the year and 26 remained pending at its close. The number reported was less by 18 than in 1928. In 19 cases, the orders sent up for revision were not interfered with; in 28 cases they were enhanced. Sentences were reduced or altered in 19 cases and reversed in 35. In 3 cases proceedings were wholly quashed and in 9 cases new trials were ordered. The remaining 6 cases were otherwise disposed of.

Orders were passed under section 435 of the Code of Criminal Procedure in 359 cases, an increase of 50 on the figures of the previous year. Of these, 348 came before the High Court on application and 11 were taken up by the High Court on review of Criminal Returns or otherwise of its own motion. Of the 348 applications for the issue of Rule, 193 were rejected. Of the 155 Rules issued, 71 were finally discharged, 56 were made absolute in their entirety, in 26 the orders complained of were modified and the remaining 2 were withdrawn.

In 5 out of the 11 cases taken up by the High Court suo motu the order passed by the lower Courts were not disturbed, in 2, the sentences were enhanced and in 4, they were reduced.

25. Applications for transfer.—Seventy-seven applications under section 526 of the Code of Criminal Procedure for transfer of cases (75 original and 2 appeals) from one Court or District to another were received during the year and 7 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of these, 73 were decided during the year and 11 remained pending. Fifteen were summarily rejected and in 7 transfers were granted without the issue of a Rule. In the 51 applications in which Rules were issued, transfers were granted in 27, refused in 21 and 3 applications were allowed to be withdrawn.

26. Miscellaneous applications.—Eight applications for bail, 1 for bailable warrant, 7 for maintenance, 8 for compensation, 9 for disposal of property, 9 for stay of proceedings, 1 for extradition and 15 for miscellaneous purposes were disposed of by the High Court during the year.

#### GENERAL

27. The following table shows the number of original and appellate Criminal cases disposed of during the year in all courts in the Presidency as compared with those of the last year :--

			Total number of cases decided						
	Үелг		Origi	nal	Appellate				
			Regular	Miscel- laneous	Regular	Miscel- laneous			
	For the Presider uding the High					-			
1928 1929		••	1,93,727 1,95,167	1,805 1,519	3,608 3,548	1,039 1,089			
F	or the High Cour	rt only							
1928 1929	•• ••	••	126* 142*	••••	596 514 -	43 <b>5</b> 478			

\* These figures exclude Confirmation Cases and Jury References disposed of by the High Court which were 26 and 17 for the year 1928 and 22 and 11 for the year 1929 respectively.

28. During the year under report, 2 persons were put on trial for offences against the State. Of these, 1 was convicted and 1 remained pending trial at the end of the year.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side :

K. C. SEN.

Bombay, 5th July 1930.

Registrar.

5 2**3-**4

### JUDICIAL STATEMENT

# Statement showing the number of Judicial Divisions and the in the Presidency of Bombay on

		Civil					
Province	Judges of Chief Court of	Number	District	Other Judges			
1	Province 2	of Districts 8	Judges	Stipendiary 5	Honorary 6		
Ferritory subject to the High Court of Bombay.	11*(a)	17	28t(d)	131‡(c)	56§(0)		
	, ,						
· · ·							

\* Includes 11 High Court Judges (10 permanent and 1 temporary).

† Includes 17 District Judges, 1 Chief Judge of Small Cause Courts and 10 Assistant Judges including 3 under training.

t Includes 7 Judges of Small Cause Courts. 21 First Class Subordinate Judges, 101 Second Class Subordinate Judges and 2 Registrars of the Small Cause Courts.
 § Includes 3 Inamdars and Jagirdárs and 93 Village Munsille.

Statement showing the number of Judicial Officers exercising in the Presi

Civil						
Designation	Europeans	Indians	Remarks			
Chief Justice and High Court Judges	·	4	····			
District Judges Joint Judges		12				
Assistant Judges (including three under training).	1	9				
Small Cause Court Judges	·	8				
Subordinate Judges, First Class		21				
Subordinate Judges, Second Class		101				
Inamdars and Jahagirdars		- 3 93				
Villagə Munsiffs		98				

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Arpellate Side: Bombay, 31st March 1930.

•

### No. 1 (CIVIL AND CRIMINAL)

number of Officers exercising Appellate or Original Jurisdiction the 31st day of December 1929

		(	Criminal				
Number							Remarks
of Sessions Divisions	of Districts	Sessions Judges	Judges	Magis- trates	Stipen- diary	Honorary	•
7	8	9	10	11	13	13	14
18	21	23j(a)	1**(a)	22¶(đ)	513(d)	456††(đ)	<ul> <li>(a) Do both Civil and Criminal work.</li> <li>(b) Out of this, 24 Judges do both Civil and Criminal work.</li> <li>(c) Do Civil work only.</li> <li>(d) Do Criminal work only.</li> </ul>

| Includes 17 Sessions Judges and 6 Additional Sessions Judges.

\*\* These are Assistant Sessions Judges.

¶ Includes 20 District Magistrates, 1 Additional District Magistrate and 1 Chief Presidency Magistrate.

#1 This figure includes 44 Benches of Honorary Magistrates as also such of the Bench Magistrates as are authorized to sit singly. Besides these, there were 19,539 Police Patils, 164 Sanitary Committees and Sanitary Boards and 260 Village Panchayats.

## Original and Appellate Jurisdiction, both Europeans and Indians, dency of Bombay

Criminal					
Designation		Europeans	Indians	Remarks	
Chief Justice and High Co	ourt Judges	7	4		
Sessions Judges Additional Sessions Judge			12 6		
Assistant Sessions Judges Lagistrates, First Class		40	303		
Second Class Third Class		1 1	400 237		
Police Patils			19,639		

### S. S. TALMAKI, Assistant Registrar.

### JUDICIAL STATEMENT

Statement showing the number of cases decided in and of Bombay in

				Number o	
- - -	Cívi]				
Name of Province	Origin	ral	Appellate		
	Regular	Miscella- neous	Regular	Miscella- neous	
1 .	2	3	4	5	
Territory subject to the High Court of Bombay.	2,09,195	1,99,984*	7,0.6	528	

Note.-Columns 10 and 11-The Judicial Receipts and Charges should eare being taken that the Charges on account

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side: Bombay, 31st March 1930.

28

.

Ŧ

### No. 2 (CIVIL AND CRIMINAL)

Receipts and Charges of the Courts in the Presidency the year 1929

ases decid				1		
	Crin	linal		Total Re-	 	,
Orig	inal	Appe	llate	ceipts of the Courts	Total Charges of the Courts	Remarks
Regular	Miscella- neous	Regular	Miscella- neous			
6	7	8	9	10	11	12
		-v <u>.</u>		`Rs.	Rs.	
1,95,167	1,519	3,548	1,089† .	£8 <b>,97,4</b> 50	62,46,290	<ul> <li>Includes all applications for execution of decrees, Insol- vency applica- tions and other miscellaneo us cases.</li> </ul>
					•	† These are all cases of Revi- sion under the Code of Crimi- nal Procedure.

be shown as a whole, just as they appear in the Treasury accounts, of Buildings are included in Column 11.

## S. S. TALMAKI, Assistant Registrar.

а. Э

29

### JUDICIAL STATEMENT

Statement showing the Number and Description of Civil Suits

the year

	eable	Suits under the Rent Law					
Class of Tribunels	Suits for money or moveable property	Arrears of rent with on without ejectment	Enhancement or abate- ment of rent	For ejectment cr re- covery of possession alone	All other suits under the Rent Law	Total	
1	8	3	4	5	6	9	
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR Civil Courts							
Unpaid Tribunals	61	******			***		
Village Courts	11,576	*****	•••				
Paid Sub-Divisional Tribunals	1,18,413	•••••					
Small Cause Courts	12,113						
District Courts other than Chief Courts of Districts. Dhief Courts of Districts	} 171.					<b></b>	
Total	1,42,334						
COURTS AT THE PRESIDENCY OR SEAT OF GOVERNMENT							
Presidency Small Cause Courts	39,291				•••		
Superior Courts	(a)						
Totul	89,291					1.14	

(a) Statistics in these columns have not been shown as per order of the Hon'ble the Chief

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side: Bombay, 31st March 1930.

## No. 3 (CIVIL)

instituted in the Civil Courts in the Presidency of Bombay in 1929

		Title a	nd other Su	its	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			
	Suits for immovable pro- perty	o Suits for specific relief	5 Mortgage suits	Other suits not falling under any of the pre- ceding heads	Ia Ia	5. Grand Total	sylemoy 14	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·							
	5	2			7	68		
					*****	11,570		
	12,006	1,793	8,076	<b>5</b> ,816	27,691	1,46,104		
	•••••			133	133	12,246	• .	
	34		17	224	275	446		
-	12,045	1,795	8,093	6,173	28,106	1,70,440		
-	•							
				111.00		39,291		
	(a)	(a)	(a)	(a)	(a)	8,693		
						42,984		

Justice, dated 27th February 1922.

S. S. TALMAKI, Assistant Registrar.

### JUDICIAL STATEMENT

#### Number of Class of Tribunals Value not exceeding Rs. 10 Value Rs. 50 to Rs. 100 Value Rs. 10 to Value Rs. 100 to Rs. 500 Rs. 50 2 б 1 8 4 COURTS IN THE INTERIOR Civil Courts Unpaid Tribunals ••• 8 13 20 25 Village Courts 4,935 6,611 ... ••• 52,049 37,577 30,560 Paid Sub-Divisional Tribunals 6,462 ... Small Cause Courts 432 3,808 2,617 4,639 ... ... District Courts other than Chief Courts of Districts. 91 10 71 1 **Chief Courts of Districts** 48,060 33,207 56,783 11,834 Total ••• COURTS AT THE PRESIDENCY OR SEAT OF GOVERNMENT 8,400 10,526 16,116 **324 Presidency Small Cause Courts** Superior Courts\* ••• ..... ..... .... 10.526 324 8,400 16,116 Total ...

### Statement showing Number and Value of Civil Suits instituted

\*Statistics against the Sub-head "Superior Courts" have not been shown

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 31st March 1930.

### No. 4 (CIVIL)

#### suits instituted Number of Number of suits the value of which can-not be estimated in money Total value Value Rs. 500 to Rs. 1,000 Value Rs. 1,000 to Rs. 5,000 Total number of suits Value above Rs. 5,000 of suits instituted 9 6 ۷ 8 10 u Rs. 8. p. 68 15,514 0 11 3 1 1 9 11,576 1,50,892 11 0 2,573 0.091 6,850 941 1,46,104 4,88,71,959 11 101 851 12,246 17,66,538 6 5 ----64 92 50 137 446 13,66,955 8 1 . 9,909 6,943 2,712 993 1,70,440 5,21,71,853 6 33 2,615 1,310 39,291 82,96,308 9 6 \*\*\*\*\* ..... \*\*\*\*\* ..... ....... ..... ----2,615 1,310 39,291 82,96,308 9 6 \*\*\*\*\* .....

### in the Civil Courts in the Presidency of Bombay in the year 1929

as per order of the Hon'ble the Chief Justice, dated 27th February 1923.

S. S. TALMAKI, Assistant Registrar.

J 23-5

### JUDICIAL STATEMENT Statement showing the General Results of Trial of Civil Cases during the CIVIL

	Number of suits before the Courts				Number of suits Trans		
Class of Courts		Fending at the beginning of the year	Instituted dur- ing the year	Revived during the year	Total	Without trial	Without con- test
1		8	8_	4	б	6	۲.
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR							
Civil Courts							
Unpaid Tribunals	•••	37	68	2	107	; 15	14
Village Courts		2,193	11,576	28	*13,679	3,001	5,473
Paid Sub-Divisional Tribunals	•••	61,193	1,46,104	1,900	*2,09,249	18,284	<b>67,191</b>
Small Cause Courts	•••	5,131	12,246	197	17,574	1,183	6,198
District Courts other than Courts of Districts. Chief Courts of Districts	Chief	}. 283	446	• 5	•730	34	130
Total	. <b>***</b>	+68,767	1,70,440	9,139	2,41,339	22,517	69,006
COURTS AT THE PRESIDENC OR SEAT OF GOVERNMENT							
Presidency Small Cause Court	9	4,742	39,291		44,033	635	32,469
Superior Courts	•••	t7,030	8,693	232	10,955		8,696
Total		11.772	42,984	232	54,988	695	<b>3</b> 6,19 <b>5</b>
Grand Total	•••	80,539	2,13,424	2,364	2,96,327	23,152	1,05,191

Notes.-Column 5.-Total of the entries in columns 6 to 11. Cases transferred from one in which pending at the close of the year, if not decided.

Column 7.-When under Order IX, rule 8, Civil Procedure Code, a decree is wholly or case defendant appears but a plaintiff does not and defendant does not confess

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature,	ì
Appellate Side :	ļ
Bombay, 31st March 1930.	J

34

.

### No. 5 (CIVIL)

## in Courts of Original Jurisdiction in the Presidency of Bombay year 1929

Suits

disposed of (excluding fers)		close of	re than	Average dura- tion of suits			
	contest	tee to	t the	<b>1</b> mo	dura- days ested dura- dura- dura- dura-		Bemarks
Judgm en t for Plain- tiff	Judgment for De- fendant	On reference to arbitration	Pending at the close of the year	Pending for more than a year	Average dura- tion in days of contested suits	Average dura- tion in days of uncontest- ed suits	
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15
41	6	•••	31	3	191	97	*122 Suits (4 from the Dis- trict Courts and 118 from the Village Courts were transferred to this Courts of the Paid Sub- Divisional Tribunals.
2,176	519		2,510	213	185	81	† This figure includes 123 miscellaneous cases
61,098	6,141	1,220	65,315	6,187	290	135	treated as Regular suits and transferred to this statement. It also in-
4,259	158	14	5,762	62	177	129	cludes 2.065 suits pend- ing at the beginning of the year before the
159	87	•••	<b>\$</b> 20	69	955	148	Village Courts of those Districts whose figures were not being shown in the old reports. They are now shown as per Government of India's Notification No, F-286 IV-25-Judicial. dated
67,733	6,911	1,234	73,938	6,533	278	123	15th August 1928.
					•	<u>.</u>	
3,863	645	43	6,358	88	52	39	
42	3		6,836	4,531	289	341	t Also 504 applications for Probate and Letters of Administration were
4,9	31	43	13,194	4,619	72	68	disposed of.
79,5	75	1,277	87,132	11,152	265	107	•

Court to another in the same Province will appear only against the Courts by which decided, or

partially made in favour of an absent plaintiff on the admission of the defendant or when in a judgment and the case is thereupon dismissed, the case should be entered in this column.

### S. S. TALMAKI, Assistant Registrar.

### Statement showing the General Results of Trial of Civil Cases during the

MISCELLANE

			Num	ber of cas Cou	es before rts	the	Namber	r of cases Trans
Class of Cou	Class of Courts		Pending at the beg- inuing of the year	Instituted during the year	Revived during the year	Total	Without trial	Without contest
I			2	8	4	5	6	7
COURTS IN THE IN Civil Courts								
Unpaid Tribunals							¥47	
Village Courts						4.1		
Paid Sub-Divisional Tri	buna <b>is</b>		4,697	11,310	81.	*16,107	1,685	3,169
Small Cause Courts	•••	•••	- 93	429	g	584	41	159
District Courts other Courts of Districts. Chief Courts of District		ief	}459	1,254	8	.*1,719	185	364
	<b>Total</b>	•••	<b>4</b> 5,249	13,003	91.	18,343	1,911	3,692
COURTS AT THE PRES SEAT OF GOVER		¥.						
Presidency Small Caus	e Courts	•••	697	15,229		15,826	9,170	4,065
Superior Courts (a)					•••			
	Total		597	15,229		15,826	9,170	4,065

(a) Statistics against the sub-head "Superior Courts" have not been shown as per order of Note.—Column 5.—Total of the entries in columns 6 to 11. Cases transferred from one Court which pending at the close of the year, if not decided.

General (1)-Cases under Order XXI, rule 59. Civil Procedure Code, should be treated as (2)-The classes of applications dealt with by Appellate Courts only and specified

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side: Bombay, 31st March 1930.

#### No. 6 (CIVIL)

### in Courts of Original Jurisdiction in the Presidency of Bombay year 1929

OUS CASES

sposed ( r8)	of (excludi	ng	of the	than a	Averag tion of	e dura- cases	-
With co		2	e olose	for more than	tested	ion in putest-	
f tor	t for ant	reference tration	at the		durati f con	durati f unco	Remarks
Judgment Plaintiff	Judgment for Defendant	On referen arbitration	Pending at the close of the year	Pending year	Average duration in days of contested cases	Average duration in days of uncontest- ed cases	
مت 8_	<del>د</del> ر 9	10	ы 11	19 19	⊲ 13	₹ 14	15
				,			
•••		•••	<b></b>	<b>,</b>		ana ,	
***					•••		
3,956	1,935	3	<b>5,</b> 359	638	214	125	•19 cases were trans- ferred from the District
159	58		107		96	<b>61</b>	Coorts to the Courts of paid Sub-Divisional Tribunals.
359	262		542	95	175	. 93	
					·		
4,474	2,255	3	6,008	733	233	118	t This figure excludes 123 miscellaneous cases
   							treated as Regular suits and transferred to state- ment No. 5.
1,309	351	•••	<sup>-</sup> 93%	26	22	19	
•••					··· .	<b>.</b> '	
1,308	351		932	26	23	19	

the Honourable the Chief Justice, dated 27th February 1922.

to another in the same Province will appear only against the Court by which decided, or in

Miscellaneous Judicial Cases.

in the note to Judicial Statement No. 8, should not be shown in this statement.

S. S. TALMAKI, Assistant Registrar.

#### Statement showing the business of the Civil Appellate

#### APPEALS FROM

	Numi befo	per of App re the Cou	esis rts	Appeals disposed of (exclud			
Class of Courts	Pending at the beginning of the year Instituted and reinstituted year		Total	Dismissed or not prose- cuted Confirmed		Modified	
1	2	8	4	5	6	7	
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR Appeals from Original Decrees							
Civil Courts District Appellate Courts other than Chief Courts of Districts. Chief Appellate Courts of Districts	5,566	ō,658	11,224*	670	<b>3</b> ,136	696	
Total	5,566	5,658	11,224	670	3,136	696	
COURTS AT THE PRESIDENCY OR SEAT OF GOVERNMENT Chief Court of Province-							
High Court (Original Side)	32	35	67	4	32	3	
High Court (Appellate Side) Appeals under the Letters Patent	. 32	95	127	- 48	10		
Appeals from Original Decrees (First Appeals).	1	389	1,732	69	82	25	
Appeals from Appellate Decrees (Second Appeals).	1,170	1,819	2,382	535	280 1	30	
Total	8,577	1,731	4,308	656	404	61	
Grand Total	. 8,143	7,839	15,532	1,326	\$,540	75	

Note.—Column 4.—Total of the entries in columns 5 to 10. Appeals transferred from one in which pending at the close of the year, if not decided.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 31st March 1930.

## No. 7 (CIVIL)

### Courts of the Presidency of Bombay in the year 1929

DECREES

۹.,		Average of ap		close o	ers)	g Transfe
Romarke ,	Average dura- tion in days of uncontest- ed appeals	Average dura- tion in days of contested appeals	Pending for more then a year	Pending at the close of the year	Remanded	Reversed
14	13	12	11	10	9	8
	-					
*These include 633 appea disposed of by Fir Class Subordinate Judg invested with Appella	69	443	1,102	5,433	284	1,005
powers.	89	443	1,102	5,433	284	1,005
- - - -						
	103	219	2	22	1	5
	48	643	12	62	. 1	6
	30	1,072	1,196	1,697	4	12
	51	724	753	1,478	8	56
1.	49	763	1,963	3,094	14	79
•	69	424	<b>9,0</b> 65	8,527	298	1,084

Court to snother in the same Province will appear only against the Court by which decided, or

S. S. TALMAKI, Assistant Registrar.

·	MISCELLANH							
	Num befe	iber of App ore the Co	peals urts	Appeals	Appeals disposed of (exclud			
Class of Courts	Pending at the beginning of the year	Instituted and reinstituted during the year	Total	Dismissed or not prose- cuted	Confirmed	Modified		
1	2	8	4	5	6	Ÿ		
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR Appeals from Original Decress	-		· ·					
Civil Courts District Appellate Courts other Chief Courts of Districts. Chief Appellate Courts of Districts	166	436	602	. 118	180	23		
Total	166	436	603	118	180	22		
COURTS AT THE PRESIDENCY OF SEAT OF GOVERNMENT					-			
Chief Court of Province		) 						
High Court (Original Side)				•	ļ			
Appeals from Orders	. 19	36	55	19	20	1		
High Court (Appellate Side)								
Appeals from Orders	57	70	197	19	26	8		
Appeals under the Workmen's Compensation Act †	. 2	3	δ	- 1	1	<i>.</i>		
· · · ·					47	3		
Total	78	109	167*	32	41 			
Grand Total		545	769	150	227	25		

JUDICIAL STATEMENT Statement showing the business of the Civil Appellate MISCELLANEOUS

t In addition to these 1 reference under the Workmen's Compensation Act pending at the Notes.—Column 4.—Total of the entries in columns 5 to 10. Miscellaneous cases before against the Court by which decided, or in which pending at the close of the year. General.—This statement should include not only Appeals from Orders under

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 31st March 1930.

No. 8 (CIVIL) Courts of the Presidency of Bombay in the year 1929 APPEALS

				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
ing Trans	sfors)	close of	re than		duration ppeals	
Reversed	Remanded	Pending at the close the year	Pending for more than a year	Average dura- tion in days of contested appeals	Average dura- tion in days of uncontest- ed appenis	Remarks
8	9	10	11	19	13	14
82	s	13.6	24	143	58	*In addition to these the following miscellaneous work was disposed of by the High Court, Appellate Side:— 19 Applications to withdraw or transfer Suits and Appeals, Section 24, Civil Procedure Code. 13 Applications for leave to Appeal as a pauper, Order XLIV, rule 1, Civil Procedure Code. 14 Applications for Review
82	23	177	24	143	54	of Judgment, Section 114, and Order XLVII, rule 1. Civil Procedure Code. 9 Applications for leave to Appeal to His Ma- jesty's Frivy Council,
4		18	4	173	63	Order XLV, rule 7, Civil Procedure Code. 227 Applications for stay of execution, Order XLI, rule 5, Civil Procedure Code. 414 Civil Revision Applica- tions. 22 Civil References; of these- 2 were under the Stamp Act (Act II 00 f1599); 11 were under the Aden Act (Bombay Act II of 1864); 3 under the Income-tax Act (Act SU 07 1922);
<b>1</b> 9 -	6	£5	16	543	- 20]	5 under the Divorce Act (Act IV of 1869); 1 under the Workmen's Compensation Act (VIII of 1923); 1035 All other applice-
•••		3	1	51 <b>7</b>	168	tions under the Civil Procedure Code not especially mentioned above, including 514 disposed of by the Registrar; and 2,545 Applications were
13	6		21	640	43	disposed of out of Court by the Regis- trar and his Deputy.
. 95	29	263	45	284	. 59	· · · · · ·

beginning of the year 1929 was disposed of during the year. Appellate Courts transferred from one Court to another in the same Province will appear only if not decided. Section 104 of the Code of Civil Procedure, but also Appeals in Miscelleneous and Judicial Cases.

S. S. TALMAKI,

Assistant Registrar.

\$ 23-6

			. Perso
Class of Courts	Number of offences reported	Number of persons under trial	Discharged or acquitted
1	8	3	4
Village Officers	1,991	3,528	9,355
Subordinate Magistrates -			
Special Magistrates under Section 14	. 9,431	8,957	1,550
Honorary Magistrates sitting singly	\$5,000	29,905	5,241
Stipendiary Magistrates sitting singly	107,176	151,248	70,629
Benches of Magistrates	. 79,590	65,615	9,101
Sanitary Committees and Sanitary Boards	29	29	10
District and Divisional Magistrates-			
Cases referred under Sections 847, 349, Crimin Procedure Code.	sl 86	171	<b>41</b>
Chief Magistrates of Districts		80	9
Courts of Session	. 674	2,137	840
Superior Courts		403	138
Total	9,16,999	*2,75,323	69,914

#### Statement showing the General Results of Trials Presidency of Bombay

\* Includes 13 sent to

\*Includes 13 sent to -Column 1.-Sub-head "Courts of Session "includes cases decided by Sessions Judges Column 3.-That is the total of the entries in columns 4 to 8. The cases of persons which decided or in which pending at the end of the year, if not decided. Column 5.-Persons, whose cases were referred to a Superior Court for higher sentence, will be entered in column 6, and not in column 6 segainst the Court ed or acquitted according to the orders passed by it or as pending if orders have Column 7.-A note against the figure for each Court should be made in the column other Provinces. Notes.

Column 8.—An insame accused, who has been sent to a Mental Hospital, should be or acquitted. General.—The figures in this Statement should agree with those in Statement No.

#### His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 17th June 1930.

#### No. 9 (CRIMINAL)

#### of Criminal Cases in the Tribunals of various classes in the in the year 1929

hose cases w	ere disposed of			Remarks			
	[	1	Persons remaining under trial	Particulars of column 7			
Convicted	Committed or referred	Died, escaped or transferred to another province	at the end of the year	Died	Escaped	Trans- ferred	
5	6	1	6		0		
1,109	***×*1		64	*****			
1,344	3	1	5 <del>9</del>	1			
23,251	47	16	650	5	u		
, 65,005	1,342	797	13,475	123	622	46	
74,727		40	1,747	37	3		
18	******	411-14	1				
126	3		1	   		, . 	
			· ·				
20			1	*****			
829	53	3	432	8			
213			51		`		
1,66,642	1,428	857	16,481	175	636	46	

Military Authorities. on reference under Sections 31, 34 and 123, Criminal Procedure Code, on reference under Sections 307 and 374, Criminal Procedure Code, transferred from one Court to another in the same province will appear only against the Court by

punishment for orders under Section 562. Criminal Procedure Code, or for confirmation of making the reference. Against the Court receiving the reference they will be shown as convict not been passed.

not been passed. reference, entry being made as directed above. of remarks, showing separately how many accused persons died, escaped or were transferred to

kept on the file and entered in this column until he has been tried and either convicted 11, and should include nothing else.

#### M. K. ADHIKARI, Acting Assistant Registrar.

						Number of
Tribucal <del>s</del>			Number of ap- pollants and applicants for revision before the courts	Appeals or appli- cations rejected	Sentence or order confirmed	Sontence alter- od
ľ	·		3	3	4	ő
Appeals	1.				,	
To Chief Magistrates of Districts	•••	474	2,754	348	1,239	263
To Courts of Session		•••	2,613	686	706	366
Superior Courts-						:
By persons convicted	•••		662	376	107	56 ·
By Government from in acquittal	adgınent 	of 	26	·····.	ы	
	Total		6,055	1,410	2,066	685
Revisions		•				
By Chief Magistrates of Districts			141	306		
By Courts of Session		•••	669	784		
By Superior Courts-			1,316	475	455	106
	Total		2,126	1,565	455	106
Gra	nd Total		8,181*	2,975	2,521	791
an a			t. r			ļ

Statement showing General Results of Appeals and Revisions in

Notes.—Column 1.—Sub-head " To Chief Magistrates of Districts" includes other Magistrates Column 3.—Total of columns 3 to 9. Cases transferred from one Court to another in the end of the year. if not decided. The words "Applicants for Revision" in the application for revision is made, or in whose interest the Magistrate or Judge may are taken on behalf of a complainant, the fact should be noted with the number of case the accused persons against whom the application is made, though not appear of such application. This note is held to apply ale to case dealt with by the High Column 4.—Appeals dismissed under section 423, Criminal Procedure Code, should be Column 7.—In this column should be entered (1) orders for discharge set aside by and new trials or further inquiries ordered, (3) cases referred to the High Court Column 8.—A note against the figure for each Court should be made in the column to another Province. General.—Persons whose appeals were rejected under Section 421, Criminal Procedure

General.—Persons whose appeals were rejected under Section 421, Criminal Procedure whose cases the Courts have refused to submit to the High Court. In columns 4 to 6 should be shown opposite the sub-heads for "Magistrates of without reference to the High Court.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 17th June 1930.

:

. ...

#### No. 10 (CRIMINAL)

Criminal Cases in the Presidency of Bombay in the year 1929

sons				
Sentence revers- ed	Otherwise dis posed of	Died, escaped, or transferred to another pro- vince	Pending trial	Remarks
6	7	. 8	9	10
	]			
627	49		228	
532	38	1	284	1 dio.1.
43	4		76	
0			4	
1,210	91	1	592	
	64	1	8	1 died.
	283	,,,,,,,	198	
197	34	······	184	
197	380	1	390	* In the applications for revision made
1,407	471	2	982	*In the applications for revision mads on behalf of complainants there were 968 accused persons involved and these must be added to the grand total of column 9 to make it equal to the total of column 9 to make it equal to the total of

suthorized to hear appeals under section 407, Criminal Procedure Code. the same province will appear only against the Court by which decided, or in which pending as heading of this column should be held to include only accused persons on whose behalf and take steps to obtain revision on his own motion. Where such application is made or such steps complements and the number of accused concerned in the column of remarks. In the latter ing in this column, will fail into their proper places in columns 3 to 9 according to the result Court on review of returns.

Court on review of revenue. entered in this column. Superior Courts under section 436, Criminal Procedure Codé, (2) proceedings quashed in appeal and (4) all other cases which do not fall under columns 4, 5 and 6. of remarks showing separately how many accused persons died, escaped or were transferred

Code, should be entered in column 3, in which should also be included applicants for revision Districts" and "Courts of Session" persons whose cases were disposed of by those Courts

#### M. K. ADHIKARI, Acting Assistant Registrar.

1 Offences against the State-Chapter VI of the Indian Penal Code. Offences relating to the Army and Navy- Chapter VII of the Indian Penal Code. Offences against the Public Tranquility- Chapter VII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do	Offences reported 9 1 9 1,291  54  426  9 14 16  64	Returned as true 3 3 1 1 2 1,183 52 52 406 460 2 14 16	Brought to trial 4 9 9 1,293 61 61 624 22 17
Offences against the State-Chapter VI of the Indian Penal Code. Offences relating to the Army and Navy- Chapter VII of the Indian Penal Code. Offences against the Public Tranquility- Chapter VII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Chapter IX of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Conferences by or relating to Public Servants- Chapter IX of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Conferences of the lawful authority of public Servants-Chapter X of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do False evidence and offences against public justice-Chapter X of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Offences relating to coins-Chapter XII of the Indian Penal Code. Offences relating to Government Stamps- Chapter XIII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Offences relating to weights and measures- Chapter XIII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Offences relating to weights and measures- Chapter XIII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do	1 2 1,291 64 426 507 9 14 16 	1 9 1,183 52 406  460 9 14	9 9 1,299 61 442 524 9 22
of the Indian Penal Code. Offences relating to the Army and Navy- Chapter VII of the Indian Penal Code. Diffences against the Public Tranquillity- Chapter VII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Chapter IX of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do False evidence and offences against public instice-Chapter XI of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Chapter XI of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Chapter XI of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to colns-Chapter XII of the Indian Penal Code. Diffences relating to Weights and measures- Chapter XII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to weights and measures- Chapter XII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Chapter State do Diffences affecting the human body, Chapter XVI- Offences affecting life	2 1,291  426  507 8 14 16 	9 1,183 53 406 460 9 14	9 1,299 61 442 624 9 23
Differees relating to the Army and Navy- Chapter VII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do	1,291 64 426 507 9 14 16 	1,183 52 406 460 	1,293 61 442 624 9 23
Chapter VII of the Indian Penal Code. Diffences against the Public Tranquillity- Chapter VIII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do	64 426 507 9 14 16 	1,183 52 406 460 	1,293 61 442 624 22
Attempts at do	426 507 8 14 16 	52 405 460 14	61 442 524  22
Attempts at do,	426 507 9 14 16 	460 9 14	442  524 23
False avidence and offences against public justice-Chapter XI of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do	9 14 16	9 14	8 . 22
Attempts at do Diffences relating to Government Stamps- Chapter XII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to Government Stamps- Chapter XII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to weights and measures- Chapter XIII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences affecting the public health, safety, convenience, decency and morals-Chap- ter XIV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences affecting the human body, Chapter XVI- Offences affecting life	14 16	14	. 22
Diffences relating to Government Stamps- Chapter XII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to weights and measures- Chapter XIII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences affecting the public health, safety, convenience, decency and morals-Chap- ter XIV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Diffences affecting the human body, Chapter XVI- Offences affecting life		16	17
Dences relating to weights and measures – Chapter XIII of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do			
Attempts at do			64
ter XIV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Offences relating to religion-Chapter XV of the Indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Offences affecting the human body, Chapter XVI- Offences affecting life	1 732	718	1 770
the indian Penal Code. Attempts at do Offences affecting the human body, Chapter XVI- Offences affecting life	18 93	18 88	18 69
Offences affecting life	٩	2	9
	653	641	. 805
Attempts at do Causing of miscarriage, injuries to unborn children, exposure of infants and the con- cealment of births.	25 117	23 102	36 113
Attempts at do Hurt		14,824	15,825
Attempts at do. Wrongful restraint and wrongful confine- ment	9 872	710 710	10 776
Attempts at do Criminal force and assault	9 4,002 1	7 3,363	7 \$,630
Attempts at do. Kidnapping, forcible abduction, slavery and forced labour.	354	289	350
Attempts at do Rape			104
Attempts at do	*****	13	2 20
Unnstural offence Attempts at do	14	13	20 1
Offences against property, Chapter XVII-	-	1	
Theft	7,195	6,801	7,124
Attempts at do Extortion	32 105	16 81	31 96

## Statement of nature of offences reported and number of persons Presidency of Bombay,

### No. 11 (CRIMINAL)

# tried, convicted and acquitted of each class of offence in the in the year 1929

•	NUMBER O	F PERSON	8		REMARKS					
Under trial including pending from previous year	Acquitted or dis- charged	Convict- ed	Died, es- caped, or transfer- red to another Provin- ce	Remain- ing under trial	Com- plaints dis- missed under Sec- tion 203, Criminal Procedure Code	Com- plainants fined under Sec- tion 250, Criminal Procedure Code	Died	Escap- ed	Trans ferred	
6	6	7	8	9	10	11	18	13	14	
2	**1735	1		1	•••••			_ 		
8	8	•••				*****		414		
7,268	2,938	2,968	14	1,328	96	7	10	4		
<b>1</b> 15	45	89		31	8			•••	•** •••	
 583			2	83	14		<sup></sup> 1	<u>-</u> 1		
 664	 917			 140	34		<sup></sup> 1	<b></b> 6	***	
9 45	16	1 82		••• 6	******			"1	-	
21	8	u		9	•••••					
69	9	49	 	n	*****	*****	••• •••	 		
1 876	149	<sup></sup> 644		1 90	8		 	••• •••		
18 149	9 59	16 74			5	******		417 191	144 143	
28	12	14		2	*****					
1,431 58 246	473 16 175	569 36 56	8 ‴1	381 6 14	3 2 13	1	7 '''1		1	
88,597	31,524	3,619	27	 3,427	2,189					
12 1,952	5 1,551	7 179		<sup></sup> 220		<b>*</b> " 11	<u>8</u>	···· ···		
29 7,143	11 5,627	13 819	3	5 694	2 591	21		•••		
1 800	422	1 211	1		57	4				
	62			43		····· ·				
100 2 22	1	1		6		1				
1		i								
10,546 32	2,653 6	6,919 26	26	955	290 1	53	7	5	14	
277	201	31	1	44	19	2	1		***	

	N1	JMBER OF CASES	۱ ۰
Description of Offence	Offences reported	Returned as true	Brought to trial
•			
1	9	. 8	4
fences against property, Chapter XVII			
-contd. Attempts at do	8	3	
Robbery and dacoity	414	378	42
Attempts at do Criminal misappropriation of property	11 469	11 932	1 37
Attempts at do	12	12	1
Criminal breach of trust	1,500	1,266	1,45
Receiving of stolen property	705	688	74
Attempts at do	5 1,566	5 1,155	1,32
Cheating Attempts at do	1,000	1,105	1,02
Fraudulent deeds and disposition of pro-	64	59	6
perty. Attempts at do	*****	·····	
Mischief	2,800	8,290	2,40
Attempts at do Criminal trespass	7 3,547	3,079	3.27
Attempts at do	34	87	2
fiences relating to documents and to trade or property marks—Chapter XVIII of the	128	118	16
Indian Penal Code.			
ttempts at do	*****	,	
riminal breach of contracts of service- Chapter XIX of the Indian Penal Code	ő	2	
fences relating to marriage-Chapter	1,595	1,286	1,38
XX of the Indian Penal Code.			
efamation-Chapter XXI of the Indian Penal	521	424	51
Code. ttempts st do		-	
riminal intimidation, insult and annoy-	5,509	4,344	4,73
ance-Chapter XXII of the Indian Penal			
Code. ttempts at do	*** ***		
fiences under Special and Local Laws-	1	1	
Ancient Monuments - Preservation (India) Act VII of 1904.			
Arms Act XI of 1878	204	204	20
Breaches of Contract Act XIII of 1859. " Cantonments Act II of 1924 … "	3 914	<b>3</b> 910	91
Cattle Trespass Act I of 1871 w	1,425	1,284	1,38
Cotton Ginning and Fressing Factories Act XII of 1925.	4	4	
Criminal Procedure Code, Act V of "	591	549	56
1898.	1,099	1,098	1,19
Dekkhan Agriculturists' Relief Act	1,055	1,050	4, <b>4</b> ,
XVII of 1879.	1	1	
Dramatic Performance Act XIX of " 1876.		1	
Electricity Act IX of 1910	.4	4 83	. 8
European Vagrancy Act IX of 1874 Factories Act XII of 1911	82 296	296	29
Forest Act XVI of 1927	799	193	81
Indian Companies Act VII of 1913 Indian Copy Right Act XI of 1914	7 6	7 3	
Indian Emigration Act VII of 1923 ,	15	15	1
Indian Explosives Act IV of 1884 ,	23 133	23 133	9 13
Indian Lopers Act III of 1898	2	( 2)	
Merchants Shipping Act XXI of 1923 "	02	90 8 063	1 8 48
Motor Vehicles Act VIII of 1914 "	8,332	8,263	8,48

•

## No. 11 (CRIMINAL)-contd.

	NUMBE	R OF PEB	SONS			REMAI	KS '		
Under triel including pending from previous year	Acquitted or dis- charged	Convict- ed		Remain- ing under trial		Com- plainants fined under Section 250, Criminal Procedure Code	Died	Escap- ed	Trans
5	6	7	8	9	10	11	19	13	14
		ļ							
3 1,355 25	9 569 20	405 5	5		31	4	2		
525	340 28	103	1	76	126	9	1		
31 1,725	758	650	10	307	195	11	2	<sup></sup> 1	
4 1,047	. 2 297	<b>2</b> 630	<sup></sup> 1		1 11	1		 	
9	9	7 389	<b>~</b> 1			11	. 1		
9,123 19	1,254 5	14	1		3		·		
127	97	18		12	5		•••		•••
*****						10			
6,734 17	5,534 15	444	9	754	475 2	2	2		•••
7,6:5	5,208 27	1,600 20	13	824	401 5	\$8 2	6	- 8	4
47 240	104	77			ษั				•••
					808 f 81				
4	9			1	2			•••	
3,191	2,605	144	3	439	285	9	8	•••	
99 1,110	18 885	4 54			66	2	 	 	 
10,350	8,962		··· 7		1,087	23	<sub>5</sub>	 8	••• •••
								·	
1		1				·		.,.	
	27	183	Ì	n					
221 4	4				•••••				
1,141 3,146	73 2,496	1,057		11 145				 	•••
7		7		•••					•••
1,590	538	853		199	36	1			
1,174 10	113 9	1,012 	8	41 1	•••••	 	9 		f
1		1							
6	4	1		1					
82 329	46	78 232			•••••	<i></i>		•••	•••
1,414	555	813		46					·
83 6	5	18		2	2				•••
19	1 1	18					(		
49 141	8	31 140		3					•••
4 28	2	4						]	
8,603	949	26 7,137	4		17		··· <sub>2</sub>	s	

1 23-7

#### NUMBER OF CASES Description of Offence Offences Returned Brought to reported as brue trial 1 2 3 4 Mussalman Wakf Act XLII of 1923 ...(India). 4 4 4 Opium Act I of 1878 983 253 254 ... Petroleum Act VIII of 1899 10 ю n .... ... \*\* Poisons Act XII of 1919 1 1 ł ... ,, Ports Act XV of 1908 ... 54 54 54 .. Post Office Act VI of 1898 ... 4 4 8 ... \*\* Presidency Small Cause Courts Act XV 9 9 9 of 1882. Press Act I of 1910 1 1 1 ••• ••• •• Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act XI of 1890. 24,638 21,837 0,813 •\* 4 4 4 45 44 45 Prisoners' Act III of 1900 17 17 17 ••• 1+1 Presidency Town's Insolvency Act III 1 of 1909. Provincial Insolvency Act V of 1920 35 34 1 60 ••• 11 Railways Act IX of 1890 1.538 1.536 1,575 •• Registration Act XVI of 1908 1 1 ł •• Salt Act XII of 1862 ĝ ą ą " Stage Carriages Act XVI of 1861 47 47 47 Stamp Act II of 1899 11 11 11 ., Telegraph Act XIII of 1885 .... 3 ۱ 1 Treasure Trove Act VI of 1878 3 2 2 ., Abkari Act V of 1878 5,395 5,899 ...(Bombev). 5.461 Children Act XIII of 1934 4 4 4 City Municipalities Act XVIII of 1925. 35,237 34,836 25,419 ., 45,771 City of Bombay Police Act IV of 1903 ... 46,696 45,459 Coasting Vessels Act XIX of 1938 13 19 13 ... District Police Acts VII of 1867 and IV of 1890. Entertainment Duty Act I of 1923 ... 19,051 19,013 19,215 \*1 ß 3 3 0 Gambling Act IV of 1887 as amended by Act I of 1890. Irrigation Act VII of 1879 ... ... 2,147 9,170 2,152 3 3 4 ... Land Rovenue Code Act V of 1879 129 128 130 . . . ...

50

i

## No. 11 (CRIMINAL)-contd.

	NUM	BER OF PE	RSONS			Rea	(ARÈS	•	
Under trisl including pending from previous year	Acquitted or dis- charged	Convict- ød	Died, es- caped or trans- ferred to another Province	Remain- ing under trial	Com- plaints dismissed under Sec- tion 203, Criminal Procedure Code	Com- plainants fined under Section 250, Criminal Procedure Code	Dieđ	Escap- ed	Trans ferred
ð	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	14
11	19	1			·	******			
311	18	285	1	7			1		
n	1	10							
1				1			·		
62	+	62							***
11	6	4		1	•	•••••	·		
5	5							•••	
1		-1			•••••	******			
21,903	873	23,966	22	43	1		5	11	
4	1	3		·					
47	3	43		1				•••	
17	1	16					•••	•••	•••
ì	1					••••••	•••	•••	
50	35	8		13	1				
· 1,501	163	1,523	1	115	•••••		1		
1	1								•
. 2		1		1	****				
47	6	40	Í	1		******		•••	
13	9	11				-			194 5.0
8	1	1						•••	
9	1	6			41514				·
5,923	644	5,103	8	173	*****		3		
5	1	1		3					
95,57 <b>3</b>	3,656	20,056	379	1,582	850	1-1647	75	\$04	
16,897	1,403	45,481		13	<b>8</b> 25	····· "			
14		13		1	·	••••••			
21,249	1,288	19,188	285	458	- 17		6	279	
3		3		· 1			•••		
4,473	748	3,478	1	246		. 1	•••	1.	•••
8	5	3		1	• • • • •				•••
1:1	28	152		1	1				

,

		UMBER OF CASE	B .
Description of Offence	Offences reported	Returned as true	Brought to trial
1	2	8	4
Local Board Act VI of 1923(Boinbay).	16	16	16
Municipal (District) Act III of 1901 "	3,169	9,138	3,271
Municipal (District) Servants Act V of	18	18	18
Primary Education Act IV of 1923	21	19	19
Prostitution Act XI of 1923 ,	73	73	79
Public Conveyance Act VII of 1920 "	9,418	9,413	9,454
Public Ferries Act II of 1869 as amended by Act II of 1873.	7	6	7
Rent Act II of 1918			- 27
Salt Act II of 1890	122	192	122
Tolls on Roads and Bridges Act III of "	. 1		
1875. Tramways Act I of 1874	18	18	15
Vaccination Act I of 1877	4	4	4
Village Police Act VIII of 1867	1,813	1,809	1,840
Village Sanitation Act I of 1889	23	23	23
44 and 45 Vic. Chap. 56 Statute "	19	13	13
 Total	2,16,999	2.08,077	2,03,137

Notes.-Column 1.--(1) "Attempts" should be entered immediately after the offences to (2) "Abetments" should be included with the substantive offences (3) Whon giving the list of Special and Local Lawsagainst which offences as its number and year. An Act of a local legislature should be

Column 2.--All offences (cases) of which information was given, complaint made, or to be shown, although some of the charges may not have been prosecuted, or Column 3.—This column should be the total of column 2 less the number of cases the charge was false, and that the offence never occurred, or which were dismissed Column 5.-This column should be the total of columns 6 to 9.

Column 8 .-- Persons transferred from one court to another in the same province showing respectively the number of persons who died, escaped or were transferred. General.—Cases committed or reforred should not be included in this statement by shown by the Courts to which the cases are committed or referred. If the total difference should correspond with the total of column 5 of this statement.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 17th June 1930.

	NUMBEI	OF PER	SONS			Remai	RKS		
Under trial including pending from provious year	Acquitted or dis- charged	Convict- ed	Died, es- caped, or trans- ferred to another Province	Remain-	Section 203, Criminal	Com- plainants fined under Section 230, Criminal Procedure Code	Died	Escap- ed	Trans- ferred
<b>5</b> ·	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	14
		5							<u> </u>
16	. 11						·"		***
3,371	609	2,489	8	271	29		2		
18	. 16	2							
19	· 1	18			9		· •••		
89	19	58		12					·
9,509	347	9,037	2	123	4		2		
18	13	4		1					
75	*****	75		·+#			•••		·
124		121		3					
				. <b></b>	1				
15	8	7		•••			· •		
4	1	1		2					
3,232	2,115	1,068		49	1	,			
23	10	12		. 1	}				
13			13		*****				13
* 2,73,894	69,914	1,66,649	857	16,481	7,967	345	175	636	46

#### No. 11 (CRIMINAL)-concld.

\* Includes 13 sent to Military Authorities.

which they relate.

have been committed, care should be taken to specify the title of each Act quoted, as well distinguished by initial letters placed after the number of the Act.

cognizance taken under Chapters IV, V, XIV, XVI, Cr. P. C., for the first time during the year are may have turned out to be false.

dismissed under section 233, Cr. P. C., and less all other cases in which a Magistrate declared that as frivolous and vexatious and in which the complainant was fined under Section 230, Cr. P. C.

are not to be entered in this column. A note should be added in the column of remarks,

the committing or referring Magistrates. The results of the trials in these cases should be of column 6 of Statement No. 9 be deducted from the total of column 3 of that statement, the

#### M. K. ADHIKARI, Acting Assistant Registrar.

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		······						-
	ġ	ĺ			Nu	uber of	person	Ð
Class of Tribunal	Number of persons executed	Death	Transportation or Penul servitude	Imprisonment	Fine or forfoiture	Whipping	Give security	
. 1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	
Village Courts				78	1,027			
Subordinate Magistrates- Special Magistrates under Soc. 14				23	159		4	i
Honorary Magistratos sitting singly .	•••			25 723	20,790		184	
Stipendiary Magistrates sitting singly.				10,068	50,311	204	4,474	
Benches of Magistrates				3,471	71,295	57	389	į
Sanitary Boards and Sanitary Com- mittees.	•••			15	9,017		11	
Village Panchayats								ĺ
District and Divisional Magistrates-	•							
Cases referred under Secs. 847, 849. Criminal Procedure Code.	• •••			50	81		34	
Chief Magistrates of Districts		.,.		13	4		3	
Courts of Session			110	718	227	6	84	ĺ
Superior Courts	16	81	28	163	18	1	1	l
Total	16	21	138	15,322	1,45,879	282	5,127	

#### Statement showing the punishments inflicted in Criminal of Bombay

Notes.-Column 1.-Sub-head "Courts of Session"-Includes cases decided by Sessions Column 1.-Sub-head "Superior Courts"-Includes cases decided by the High Column 13.-Includes fines realized during the year though imposed in previous exercise of Original Jurisdiction only.

Column 13.—Represents compensation awarded to complainants under section 545, "realized" in columns 11 and 12, for they form part of such fines.

General (1).—The total of column 5 should correspond with the total of columns 14 should be shown in the remarks column, the total of the remainder

(2).—This statement is meant to exhibit every sentence passed, and where number of persons entered in this statement as punished with the which fulfilment of contract is ordered under Act XIII of 1859 in a under Section 562, Code of Criminal Procedure, or for contrantion such higher Court, and not against the Court making the reference.

II is Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side: Pombay, 17th June 1930.

#### No. 12 (CRIMINAL)

sentenc	ed to		ŗ	ſot	al amount o	fû	Des		Num	to imp	ersons : risonme	senten nt of	ccu
	e of	+ + -			•		     Paid c		đer	to 6 months	is to 2 years		,
Ks. 10 and under	Over Rs. 10	Impos	ed		Roalized		compen- tion		16 days and under	Above 15 days to 6 months	Above 6 months to 2 years	Above 2 years	Remarks
9	10	11			13		13		14	15	16	17	18
		Rs.	8.	p,	Rs. a.	p.	Rs. s.	p.			· · ·		
1,023	4	1,263	4	0	1,259 4	0			78	<b>,</b>			
129	37	1,860				0	100 6	-	8	11	10		
19,887	<b>9</b> 03	67,550		0	51,380 1	6	4.081 1		283	361	79		
33,919	16,392	9,17,000	0	2	7,20,839 9	8	58,883 8	9	4,148	4,911	1,009	ч.	
68,679	2,616	2,22,288	14	0	2,12,258 13	9	5,391 1	0	1,889	1,443	137	2	
1,920	97	9,734	8	0	9,368 0	0	20	0	Ÿ	8			
					·					•••			
10	21	683	0	Û	428 0	0	38 0	0		25	25		
2	2	166	0	0	16 0	0			10	8	1	` <b></b>	
10	217	37,755	0	0	19,957 8	4	2,690 8	4	24	119	221	854	
	18	11.160	0	0	2,000 0	0	<i>5</i> 0 0	0		8	89	122	
1,25,572	20,307	12,69,463	1	2	10,19,193 13	3	71,235 9	1	6,441	6,883	1,521	478	

#### Cases by the various Criminal Tribunals in the Presidency in the year 1929

Judges on reference under Section 123, Criminal Procedure Code.

Court on reference under Sections 307 and 374, Criminal Procedure Code.

years. This column is intended to show the realized portion of fines imposed by Officers in the

Act V of 1898. These awards should also be shown under the head fines "imposed" and

to 17 (both inclusive), and deducting the number of persons sentenced to forfeiture, which in column 6 should correspond with the total of columns 9 and 10.

two penalties are inflicted on the same offender to exhibit them both. Further to reconcile the number entered as convicted in Statement No. 9, it is necessary to note cases such as those in foot-note. As regards persons whose cases were referred for higher punishment or for orders of sentence, the punishment, if any, sanctioned by the higher Court should be entered against

#### M. K. ADHIKARI, - Acting Assistant Registrar.

•	utio	APP	LICATION	S DISPO	BED OF		than	
Class of Courts	Total number of applications for the execution of decree before the Courts	By transfer	Satisfaction obtained in full	Batisfaction obtained in part	Wholly infructuous	Pending at the end of the year	Number of applications pending more three months at the close of the year	Amount realised
1	9	3	4	5	· 6	9	8	9
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR Civil Courts								Rs. a. p.
Unpaid Tribunals	<b>7</b> 1		10	14	21	26	20	3,660 0 6
Village Courts	5,904	57	1,626	989	1,428	1,204	595	14,639 12 9
	1,99,580	2	29,016	43,404	61,386	65,772	36,423	95,35,332 9 3
bunals. Small Cause Courts	14,237	1	1,414	2,623	6,610	8,589	1,640	2,56,810 0 3
District Courts other than Chief Courts of Districts. Chief Courts of Districts	845	55	303	19	208	260	85	1,02,919 14 3
Total	2,23,037	115	32,369	47,049	69,653	70,851	38,763	99,13,355 <b>4</b> 9]
COURTS AT THE PRESI- DENCY OR SEAT OF GOVERNMENT								-
Presidency Small Cause Courts.		910	2,626	5,629	12,074	9,458	606	15,75,290 0 6
Superior Courts	8,297	475	847	231	1,327	967	(a)	(a)
Total	27,994	1,385	2,873	5,910	13,401	4.425	605	15,75,290 0 6

Statement showing the result of Proceedings on applications Presidency of Bombay

> Note.-Column 2-Total of the (a) Statistics in these columns have not been shown as per order

S tatement showing the number and duration of Darkhasts disposed of Collectors or the Civil Courts in the Presidency of Bombay

	Total number of Darkhasts in		Number	of Darkhests in
By whom inimoveable	which immove-	Less than	Over 1	Over 9
property was sold	able property	a year	year	years
1	was sold	3	4	5
By the Civil Courts	1,677	53 <del>9</del>	581	19 <b>5</b>
By the Collectors	2,154	337	967	622

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side: Bombay, 31st March 1930.

#### No. 13 (CIVIL)

	,			Num	BER OF	APPLIC	ATION	3			. بند ۱۰ میده	
or was	released	mo	which veable operty	Ou 8	which in the prop	mmove- perty	Doss	which ession given			therwise	
On which the judgment-dobtor imprisoned	On which he was arrested but without imprisonment	Was sold	Was attached, but subsequently released	Was sold	Was dealt with under r. 83, O. XXI, Section 3 of Schedule III or Section 72 of Act V of 1308	Was attached, but subsequently released under r. 55, 0. XXI	Of moveables	Of immovesbles	On which specific performance enforced	On which partition was effected	On which execution was effected otherwise than the preceding columns	Remarks
10	11	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22
 334 133 	 877 198 5 1,090	7 784 175 2 968	 17 640 40 	4  3,521  6 3,631	 167  167 167	 3,090  5 3,095	 56  56	 2,974  1 2,975	 109  109	 475  475	40 1,889 41,532  154 43,615	
- 443 (a)	2,895 (a)	70 <b>3</b> (1)	862 (a)	 (a)	 (a)	 (a)	 (1)	823 (a)	 (a)	 (a)	1,713 (a)	
443	2,895	703	862					823	•••		1,713	

#### for the Execution of the Decrees of the Civil Courts in the in the year 1929

entries in columns 3 to 7. of the Hon'ble the Chief Justice, dated 27th February 1923.

during the year 1929, in which immoveable property was sold by the (vide Government letter No. 875, dated 16th February 1904).

Over 3 years	Over 4 years	Over 5 years	Over 6 years	Over 7 years	Over 8 years	Over 9 years	Over 10 years
6	٧	8	9	10	11	12	13
44	11	5	8		******	,	
177	37	7	2	1	1		3

column 2 which were pending

S. S. TALMAKI, Assistant Registrar.

1 23-3

## JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

	Crimina	l Work				Civil
	the	the		Origi	nal	
Names of Courts	Cares disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessione Court	Total number of suite before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Fending at the end of the preceding year
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	9	3	4	6	6	9
Ahmedabad District and Sessions Judge	\$2	193	129	<i>5</i> 5	5 <del>9</del>	35
Assistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge	34	25		15	<b>17</b> ,	
First Class Subordinate Judge, Regular	-18		2,749	79	1,478	1,180
First Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes			676	•••	193	165
Joint First Class Bubordinate Judge, Regular	<b></b>			66		
Joint First Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes		.14		47		
Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Regular Joint Second Class Subordinate		-14		260		
Judge, Small Causes Second Joint Second Class Subordi-	•••	**	•••	1		-
nate Judge, Regular Second Joint Second Class Subordi-		-		909		•••
nate Judge, Small Causes Third Joint Second Class Suberdi-		•••				
nate Judge, Regular		***		657		
nate Judge, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge,		<b>***</b> .	·	336		
Viramgaum, Regular			905	658	347	358
Viramgaum, Small Causes	-	***	1,444	1,169	282	295
Dholka, Regular			956	569	867	221
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dholka, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge,			1,013	952	61	834
Second Class Subordinate Judge,			767	419	354	260
Causes			263	222	131	56
Judge, Small Cause Court, Ahmed- abad		141	6,995	4,065	2,250	2,005
Registrat, Small Cause Court, Ahmedabad	<b>~</b> •	•••	797	574	223	161
Total	• 66	218	16,024	10,260	5,764	5,070

Statement showing the amount of work disposed

461		:	:	:	:	:	1	Ŧ	:	:	:	1	1	÷	:	4	:	1		I	:		•461		60	Total num peals l Court	ber of A before t	p- be	Work	of by	FOR	
128		:	:	1	:	i	1	:	E	1	:	;	1	:	:	;	3	1		:	•72		•56			Disposed of	t	Appellate		the va	THE	
333		1	1	;	1	I	:	1	1	;	:	:	:	:	:	:	+	:		:	;		*333		5	Pending at the year	the end	of to		various	YEAR	
147		:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	;		:	:		*149		F	Pending at the prece	the end ding year	of		Courts		
7,223		234	2,740	56	374	500	606	599	438	183	949	:	:	:	÷	1	÷	5	2	183	10		324		12	Execution posed of	proceedi	ngs đi	.8-	ts in ea	1929	
861		:	:	1	S.	ŧ	63	:	53	:	<b>304</b>	ŀ	18	1	15	:	-4	:		192	46		. 128	- <u></u>	5	Order mad tion, colu the Mont	le after in imns 17 a hly Civil I	nvestig nd 18 Return	a- of s	ich Dis	-	59
406	Ī	ы	59	:	8	<b>1</b>	н	:	8	ï	:	;	:	:	i	ì	:		6	\$30	80		50		14	Number o pending at the en report	f origing more thay d of the ye	al sui: 1 a yea arunda	ts ar er	in each District in the		
		:	:	;	:	1	3	:	;	:	i	I	ŧ	:	;	1	:	;		;	;		 8		15	Number o more th end of report	i appeals an a year the year	pendir at th unde	ng 10 er			
																	of the year.	ed of and 162 were bending at the close	special jurisdiction	One hundred and thirty-		ment No. 8.	*Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneous		16		Romarks			Presidency Proper		
						,																						•	,			

.

### JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

	Crimina	l Work				Ci
	the	the		Origi	inal	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Bessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
I	8	8	4	5	6	7
Ahmednagar	-					
District and Sessions Judge	45	85	3	1	9	I
First Class Subordinate Judge		•	2,226	1,336	. 890	76
Second Cless Subordinate Judge, Sangamner Do, Shevgaon Do, Newasa Do, Raburi Do, Raburi Do, Kopargaon Do, Karjat Do, Jamkhed Do, Parner Village Munsifis' Courts'	··· ··· ··· ···		2,574 1,049 614 958 1,46) 329 440 800 1,713	1,867 611 399 874 1,006 180 273 611 1,459	707 437 215 284 454 149 167 189 254	85 30 22 35 65 10 19 23 18
	<u></u>		19,165	8,417	3,748	3,56
Belyaum .						
District and Sessions Judge	` 13	40	25	16	9	1
Assistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge First Class Subordinate Judge, Appellate Powers, Regular	54. 	90 	 1,007	<b>3</b> 105	 55 <b>3</b>	 6.
Sirst Class Subordinate Judge, Appellate Powers, Small Causes Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Regular Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Small Gauses Second Class Subordinate Judge, Bail-Hongal, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Bail-Hongal, Small Causes	 		907  976 559	325 346 285 540 284	297  436 175	30   42 12

## FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

Work							-	
	App	llate		đís-	stiga- 18 of urns	suits year under	nding at the under	
Total number of Ap- peals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Fending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	_ 16
<b>≈634</b>	*278	*356	•318		44	1	76	*Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneous appeals shown in state- ment No. 8.
	***			1,378	203	209		Forty-two guits under special jurisdiction were filed, 42 disposed of and 42 remained pending at the close of the year.
	···· ··· ··· ··· ···			2,463 723 498 916 1,016 250 254 782 721	79 27 25 35 81 12 21 33 	44 33 15 18 67 9 3 4 3	•	<ul> <li>Statistics against this sub-head have been shown as per Govern- ment of Indis's Notifica- tion No. F. 296/IV/25- Judicial, dated 154h August 1928,</li> </ul>
634	278	\$56	818	<b>9,0</b> 30	564	406	76	
*1,164 -	*228	*371	*781	3	70	1	64	* Columns & to 11 do not include misceilaneous appeals shown in state- ment No. 8.
~ 	*562 *3			630	 181	 165		One hundred and thirty- eight suits under special jurisdiction were filed. 94 disposed of and 175 were pend- ing at the close of the year.
***				447		6	***	j ·
***	•••	•••		•••	***			
•••	•••	•••		 893	 104			
		540	1					

	Crimin	al Work				Civ
	the	the		Origi	nel	
Names of Courts	cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	cr Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year underreport	Pending at the end of the preceding year
n na mana na mana na kana na kana na kana na mana na mana na Minis ina da na da na mana mana mana mana mana	, 				<u> </u>	
Belgaum-contd.						
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Gokak, Regular	•••		696	448	248	193
ocond Class Subordinate Judge, Gokak, Small Causes			92	64	28	11
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Chikodi, Regular			1,718	1.072	589	491
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Chikodi, Small Causes			232	213	19	48
oin: Second Class Subordinate Judge, Chikodi, Regular			•	57		
oint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Chikodi, Small Causes						
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Athni, Regular		•	1,210	748	462	376
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Athni, Small Causes			120	85	35	ĸ
econd: Class Subordinate Judge, Hukeri, Regular	•••		706	392	314	193
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Hukeri, Small Causes	•••		103	58	45	19
esai of Vantmuri	•**	 	 	26 •••	13 	11
Total	67	65	8,390	5,167	3,223	8,636
Bijapur.						
District and Sessions Judge	33	37	8	8		1
irst Class Subordinate Judge, Regular	•••		1,175	95	496	401
irst Class Subordinete Judge,			1,814	871	417	363
Small Causes			·	584		•••
Judge, Regular cint Second Class Subordinate		•**		526		•••
Judge, Small Causes econd Class Subordinate Judge,		•••	1,495	383	550	431
Bagalkot, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge,			1,261	768	287	919
Bagalkot, Small Causes oint Second Class Subordinate				569		•••
Judge, Bagalkot, Regular pint Second Class Subordinate		•••		206		
Judge, Bagalkot, Small Causes econd Class Subordinate Judge, Muddebinal, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge,			1,380	837	543	410
Muddebinal, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge, Muddebinal, Small Causes			486	804	192	79

٠

,

### JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

62

. :

.

Vork						00 H H	. wo 2	
	Appe	llate		đís-	stiga 18 o arna	suits a year year	t th t th ande	
t Ap- the		ending at the end of the year under report	end of year	proceedings	Ordor made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original pending more than s at the end of the under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
before		the the	the ding		le aft umns bhy C	of or more port	f app an e the	
	ed of	8 9 68 1	g at rece	d of	font	r rog	r d'ho	
Total number of peals before Court	Disposed of	Fending at the end the year underrepo	Pending at the end the preceding year	Execution posed of	Order tion, the h	Number pendin at the under	Numbe more end repoi	
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16
.					-			
			·	299	56	14		• •
				11	•••			
				' 857	89	55		
			•••	98				
				•••		899		
						110	***	
		•••		<b>81</b> 8	59	19	•••	
				69	•••			
				321	60	26		•
				18	•••			
				7	•••			
1,164	798	371	781	4,064	619	<b>3</b> 35	64	
<b>●</b> 392	◆220	*172	*196	2	40	<b>P</b> **	13	<ul> <li>Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscellaneou appeals shown in state ment No. 8.</li> </ul>
				111	70	56	***	Beventy suits unde special jurisdictio were filed, 51 dispose
				553		1		of and 76 were pendin at the close of the yea
				473	118			
				259		•••	•••	
				396	53	7	•••	
				531			•••	
			]	<b>4</b> 60	34			
				64				
				898	. 75	93		
				154				
392	920	172	196	3,901	390	97	13	

## FOR THE YEAR 1929—contd.

63

•	Crimine	l Work				Civil
	eho	y the		Origi	nel	
Namos of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	8	4	5	6	7
Broach and Panch Mahals. District and Sessions Judge	.47	• 96	45	. 36	9	26
First Class Subordinate Judge, Regular		·	852	481	371	427
First Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes			1,749	1,424	325	452
Additional First Class Subordinate Judge, Nadiad, Regular			31	20	11	20
Additional First Class Subordinate Judge, Nadiad, Small Causes						
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Ankleshwar, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Ankleshwar, Small Causes Jambusar, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Jambusar, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge, Godhra, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dohad, Rogular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dohad, Small Causes Willage Munsiffs' Courts Total Dharwar.	···· ··· ··· ··· ··· ··· ··· ···	         	434 971 410 764 1,381 2,543 1,273 1,187 1,633 	299 817 169 638 575 1,967 923 1,017 1,475 9,731	155 154 261 226 806 675 849 170 157 3,549	162 272 145 73 449 440 535 841 128 3,470
Assistant Judge and Additional	7					_
Sessions Judge First Class Subordinate Judge, Ragular			 1,736	47 915	 821	 764
Regular First Class Subordinate Judgo, Small Causes		··· '	1,517	1,218	299	832

## JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

	Appel			se die-	investign- and 18 of I Heturns	suits sear at under	ending he end ort	
Total number of Appeals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investigation, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suite pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Nemarks
8	9	10	11	19	13	14	15	16
*283	*118	*165	<b>*</b> 15 <b>8</b>	11	44	` 4	- 49	•Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscellancou appeals shown in state ment No. 8.
				316	129	78	•••	<b>,</b> .
				793		1		Thirty-seven suit under special juris diction were filed, 3
-				15	1	5	•••	disposed of and 5 were pending at th close of the year
-								,
				266	33	20		
··· }				263		6		
••• ]				195	16	67		-
				287			···	
				536	90	120		
				1,760		1		
				1,079	- 73	57	*	
	••			702				· ·
				533				
283	118	165	153	6,746	356	359	49	
- 					- -			
<del>1</del> 765	<del>1</del> 480	+190	1319		92		1	† Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscellaneou appeals shown in stat ment No. 8.
	<del>1</del> 90	i.,			**1			One hundred an seventy suits und
•••;*	<del>†</del> 5	•••		1,176	274	109		special jurisdiction were filed, 165 dispose of and 158 were pen-
İ				524		. 1		ing at the end of the year.

### FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

.,

**J** 23—9

**ů**5

## JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

· · ·	Crimina	l Work				Civi
	the	the		Origina	J	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the proceding year
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Dharwar-contd. Second Class Subordinate Bubli, Regular Second Class Subordinate Hubli, Small Causes Gedag, Regular Second Class Subordinate Gedag, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Haveri, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Haveri, Regular Second Class Subordinate Haveri, Small Causes Haveri, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Haveri, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Second Second Se			1,917 799 1,764 586 1,483 841 1,259	1,314 669 1,159 480 786 661 1,183	603 131 625 106 697 180 106	749 71 690 1 536 - 193 85
- Total	. 40	95	19,038	8,495	3,603	8,874
Kaira. District and Sessions Judge	67		<b>6</b> 5		55	
JISSULUS BUG DESERVITS & RGPC		115			00	24
Virst Class Subordinate Judge, Nadiad, Regular			603 3,475  912 3,000	90 803 304 1,977 543 2,498	409 695  369 502	876 855   429 616
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Borsad, Rogular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Borsad, Sinall Causes Gecond Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Ccond Class Subordinate Judge,	 	 	1,03) 4,157 335	628 <b>3</b> ,566 204	411 591 131	408 573 110
Kaira, Small Causes iecond Class Subordinate Judge, Kapadwanj, Regular iecond Class Subordinate Judge, Kapadwanj, Small Causes			1,778 1,444 1	1,559 1,097 1	220 347	84) 35
Total	67	149	16,999	13,269	9,730	3,59

## FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

Work			-					
	Appe	ellate		dis-	stiga- 18 of 1rns	suits sar at ander	nding e end rt	
Total number of Appeals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings dis- posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
8	9	10	11	19	13	14	15	10
				1,134	279	63		
		·		690				
				1,009	190	· 69	•••	
~.				176	•••			
				943	166	47	•••	
 			 	219 229	•••	,		<ul> <li>Statistics agalust this sub-hoad have bees shown as per Govern ment of Indias' Notifica tions No. F. 296/fV/35 Judácial, dated 15th</li> </ul>
							<b></b>	Judácial, dated 15th August 1928,
765	573	190	310	6,100	1,001	289 	1	•
366†	66†	198†	208†	31	28	20	56	† Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneous appeals shown in state- ment No. 8.
	102†			118	134	18	··· )	Twenty-five suits under
				2,402			J	special jurisdiction were filed, 28 disposed
				298	55	64		of and 25 were pending at the end of the year.
				71		2		
				424	117	. <b>9</b> 9	· ••	
			•••	1,938	•••			
•••			<b></b>	558	111	62	m	
•••		•••		2,793	***	-244	**	
•••				273	49	7		
•••				1,112		•••	·	
				728	67	46		
306	168	198	208	10,746	561	318	56	

•

•	Criminal	Work		_		Civi
	the	the		Orig	B9]	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Fending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
ł	£	8	4	б	6	7
Kanara.		·				
istrict and Sessions Judge	13	25	15	5	9	5
rst Class Subordinate Judge, Regular			518	302	217	22
rst Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes			877	723	154	10
cond Class Subordinate Judge, Kumta, Regular		;	1,175	920	258	32
cond Class Subordinate Judge,		•••	4		1	
Kumta, Small Causes			à	•••	405	27
Honawar, Regular	·••	•••	796	391		
Honawar, Small Causes		•••	808	686	122	10
Sirsi, Regular	!	•••	714	578	136	27
Sirsi, Small Causes	·		254	181	73	2
Total	13	25	5,161	3,786	1,375	1,84
East Khandesh.						
istrict and Sessions Judge	33.	119	6	9	4	
irst Class Subordinate Judge, Jalgson, Regular			1,724	15 <del>8</del>	798-	69
irst Class Subordinate Judge, Jalgaon, Small Causes	• • ••		4.416	2,469	1,877	92
int Second Class Subordinate Judge, Jalgaon, Regular	•			417		
int Second Class Subordinate: Judge, Jalgaon, Small Causes	·			539		
Iditional Second Class Subordinate	•			351		
Judge, Jalgaon, Regular Iditional Second Class Subordinate Judge, Jalgaon, Small Causes				31	<b>F41</b>	•••
cond Class Subordinate Judge,			2,503	1,982	925	84
yawal, Small Causes			2,324	1,684	247	71
bint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Yawal, Regular	-			295		
int Second Class Subordinate	•••			393		
cond Class Subordinate Judge,	•••		8,715	898	 948	
Bhusawal, Regular	• • •	•••	4,188	2,359	964	91
Bhusawal, Small Causes		•••	a'100	~,309	ນບາ	01
Judge, Bhusawal, Regular			5.	878	1	

-----

- - --

### JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

.

ĉS

	Appe	late		dis-	tiga- 18 of rns	suite esrat under	ding end	
Total number of Ap peals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion columns 17 and 18 of the monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suite pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
5. 8	9	ы. 10	ы 11	12 12	0 13	Z 14	74 15	16
	1							]
*483	*229	•254	•841	` 9	27	4	73	<ul> <li>Columns 8 to 11 do n. incluãe miscellaneou appeals shown in stat ment No. 8.</li> </ul>
}				341	83	19		Eight suits und
•••				587				<ul> <li>special jurisdiction</li> <li>were filed, 14 disposion</li> <li>of and 10 were panding</li> </ul>
'				931	6 <b>5</b>	6		of and 10 were pendin at the close of the yes
•••				2			•••	
·•• '		•.•	<b>".</b>	692	61	63		
:		•••		390	•••			- 
				568	82	7		1
				47				
483	229	254.	241	3,560	318	99	73	
<b>†</b> 726	+328	1404	†23 <b>8</b>	6	38		37	† Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscellaneou appeals shown in stat
				578	191	175	•••	ment No. 8. One hundred and thirt
		491		2,770		40-		b nine suits und special jurisdiction
				330	29	·		were filed, 96 dispose of and 139 remained
•••		•••			•••		•••	pending at the clos of the year.
•••				593	<b>5</b> 9			
··· .				121		•••		
	•••			2,788	139	26	<b></b>	
•••				1,263		5		
	!			37	7			
	•••			36			·••,	•
		·•• ]		735	71	43		· · ·
		•••		2,459		8	н	
}	•••			1,923	137			
,		{		710				

## · FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

	Criminal	Work				Civi
, <sup>,</sup>	the	the		Origi	nal	
Names of Courts	to Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	a Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	<ul> <li>Total number of suits before the Court</li> </ul>	a Disposed of	c Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
East Khandesh-contd.						
Second Clsss Subordinate Judge, Chalisgaon, Regular Scoond Class Subordinate Judge, Chalisgaon, Sumil Causes Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Chalisgaon, Regular Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Chalisgaon, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge, Erandol, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Erandol, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Erandol, Small Causes		•••	2,093 2,953  3,133 732 525	943 1,933 234  2,323 549 519	913 1,049  509 184 6	763 843  1,156 55 7
Total	33	119	27,342	19,016	8,326	7,810
West Khandesh.	28	£9	12	7	5	5
District and Bessions Judge	20	13	14	'		J
Dhulia, Regular Dirst Class Subordinate Judge, Dhulia, Small Causes Joint First Class Subordinate Judge, Dhulia, Regular Joint Scoond Class Subordinate Judge, Dhulia, Regular Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dhulia, Small Causes Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dhulia, Small Causes Additional Joint Second Class Sub- ordinate Judge, Dhulia, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge, Amalter, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Amalter, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Amalter, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Amalter, Small Causes		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1,701 6,239    1,749 2,426	78 415 74 936 36 233 744 3,123 1,091 1,765	769 1,546     658 658	558 906     721 622
Nandurbar, Regular			1,311 1,856	774 1,207	537 649	502 330

## JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

•

## FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

7ork	•							
Appellate				dis-	tiga- lt of rns	suits year ndor	ding end	
Total number of An- peals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of theyear under report	Fending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year undor report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
6						Z		
8	9	10	n	19	18	14	15	16
				1,856	180	53	-48	•
				1,636	•••	14	•••	
					1			
		•••			•••			*Statistics against th sub-head have bee shown as per Gover ment of India's Notifie tion No. F. 296/IV/2 Judicial. dated 150 August 1928.
		•••		2,862	139	83	'	
				282 184	•••		•••	
					45			
726	322	404	238	21,169	\$91 	<u> </u>		
†403	<del>†</del> 193	<del>1</del> 206	+234	2	43	1	86	+ Columns 8 to 11 do na include miscellaneor appeals shown in stat ment No. 8.
				1,567	354	85		Sixty two suits under special jurisdiction were filed, 96 dispose of and 44 remaine pending at the close of the year.
¥+4				4,383	•••	5	•••	
					•••			
•••					•••			
•**					•••			
"		i			•••	·	***	-
•••					<b>'''</b> .		•••	
•••					•••	·	•••	
***		¦		1,655	135	59	•••	
,	)			1,953	•••	1		
				1,761	84	38	•••	
			·	542		6		

71

	J	UDICI.	AL ST	ATEM	ENT	No. 1	
	Crimina	l Work			``	Civ	
•	the	the	Original				
,	ЪУ	þу					
	of	ţ,	suits		ort o	10	
Names of Courts		t g			e e	yea.	
	100C	sodi	ъõ		th oder	at the end	
	Cases disposed Sessions Court	Appeals disposed Sessions Court	Total number of before the Court	l of	Pending at the end of the year under report	v	
	8 5310	eals ssio	ore	Disposed	jng yee	Fending the pre	
	5e Se	20 ND	bei	isp	the	end the	
1	3	í	1	1			
	3	3	4	5	6	7	
West Khandesh-contd.							
Second Class Subordinate Judge Shirpur, Regular			1,416	966	450	50	
Second Class Subordinate Judge Shirpur, Small Causes							
Village Munsiffs' Courts*			 2,050	1.974	276		
· · · ·			•				
•							
Total .	. 28	59	18,780	13,252	5,548	4,41	
Kolaba.	•						
District and Sessions Judge	. 6	16	29	1	2	2	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·							
Assistant Judge and Additiona Sessions Judge	5			23			
Second Assistant Judge and Addi tional Sessions Judge	. 2			4			
Second Class Subordinate Judge Alibag, Regular			607	431	176	15	
Alibag, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge Alibag, Small Causes			631	583	48	5	
Second Class Subordinate Judge Pen. Regular			315	203	112	11	
Second Class Subordinate Judge Pen, Small Causes			345	279	66	3	
Second Class Subordinate Judge Roha, Regular			1,155	545	611	63	
Second Class Subordinate Judge	5.			030	Dat	00	
Roha, Small Causes Subordinate Judge, Pen, on deputa				99	•••		
tion to Roha, Regular Subordinate Judgo, Pen, on deputa		,		23			
tion to Boha, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge Mahad, Regular					···	•••	
Second Class Subordinate Judge			600	265	314	18	
Mahad, Small Causes Subordinate Judge, Pen, on deputs	 F		717	528	132	19	
tion to Mahad, Regular Subordinate Judge, Pen, on depute				21	**	•••	
bion to Mahad, Small Causes .		•••		67			

**x** 

-								
	12	340	513	3,907	221	172	267	139
	1	:	:	87	:	:	:	:
	:	:	6	50	:	:	:	;
•	:	:	:	548	:	:	:	;
	÷	26	. 18	366	:	I	:	:
	:	:	:	:	:	1	:	:
	:	:	:	1	:	:	:	:
	:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:
	:	300	34	189	:	ł	÷	:
	÷	:	:	297	:	:	£	:
	:	. 10	역	263	:	:	:	:
	:	:	:	471	:	:	:	:
	:	¢	169	544	:	, :	:	:
	:	:		:	:	:	162	:
	:	:	-	:	:	:	193	:
+ Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneous appeals shown in state- ment No. 8.	19	<b>1</b>	- 17	:	+221	<b>†</b> 172		139
•	65	219	672	13,933	234	206	1%	402
* "savistics" against final sub-head, have been shown as per Govern- ment of India's Notifica- tion No. F-296/IV/25- Judicial, dated 15th August 1929.	Ŧ			118	:	:		: 
	÷	:	I	:	:.	E	:	:
	j		8	1,00	:	:	:	:
• .		2	5					
16	15	14	13	12	=	10	9	00 
Komarka .	Number of appeals pe more than a year at th of the year under repor	Number of original pending more than a at the end of the year report	Order made after inve tion, columns 17 and the Monthly Civil Retu	Execution proceedings posed of	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Pending at the end of the year under report	Disposed of	Total number of Appeals before the Court
	nding e end t	suits year under	stiga- 18 of erns	dis-		llate	Appellate	
,								Work

FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

	Crimina	lWork				Ci
	the	the		Origin	nal	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Fending at the end of the year under report	Ponding at the end of the preceding year
1	2	3	4	5	6	1
Nasik						
District and Sessions Judge	29	113 ;	11	1	4	i
Assistant Judge and Assistant Sessions Judge	5			107		
First Class Subordinate Judge, Appellate Powers, Regular			1,205	189	439	 56
First Class Subordinate Juage, Appel- late Powers, Small Causes	<b>474</b>		3,180	643	577	61
Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Regular		i	0,100	849		01
Joint Second Class Subordinate		•••		1,294		
Additional Joint Second Class		•••	•• ]	1,254		
Subordinate Judge, Regular Additional Joint Second Class	•••		•••	<b>6</b> 66		
Subordinate Judge, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge,	•••		1 575		 E20	
Satana, Regular			1,575	1,036	539	59
Satana, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge,	.		668	505	163	20
Pimpalgaon, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge,	·		949	518	431	25
Pimpalgaon, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge,			2,343	1,741	602	30
Malegaon, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge,		•••	1,237	555	404	51
Malegaon, Small Causes • Joint Second Ulass Subordinate			2,071	1,485	578	51
Judge, Malgaon, Regular Joint Second Class Subordinate			•••	278		
Judge, Malgaon, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge,	•••		•••	8	•••	•••
Yeola, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge,		•••	1,826	1,456	370	42
Yeola, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge,		)	303	<b>2</b> 28	75	14
Sinnar, Regular			846	451	395	36
Sinnar, Small Causes			979	757	223	19
Total	84	113	17,193	12,394	4,799	4,78
Poona			. [		ĺ	
District and Sessions Judge	27	61	117	51	54	δ
Assistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge.	21	34	•••	12		

# FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

,

	Арре	llate		dis	tiga- 8 of rns	end- t the port	ding	
Total number of Ap- peals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pend- ing more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeal pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarke
8	9	10	11	19	13	14	15	16
*65 <b>7</b>	. *216	*501	*46 <b>ō</b>	7	40		168	* Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscellaneou appeals shown in state ment No. 8.
				19	17			Thirty-one suits unde special jurisdictio
,	<b>*</b> 140			145	165	113		were filed, 40 dispose of and 33 were per
•••				1,403	, I			ing at the close of the year.
<b></b> .				812	131	•••	•••	•
•••		,		961	•••	•••		
				15	16	••• 1		
				18		•••	•••	
··· *	•••			1,079 (	<b>G</b> 0	24		
				108	•••	3	•••	•
				1,068	104	33		
				1,796	•••	•••	•••	
•••		•••		737	96	28		~
		<sub>l</sub>		1,062	1	3		-
				}	•••	•••		
•••								
				1,313	125	20	•••	
		• 16		124		1		
		•••	]	793	126			
!				546		90		
857	356	<b>5</b> 01	465	12.006	870	314	168	
*669	•124 •270	*275	*29 <del>9</del> 	101	163 30			*Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscollaneou appeals shown in state ment No. 8. The include Revision appl cations under 3h Dekkhan Agriculturists Relief Act.

Second Class Subordinate Judge,        2.052       1,110       942       522         Vadgaon         905       6507       6409       499         Do.       Fasegaon         905       6507       6409       499         Do.       Fasegaon         906       6507       499       493         Do.       Junnar         906       6507       908       253       84         The Jassirdar of Malegaon          1,176       906       253       84         The Judge, Small Cause Court,          4        4       25         Poona.          9,506       6,644       8,042       2,760         Poona.           9,506       6,644       8,042       2,760         Poona.           9,506       6,644       8,042       2,760         Poona.           9,694       2,118       <		.Crimina					Civ
Names of Courts         U <thu< th="">         U         U</thu<>		the			Origi	nal	
Poona-contd.           First Class Subordinate Judge.          3.871         1.917         1.954         1.987           Second Class Subordinate Judge.          2.052         1.110         942         552           Vadgaon           2.052         1.110         942         552           Do.         Sasvad           966         697         9.9         333           Do.         Junnar           955         1.07         9.63         253         844           Do.         Baranati           1.955         1.679         9.63         254         844           The Judge, Small Cause Court,           9.55         6.646         8.042         2.766           Poona.         Total          9.55         6.69         247         900           Poona.         Yillage Munsif's Courts *           9.56         689         247         900           Poona.         Total          48         95         26.451         16.941         9.640         8.44           District and	Names of Courts	5	5	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Fending at the end of the preceding year
First Class Subordinate Judge.         9.871       1.917       1.664       1.985         Second Class Subordinate Judge.         2.062       1,110       942       522         Vadgaon         906       6507       649       630         Do.       Fasewad         906       6507       649       633         Do.       Junnar         906       607       649       633         Do.       Basemati         906       601       13       627         The Jacks       Government for the          950       6.644       8.042       2.766         Poona.       The Judge, Small Cause Court.          936       659       247       900         Poona.       Total          936       659       247       900         Poona.       Total           936       659       247       900         Poona.       Total <t< th=""><th>1</th><th>9</th><th>8</th><th>4</th><th>5</th><th>6</th><th>7</th></t<>	1	9	8	4	5	6	7
Second Class Subordinate Judge,        9.052       1,110       942       522         Vadgaon       Do. Talegaon         1,159       660       669       469       469         Do. Khed         966       667       8.09       533         Do. Khed         1,175       960       653       544         Do. Baramati         1,175       966       60       13       22         The Jahagirdar of Malegaon          66       60       13       22         The Judge, Small Cause Court,         9.506       6.464       8.042       2.766         Poona.       Total         9.506       6.464       8.042       2.766         Poona.       Total           9.506       6.864       8.042       2.766         Poona.       Total           9.506       6.89       24       15       9       4         Poona.       Total	Poona-contd.					l	
Do.         Talegaon	Second Class Subordinate Judge,						1,889 523
The Judge, Small Cause Court, Poona.        9.506       6.464       8.042       9.760         Poona.       The Registrar, Small Cause Court, Poona.        936       689       247       200         Poona.       Total         936       689       247       200         Poona.       Total          2.694       2.118       576       580         Image: Subordinate Courts           2.694       2.118       576       580         Poona.       Total           95       26.481       16.941       9.640       8.84         Ratnagiri           368       225       143       16         Appellate Powers, Regular.          501       408       93       7         Second Class Subordinate Judge.          514       317       227       24         Dapoli, Regular.       Subordinate Judge.         640       340       300       24       246       44       257 <t< td=""><td>Do. Talegaon Do. Sasvad Do. Khed Do. Junnar The Jahagirdar of Malegaon The Agent to Government for the</td><td>177 147 147 147</td><td>::::</td><td>906 2,037 1,176 1,955 68</td><td>697 1,256 908 1,079</td><td>809 781 263 876 18</td><td>499 331 892 845 80f 26</td></t<>	Do. Talegaon Do. Sasvad Do. Khed Do. Junnar The Jahagirdar of Malegaon The Agent to Government for the	177 147 147 147	::::	906 2,037 1,176 1,955 68	697 1,256 908 1,079	809 781 263 876 18	499 331 892 845 80f 26
The Registrar, Small Canse Court, Poona.         936       639       247       200         Poona.       Yillage Munsifis' Courts *         956       26,94       2,118       576       581         Village Munsifis' Courts *         95       26,94       2,118       576       581         Ratnagiri           26,94       2,115       9       9         District and Sessions Judge          368       225       143       16         First Class Subordinate Judge, Appellate Powers, Regular.          501       408       93       7         Second Class Subordinate Judge,          514       317       227       24         Dapoli, Regular.          615       465       150       11         Dapoli, Regular.          640       340       300       24         Chiplun, Small Causes.           640       340       300       24         Second Class	The Judge, Small Cause Court			9,506	. 6,464	8,042	2,760
Total        48       95       26,481       16,941       9,640       6.84         Ratnagiri       District and Sessions Judge        16       35       24       15       9       16         First Class Subordinate Judge.         368       225       143       16         Appellate Powers, Regulat.         501       408       93       7         Appellate Powers, Small Causes.         501       408       93       7         Second Class Subordinate Judge.         514       317       227       24         Dapoli, Regular.       Subordinate Judge.         615       465       150       11         Dapoli, Regular.       Subordinate Judge.         640       340       300       24         Chiplun, Small Causes.          180       29       153          Second Class Subordinate Judge.         180       29       153          Derrukh, Begular.       Subordinate Judge.         180       29       153	The Registrar, Small Canse Court Poona.	, <sup>-</sup>			i		20
RatnagiriDistrict and Sessions Judge163524159First Class Subordinate Judge36822514316Appellate Powers, Regular501408937Appellate Powers, Simall Causes51431792724Dapoli, Regular.Subordinate Judge61546515011Dapoli, Regular.Subordinate Judge64034030024Chiplun, Regular.Subordinate Judge64034030024Chiplun, Regular.Subordinate Judge64034030024Devrukb. Regular.Subordinate Judge64034030024Devrukb. Regular.Subordinate Judge55720721Chiplun, Small Causes.Subordinate Judge18028153Second Class Subordinate Judge55634521020Rajapur, Regular.Subordinate Judge55634521020Resond Class Subordinate Judge55634521020Resond Class Subordinate JudgeSecond Class Subordinate Judge <td< td=""><td>-</td><td>·</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td> (</td><td></td></td<>	-	·				(	
District and Sessions Judge 16 35 24 15 9 First Class Subordinate Judge 368 225 143 16 Appellate Powers, Regular. First Class Subordinate Judge, 501 408 93 7 Appellate Powers, Binall Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 544 317 227 24 Dapoll, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 645 465 150 11 Dapoll, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 640 340 300 24 Chiplun, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 764 557 207 21 Chiplun, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 764 557 207 21 Chiplun, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 556 345 210 90 Rajapur, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 180 29 153 Devrukh, Brail Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 774 164 120 6 Rajapur, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 774 164 120 6 Rajapur, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge,	Total	. 48	95	26,481	16,941	9,640	£.84
District and Sessions Judge 16 35 24 15 9 First Class Subordinate Judge 368 225 143 16 Appellate Powers, Regular. First Class Subordinate Judge, 501 408 93 7 Appellate Powers, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 544 317 227 24 Dapoll, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 615 465 150 11 Dapoll, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 640 340 300 24 Chiplun, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 640 340 300 24 Chiplun, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 764 557 207 21 Chiplun, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 556 340 300 24 Chiplun, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 565 345 210 20 Rajapur, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 774 164 120 66 Rajapur, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 775 445 293 21 Dergad, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge,	Ratnagiri						
Appellate Powers, Regular.First Class Subordinate Judge,Appellate Powers, Small Causes.Second Class Subordinate Judge,Bapoli, Regular.Second Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Chiplun, Regular.Second Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Chiplun, Small CausesSecond Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Devrukh, RegularSecond Class Subordinate Judge,Devrukh, Small CausesSecond Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge, <td></td> <td>. 15</td> <td>35</td> <td>24</td> <td>15</td> <td>9</td> <td>ł</td>		. 15	35	24	15	9	ł
Appellate Powers Small Causes        544       317       227       24         Becond Class Subordinate Judge,         514       317       227       24         Dapoli, Regular.       Subordinate Judge,         615       465       150       11         Dapoli, Regular.       Subordinate Judge,         640       340       300       24         Second Class Subordinate Judge,         640       340       300       24         Becond Class Subordinate Judge,         640       340       300       24         Devrikh, Regular.       Second Class Subordinate Judge,         764       557       207       21         Devrikh, Regular.       Second Class Subordinate Judge,         180       29       153          Devrukh, Small Causes.       Subordinate Judge,         556       345       210       20         Rajapur, Regular.       Second Class Subordinate Judge,         774       164       120       6         Rajapur, Small Causes.       Subordinate Judge,			•••	368	225	143	16
Second Class Subordinate Judge,          544         317         927         94           Dapoli, Regular.         Second Class Subordinate Judge,          615         465         150         11           Depoli, Small Causes.         Second Class Subordinate Judge,          615         465         150         11           Depoli, Small Causes.         Second Class Subordinate Judge,          640         340         300         24           Chiplun, Regular.         Second Class Subordinate Judge,          764         557         207         91           Chiplun, small Causes.         Second Class Subordinate Judge,          949         703         246         44           Devrukh, Regular.         Beond Class Subordinate Judge,          180         28         153            Second Class Subordinate Judge,          556         345         210         90           Rajapur, Regular.         Second Class Subordinate Judge,          274         164         120         6           Second Class Subordinate Judge,          274         164         120         6           Raipur, S	First Class Subordinate Judge			501	408	93	7
Second Class Subordinate Judge,         615         465         150         11           Dapoli, Small Causes,          640         340         300         24           Chiplun, Regular,         Becond Class Subordinate Judge,          640         340         300         24           Chiplun, Regular,         Becond Class Subordinate Judge,          764         557         207         21           Chiplun, small Causes.         Becond Class Subordinate Judge,          949         703         246         44           Devrukh, Regular,         Second Class Subordinate Judge,          180         28         153            Second Class Subordinate Judge,          555         345         210         20           Rajapur, Suall Causes.           274         164         120         6           Raiapur, Suall Causes.            274         164         120         6           Recond Class Subordinate Judge,             293         21           Becond Class Subordinate Judge,	Second Class Subordinate Judge	9,		514	317	227	84
Chiplun, Regular.Second Class Subordinate Judge,76455720721Chiplun, Small Causes.Second Class Subordinate Judge,76455720721Devrukh, Regular.Second Class Subordinate Judge,94970324644Devrukh, Small Causes18028152Second Class Subordinate Judge,55634521020Rajapur, Regular.Subordinate Judge,2741641206Rajapur, Small Causes.Second Class Subordinate Judge,73844529321Devgad, Regular.Becond Class Subordinate Judge,73844529321Second Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Second Class Subordinate Judge,Devgad, Small Causes.Second Class Subordinate Judge,	Second Class Subordinate Judge Dapoli, Small Causes,	1					
Chiplun, small Causes.       Second Class Subordinate Judge,       949       703       246       44         Dewrukh, Regular.       Second Class Subordinate Judge,       180       29       152          Second Class Subordinate Judge,       180       29       152          Dewrukh, Small Causes.       Second Class Subordinate Judge,       555       345       210       20         Rajapur, Regular.       Second Class Subordinate Judge,        274       164       120       6         Rajapur, Small Causes.       Second Class Subordinate Judge,        735       445       293       21         Devgad, Regular.       Subordinate Judge,        735       445       293       21         Second Class Subordinate Judge,        735       445       293       21         Devgad, Small Causes.       Subordinate Judge,              Second Class Subordinate Judge,              Second Class Subordinate Judge,              Second Class Subordinate Judge,	Chiplun, Regular.	1		1		1	
Dorrukh, Regular.     Second Class Subordinate Judge,     180     28     152        Dorrukh, Small Causes.     Second Class Subordinate Judge,      555     345     210     20       Rajapur, Regular.     Second Class Subordinate Judge,      274     164     120     6       Rajapur, Suall Causes.       274     164     120     6       Second Class Subordinate Judge,      775     445     293     21       Derugad, Regular.     Bacond Class Subordinate Judge,           Derugad, Regular.     Second Class Subordinate Judge,           Derugad, Regular.     Second Class Subordinate Judge,           Derugad, Small Causes.     Second Class Subordinate Judge,	Chiplun, small Causes.		•••		1		
Derrukh. Small Causes.          556         545         210         30           Rajapur. Regular.         Rajapur. Regular.           556         545         210         30           Rajapur. Regular.         Subordinate Judge,          274         154         120         66           Rajapur. Small Causes.           274         154         120         67           Becond Class Subordinate Judge,           738         445         293         21           Devgad, Regular.         Becond Class Subordinate Judge,	Devrukh, Regular.		•••	1			
Rajapur, Regular.       274       164       120       6         Second Class Subordinate Judge,        274       164       120       6         Rajapur, Small Causes.         738       145       293       21         Dergad, Regular.         738       145       293       21         Second Class Subordinate Judge,                Second Class Subordinate Judge,                Bergad, Regular.                  Second Class Subordinate Judge,                 Becond Class Subordinate Judge,                                 <	Devrukh, Small Causes.					1	<b>2</b> 0
Rajapur, Small Causes.     Judge,     738     445     293     21       Devgad, Regular.     Becond Class Subordinate Judge,      738     445     293     21       Becond Class Subordinate Judge,              Becond Class Subordinate Judge,              Becond Class Subordinate Judge,	Rajapur, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge			274	154	120	6
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dergad, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 867 641 246 25	Rajapur, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge			738	445	293	21
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Cor 041 240 20	Devgad, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge Danged Small Causes		•••		••••		•••
	Second Class Subordinate Judge	<b>».</b>	- <b></b>	887	641	246	25

•

.

### . FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

								Work
	nding e end	pend- at the eport	investiga- and 18 of Returns	dis-		ellate	App	
Remarks	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of original suits pend- ing more than a year at the end of the year under report	Order made after investiga tion. columns 17 and 18 o the Monthly Civil Returns	Execution proceedings posed of	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Fending at the end of the year under report	Disposed of	Total number of Appeals before the Court
16	15	14	13	13	11	10	9	8
	[							
One hundred and fift one suits under speci jurisdiction were file 177 disposed of and 1		617 141 31	872 54 41	1,882 865 1,009	 			
were pending at the close of the year.	 	28 153 6 133	49 63 45 54	468 1,292 907 1,296			  	
*Statistics against the sub-head bave be	•••	3 4 1	  234	38  7,344	 		 	
shown as per Gover ment of India's Noti cation No. F296/IV/2 Judicial, dated 15	•••		234 19	330				
A ugust 1928,		115		604				
	15	1,249		16,137	299	275	391	669
+ Columns 8 to 11 do n include miscellaneou appeals shown in stat ment No.8.	107	1	33	1	†338	† <b>4</b> 5S	†215	1733
Fifteen suits und special jurisdiction were filed, 10 dispose of and 18 were pendin	•••	19	65	257			<del>1</del> 65	
et the close of the year.	••••			317				
•		37	71	350				
	1		•••	273				•••
	•••							
•		46	81	463 2=7	·			
· · ·		5		357				
۰ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹	 		 22	357 717				 
۰ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹۹۹ ۱۹	  	5 41	 22 	357 717 13				
	 	5	 22	357 717 13 310				 
	  	5 41  15 	 22  68 	357 717 13 310 81				 
	  	5 41	 22 	357 717 13 310				···

.

١

.....

18	
JUDICIAL	ST

\_\_\_\_\_

-

•	Criminal	l Work				Civ
: ,	the	the		Origi	nal	
Numes of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
					İ	
Ratuagiri-contd. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Malwan, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge. Vengurla, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge. Vengurla, Small Causes.			66 659 26	66 489 - 26	 171 	64 23 21
Total	15	\$5	7,790	5,223	2,567	2,58
Satara			¦-	·		
District and Sessions Judge	21	69				
Assistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge. First Class Subordinate Judge	22	3 	33 2,928	22 1,417	10 811	1 60
Second Class Subordinate Judge,			1,503	1,044	849	63
Wai Do. Karad	,		1,993	1,073	919	65
Do. Patan			832	569	263	37
Do. Koregaon			1,250	750	510	53
Do. Dahiwadi			937	<b>b</b> āö	433	42
Do. Tasgaon			1,248	792	456	50
Do. Vita			916	483	433	49
Do. Islampur Village Munsiffs' Courts †			1,600 2,001	1,160 1,470	440 531	62 54
· Total	43	71	14,989	9,335	5,654	5,33
Sholapur		[				~~~~~
District and Sessions Judge	39	90	24	19	5	1
Assistant Judge				204	42	
First Class Subordinate Judge,			3,541	346	96	1,16
Appellate Powers. Joint Second Class Subordinate				1,029	419	•••
Judge. Additional Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge.				1,048	357	•••
Second Class Subordinate Judge. Barsi.	`		1,701	1,087	370	46
Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Barsi.			• •••	211	•••	•••
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Pandharpur. Joint Second Class Subordinate			1,626	846 382 (		34 

,. . . .

	FOR THE YEA	AR 1929—contd.	
t,		· · ·	
	Work		•

Work								
						•		· •
	Appel	late	:	s dis-	investiga- and 18 of Returns	pend- et the eport	nding 1e end rt	
Total number of Appeals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga tion, columns 17 and 18 o the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pend- ing more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
6	9	10	n	12	13 .	14	15	16
								,
				90	•••			
i i				322	· 60	34	•••	
/				21		<b>.</b>	•••	•
783	280	453	338	5,027	456	284	107	
*1,128	*355	•661	+439	16	45		65	*Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneous
•••	*119			•••		<i>с</i>		appeals shown in state- ment No. 8.
··· ¦				1,122	105	170		Fifty-five suits under special jurisdiction
			(	1,080	20	93	•••	were filed, 55 disposed of and 47 were pending
•••			'	1,040	. 95	85		at the close of the year.
				<b>4</b> 06	37	12		
•••				<b>6</b> 09	54	58	•••	+Statistics against this
•••		i		318	45	30		sub-head have been shown as per Govern-
···				916	56	110		ment of India's Notifi- cation No. F296/IV/25-
	•••			337	67	157		Judicial, dated 15th August 1928.
<b>m</b> 	••• •••	 		1,138 634	 	9 31	···· ···	
1,128	467	661	439	7,566	£91	755	65	
1933	1976	:399	1515	8	73		158	
	17			26	4	23		Columns 8 to 11 do not
	:101			315	91	82		include miscellaneous appeals shown in state-
				1,189	91	. 7	•••	ment No. 8.   Sixty-seven suits under
				. 998	80	1		special jurisdiction were filed, 91 disposed
				938	81	8		of and 74 were pending at the close of the year.
				221	•••			
		***		1,126	79	12		
***					1			i

.

•

.

	Crimina	l Work			./	Civil
	the	the		Origi	nal	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the proceeding year
1	2	8	4	5	6	7
Sholapur-contd. Second Class Subordinate Judge. Madha Do, Karmala	4 1		1,411 236	1,037 232	374	309
Do. Sangola			532	380	159	201
Do. Malsiras			616	422	194	182
Village Munsifis' Courts *			1,775	1,171	604	466
Total	39	70	11,462	8,447	<b>3</b> ,015	8,379
Surat						
District and Sessions Judge	່ຽວ	58	52	26	26	23
First Class Subordinate Judge, Regular.			1,672	164	925	716
First Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes.			3,856	487	1,104	719
Joint First Class Subordinate Judge, Regular.				137		
Joint First Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes.				1,478		
Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Regular.				284		
Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes,				787	•••	
Extra Joint Second Class Subor- dinate Judge, Regular.			***	162	•••	
Extra Joint Second Class Subor- dinate Judge, Small Causes.			<b></b> ·		•••	
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Bulsar, Regular.			1,375	887	488	496
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Bulsar, Small Causes.	•••		1,627	1,437	190	352
Second Class Subordinate Judge. Olpad, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge. Olpad, Small Causes.		 	321 563	229 513	92 50	108 91
Total	30	58	9,466	6,691	2,875	2,499

# FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

Vork		يەرى بېسىيەت يەر	·					
	App	ellate		dis-	stiga 18 of 1rns	pen port	adine e end	
Total number of Ap- peels before the Court	Disposed of	Fending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pen- ding more than a year at tho end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
8	9	10	11	12	19	14	15	16
		<b></b>		886 130	79 4	4		•Statistics against th
 		 	 	291 347 494	23 29 	6 5 48	 	sub-head have bee shown as per Govern ment of India's Notif cation No. F295/IV/2 Judicial, dated 15t August 1928.
95 <b>3</b>	531	399	515	7,034	641	150	158	
†23 <b>3</b> 	†41 †42	+150	+138 	40 175	• ● <sup>859</sup>	3 288	65 	+Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscellaneou appeals shown in stat ment No. 8.
				1,419 			•••	Seventy-seven suits und special jurisdictic were filed, 60 dispose of and 90 were pendir at the close of th year.
		•••		90				, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
				360				
{				378		- ,		
				146				
	•••	, <b>.</b> ,		 733	183			
	 			698		10 		н. - С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С. С.
				130		16		
				159				
233	83	150	138	4,328	568	317	65	

81

.

	Crimine	d Work				Ci
м -	the	the		Origi	nal	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	8	3	4	6	6	7
Thana District and Sessions Judge	30	133	60	6	19	:
Assistant Judge and Additional Ses- sions Judge.	8			5		
Second Assistant Judge and Addi- tional Sessions Judge.	16	1		30		•••
First Class Subordinate Judge. Regular.			615	400	215	25
First Class Subordinate Judge. Small Causes.		•	1,772	1,358	414	26
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kalyan, Regular.	·		1,079	765	314	26
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kalyan, Small Causes.			1,225	1,023	902	11
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Bhivandi, Regular.		<b>74</b>	352	246	106	11
Second Class Subordinate Judge. Bhivandi, Small Causes.		5a.2	674	581	93 .	5
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Murbad, Regular.	•••		858	154	68	9
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Murbad, Small Causes.		794	378	904	66	7
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Andheri, Regular.			987	643	344	24
Second Class Subordinate Judge, • Andheri, Small Causes.	***		1,429	1,252	176	14
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dahanu, Regular.	•••		670	600	170	26
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dahanu, Small Causes.			638	568	70	. 1
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Panvel, Regular.	***	<b></b>	690	403	287	84
Second Class Subordinate Judge. Panvel, Small Causes.			983	753	230	15
	54	134	11,767	8,991	2,776	2,46

•

•

•

383	:	:	:	:	:	;	:	:	;	:	;	:	:	:	***	*143	*556	Total number of Appeals before the Court     ₹       ∞ Disposed of     ₽
173	:	:	:	:	ł	i	:	:	:	;	1	:	I	;	3	:	*173	
320	:	:	1	E	ł	ł	:	1	1	1	ł	;	i	I	i	1	-036 <u>*</u>	Pending at the end of the preceding year
7,410	614	439	333	654	972	727	114	ш	262	231	756	685	1,097	366	01	8	ų	Pending at the end of the year under report
714		54	:	96	:	159	1	15	1	33	:	101	ŧ	211	~1		ç	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns
104	I		Ē	 თ	1.	42	:		:	4	:	15	;	8	:	:	16	Number of original suits pen- ding more than a year at the end of the year under report
=====	:	1	:	ł	1	ł	:	1	i	i	:	3	1	I	ł	1		Number of appeals pending, more than a year at the end of the year under report
	·			× × ×							<u>.</u>		were filed, so disposed of and 61 were pending at the close of the year.	Bighty-three suits under special jurisdiction			*Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneoua appeals shown in state- ment No. 8.	Remarks 16

4				Crimina			Civl						
				the	the		Origi	nal					
Names of Courts		Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suita before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the proceding year						
	1			2	3	4	5	6	9				
Consolidated	Totals	of Districts											
hmedabad		•••		66	218	16,024	10,260	5,764	5,070				
Abmednagar	···1	**		45	85	12,165	8.417	8,748	3,863				
Belgeum		•••		67	65	8,390	5,167	3,223	2,636				
3ijapur	•••			33	37	7,613	5,128	2,485	1,892				
Broach and Pau	ch Mah	als		47	96	13,280	9,731	9,549	<b>3,</b> 470				
)harwa <b>r</b>				40	95	12,038	8,435	3,603	3,374				
leira				67	149	16,999	13,26 <b>9</b>	<b>8,7</b> 30	<b>3</b> ,592				
Tanara		644		. 13	25	5,161	8,786	1,375	<b>1,9</b> 48				
last Khandesh				33	119	27,342	19,016	8,326	<b>7</b> ,810				
West Khandesh				28	59	18,750	13,233	5,548	4,417				
		··· .		19	16	4,399	3,038	1,361	1,403				
Colaba		•••	•••			17,193	12,394	4,799	4,787				
Nasik	•••	***		34	113								
200na	···	<b>***</b>		48	93	26,481	16,941	9,540	8,847				
Ratnagiri	•••	•••	•••	15	35	7,790	5,223	2,567	2,583				
batara .		•••		43	71	14,989	9,335	5,654	5,333				
Sholapur	•••	•••	•	39	70	11,469	8,447	8,015	5,879				
Surat	•••	•••		30	58	9,466	6,591	2,675	2,499				
Thana	•••			54	134	11,767	- 8,991	2,776	2,465				
		Total		715	1,540	2,41,839	1,67,401	73,938	* 68,767				
	ombay												
Court of Small	Causes,	Bombay				44,033	37,675	6,359	4,742				
		Total				<b>41</b> ,033	37,675	6,338	4,743				

8<del>1</del>

· •	1.4
-0	
~	~

# FOR THE YEAR 1929-contd.

ork								· · ·
	Appe			s đis-	stiga- 18 of urns	s pen- at the eport	nding reend	
Total number of Appeals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion: columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pen- ding more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16
<b>4</b> 61	128	333	147	7,222	861	496	46	• This figure includes 12
634	276	356	318	9,030	564	406	76	miscellaneous cases treated as regular suits and 2,005 suits before
								the Village Munsiffs Courts at the beginning
1,164	793	371	781	4,064	619	335	64	of the year of those Districts whose figures were not being shown
392	220	173	196	3,901	390	97	13	in old reports. They are now shown as per
283	118	165	158	6,746	<b>\$86</b>	359	49	Government of India' Notification No. F296 IV-25 Judicial, dated
765	575	190	310	6,100	<b>1,0</b> 01	289	1	15th August 1928.
366	168	198	208	10,746	561	318	56	-
483	229	254	241	3,560	318	99	73	
726	922	404	238	21,169	991	897	37	
403	196	206	234	13,933	672	219	86	· ·
439	267	172	221	3,207	<b>3</b> 13	840	12	
857	356	501	465	12,00 <b>6</b>	870	314	168	
669	394	275	299	16,137	1,124	1,249	15	
738	280	<b>4</b> 58	838	5,027	456	284	107	
1,128	467	651	439	7,566	591	755	65	
933	534	399	515	7,034	641	150	159	
233	83	150	138	4,328	568	829	65	
556	883	173	320	7,410	714	104	11	
11,224	5.791	5,433	5,566	1,49,186	11,640	6,533	1,102	
		***		21,239		68		
•••	····	••••		21,239	` 			

· · ·		Criminal	Work				Civ
· .		the	the		Orig	inal	
Names of Courts		Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1		2	3	4	5	6	۲
HIGH COURT Original Side High Court of Judicature, General Extraordinary Jurisdiction.	, and	•		5,912	2,421	3,491	<b>3</b> ,06
Do. Admiralty	111			9	1	1	:
Do. Testamentary	•••			29	15	18	1
Do. Insolvency	•••		•••	5,001	1,675	3,336	8,95
Do. Parsi Chief Matrimoni	al			13	7	б	
High Court, Criminal Sessions		142					
Total	•	142		10,955*	4,119	6,836	9,03
Appellate Side	,						
Do. do. Appellate Decrees	•••		•••		•••		
Do, do. Orders	•••		•••		<b>A</b> 11	<i></i>	•••
				·			

•

,

e

4,241	127	2,382	1,732		123	:	:	i	ł	Ŧ	122	∞ Total number of Ap- peals before the Court	
1,166	62	909	195		88	:	!	:	:	:	83	<sup>10</sup> Disposed of <sup>10</sup> Disposed of <sup>10</sup> Pending at the end of <sup>10</sup> the year under report <sup>10</sup> the year under report	
3,075	65	1,473	1,537	•	40	:	I	:	1	:	8		
2,570	57	1,170	1.343		5	3	:	1	ŧ	ł	61	□     Pending at the end of b     F       □     He year under report     F       □     He provide the end of the preceding year     He preceding year       □     □     □       □     <	,
:	:	:	i		:		ł	2	ł			Execution proceedings dis-	
:	:	:	:	•				1	1	1	i	Order made after investigation     0       Under made after investigation     0	
I	:	I	•		4,531	:	• 1	2,367	w		2,160	Number of original suits per- ding more than a year at the end of the year under report	
1,965	16	753	1,196		:	:	:	ï	i	:	Ĩ	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	
											•In addition applications and Letters istration we disposal	Romarka 16	
			×								n to these, 504 ns for Probate res of Admin- were filed for		
						· •							

· · ·	Crimina	l Work				Civil
	the	by the		Origi	nal	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of b bessions Courf	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	8	8	4	5	6	7
Brought forward				,	.,,	
High Courr—contd. Appellate Side—contd.						
Appeals under the Letters Patent		×				}
Appeals under the Workmen's Com	1					
pensation Act, 1923. References under the Workmen's Compensation Act, 1923. Criminal Appeals by persons con	s	 500				
victed. Criminal Appeals by Government		14	•••			
Criminal References under Section 438, Criminal Procedure Code.	1 119 9.					
Do. Cases called for on review of Criminal Returns.	v 11					
Do. Applications for revision by accused persons and complainants.	1 348		•••	<b></b>		
Do. References under Section 307, Criminal Procedure Code.	n (a) 11					
Do. Confirmation cases unde Section 374, Crimina Procedure Code,			 >	•		
Total	(b) 511	514				

(a) Besides these R. and P. in 37 cases were called for but on perusal no action was taken.

.

.

(b) Besides these the following miscellaneous applications were disposed of :--

- Designs these the following miscellaneous 73 Applications for transfer. 8 Applications for bail. 1 Applications for bail. 9 Applications for maintenance. 9 Applications for compensation. 9 Applications for disposal of property. 9 Applications for stary of proceedings. 1 Applications for estradition. 15 Applications of miscellaneous nature.

131

ú.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side, Bombay, 17th June 1930.

•

Work						•、		
	Apr	oellate		di <del>l.</del>	stiga- 18 of urns	suits car at under	nding e end rt	
Total number of Appeals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Redurns	Number of original suits rending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16
4,241	1,166	3,075	9,570	<b></b>			1,965	. ,
127	65	62	32	.4			12	
5	8	3	2				1	1
1	1		1				•••	
		~~						
				•••			***	
	۰.							
						-		
	•••			•••				1
								l, t
•••		•••						
					•••	*		
4,374	(0) 1,234	3,140	2,605				1,978	

### FOR THE YEAR 1929-concld.

(c) Besides these the following miscellaneous matters were disposed of :--

21 Civil References (excluding 1 under the Workmen's Compensation Act, 1923, shown

above). 14 Civil Revision Applications. 12 Applications to withdraw or transfer appeals, etc., under Section 24, Civil Procedure Code.

Code.
13 Applications for leave to appeal as pauper under Order XLV, Rule 1, Civil Procedure Code.
14 Applications for review of judgments. under Section 114, Civil Procedure Code.
9 Applications for leave to appeal to His Majesty's Privy Council, Order XLV, Rule 7, Civil Procedure Code.
327 Applications for stay of execution, Order XLI, Rule 5, Civil Procedure Code.
1.035 Othor applications of miscellaneous nature.

1,845

M. K. ADHIKARI, Acting Assistant Registrar.

J 23-12

BOMBAY ; PRINTED AT THE GOVERNMENT CENTRAL PRESS.

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

•

Report on the Administration of	Civil Justice	••	1
Report on the Administration of	Criminal Justice		18
Statements appended to the Rep	orts—		
No. 1 (Civil and Criminal)	Number of Judicial Divisions a Officers exercising Appellat Jurisdiction		
No. 2 (Civil and Criminal)	Number of cases decided in t	he Courts	. 30-31
No. 3 (Civil)	Number and Description o instituted	f Civil Sui	ts 32-33
No. 4 (Civil)	Number and Value of Civil Su	its institute	d. 34-35
No. 5 (Civil)	General Results of Trial of Civ Courts of Original Jurisdic		ne 36-37
No. 6 (Civil)	General Results of Tria Miscellaneous Cases in t Original Jurisdiction	he Courts	
No. 7 (Civil)	Business of Civil Appellate ( ing Appeals from Decrees		d- • 40-41
No. 8 (Civil)	Business of Civil Appellate ( ing Miscellaneous Appeals		d- ••• 42-43
No. 9 (Criminal)	General Results of Trials of C in the Tribunals of various		es • 41-45
No. 10 (Criminal)	General Results of Appeals a in Criminal Cases		ns - 46-47
No. 11 (Criminal)	Offences reported and Person victed and acquitted of ea offence	ch class	n of . 48-33
No. 12 (Criminal)	Punishments inflicted in Crim various Criminal Tribunals		y . 56-57
No. 13 (Civil)	Results of Proceedings on Ap Execution of Decrees of Ci		
No. 14 (Civil and Criminal)	Cases disposed of by, and c before, various Courts	ases pendin	g . 60–91

### REPORT ON THE ADMINISTRATION OF CIVIL JUSTICE IN THE PRESIDENCY OF BOMBAY DURING THE YEAR 1930.

1. This report and the Statements appended to it relate to the Presidency proper and not to Sind.

2. Judicial Staff-(Statement No. 1).—The Judicial staff employed in the Presidency on 31st December 1930 and available for Civil cases consisted of 10 permanent High Court Judges and 1 temporary Additional Judge; 17 District Judges; 12 Assistant Judges (including 4 under training); a Chief Judge and 5 Judges (including one temporary Additional Judge) of the Presidency Small Cause Court; 2 Provincial Small Cause Court Judges; 22 First Class Subordinate Judges and 99 Second Class Subordinate Judges. In addition, the Registrars of the Small Cause Court Judge. There were also 3 Inamdars and Jagirdars exercising the powers of a Subordinate Judge under Regulation XIII of 1830 and 93 Village Munsiffs appointed under the Deccan Agriculturists' Relief Act, Act XVII of 1879.

#### THE CHIEF JUSTICE.

The Honourable Sir Amberson Barrington Marten, Knight, presided over the High Court from 1st January to 16th June 1930 and resigned from 17th June 1930.

The Honourable Sir John W. F. Beaumont, Knight, was appointed Chief Justice in succession to the Honourable Sir Amberson Barrington Marten and presided over the High Court from 20th June to 31st December 1930. During the interval the Honourable Mr. Justice G. D. Madgavkar, I.C.S., officiated as Chief Justice.

#### PUISNE JUDGES.

The Honourable Sir Norman Wright Kemp, Knight, from 1st January to 16th June 1930 and from 20th October to 31st December 1930. His Lordship was on leave from 17th June to 19th October 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice G. D. Madgavkar, I.C.S., from 1st January to 16th March 1930, from 18th April to 16th June 1930 and from 20th June to 31st December 1930. His Lordship was on leave from 17th March to 17th April 1930 and officiated as Chief Justice from 17th to 19th June 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice Mirza Ali Akbar Khan, from 1st January to 31st December 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice C. P. Blackwell, from 1st January to 31st December 1930.

mo J 63-1

The Honourable Mr. Justice S. S. Patkar, from 1st January to 31st December 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice W. T. W. Baker, I.C.S., from 1st January to 31st December 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice S. J. Murphy, I.C.S., from 1st January to 16th June 1930, and from 20th October to 31st December 1930. His Lordship was on leave from 17th June to 19th October 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice S. S. Rangnekar, from 1st January to 16th June 1930 and from 20th October to 31st December 1930. His Lordship was on leave from 17th June to 19th October 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice R. S. Broomfield, I.C.S., from 1st January to 31st December 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice K. McI. Kemp acted as an Additional Judge from 1st to 31st January 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice B. J. Wadia acted as an Additional Judge from 1st February to 17th April 1930 and from 17th November to 31st December 1930. His Lordship acted also as a Puisne Judge from 17th June to 19th October 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice H. J. Kania acted as a Puisne Judge from 17th June to 19th October 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice P. B. Shingne acted as a Puisne Judge from 17th March to 17th April 1930.

The Honourable Mr. Justice K. W. Barlee, I.C.S., acted as a Puisne Judge from 17th June to 19th October 1930.

#### HIGH COURT.

#### I. ORIGINAL JURISDICTION.

3. Original Suits for disposal—(Statement No. 3).—The number of civil suits pending on the Original Side of the High Court at the end of the year 1929 was 3,491 including 65 suits received by transfer from the Bombay Court of Small Causes. The number instituted during the year 1930 was 2,783 including 14 suits received by transfer from the Bombay Court of Small Causes and 391 (including 1 suit received by transfer from the Bombay Court of Small Causes and 391 (including 1 suit received by transfer from the Bombay Court of Small Causes) restored during the year. The above totals 3,491, 2,783 and 391 make an aggregate of 6,665 for disposal in 1930 as against 5,912 in 1929.

4. Original Suits disposed of (Statement No. 5).—The number of suits decided was 3,348 including 23 suits received by transfer from the Bombay Court of Small Causes. The number left undisposed of at the end of the year was 3,317 including 57 suits received by transfer from the Bombay Court of Small Causes. This number is 174 less than the corresponding number at the end of the previous year. Of those 3,317 suits, 2,158 were ripe for hearing and in arrear, a decrease of 182 suits over the figure of the previous year. There were 2,016 suits whose hearing had been pending for over one year. This is a decrease of 144 suits on the figures of the previous year. Of the suits decided :---

2,922 were disposed of without contest. 426 were disposed of with contest.

3,348

The average duration of contested and uncontested suits disposed of in the year 1930 was 410 days and 302 days respectively.

5. The number of 3,317 suits left undisposed of at the end of the year under report is made up of the suits filed in the following years, viz. :---

<b>2</b>	suits of	the year	1919
1	$\operatorname{suit}$	"	1921
<b>2</b>	suits	<b>33</b> .	1922
10	,,	**	1923
35	"	:,	1924
136	"	"	1925
257	**	**	1926
356	,,	"	1927
566	"	"	1928
651	,,	"	1929
1,301	;;	,,	1930
0.015			

3,317

6. Suits Instituted and Disposed of under the Testamentary and Intestate Jurisdiction.—The number of suits pending at the end of the year 1929 was 13. The number instituted during the year 1930 was 15 (including 2 restored during the year). Of these, 19 were decided and 9 remained pending at the close of the year.

Of the suits decided :--

- 3 were disposed of without contest.
- 16 were disposed of with contest.
- 19

There were 2 suits pending over one year at the close of the year.

7. Suits Instituted and Disposed of under the Admiralty and Vice-Admiralty Jurisdiction.—One suit was pending at the close of the year 1929. Two were instituted during the year under report. Of the 3 suits, 1 was dismissed after contest and 2 remained pending at the close of the year. There was 1 suit pending over one year at the end of the year.

8. Suits Instituted and Disposed of under the Parsi Chief Matrimonial Jurisdiction.—The number of suits pending at the end of the year 1929 was 5 and the number instituted during 1930, was 6 making a total of 11 for disposal in 1930. Of these, 10 were decided and 1 remained pending at the close of the year 1930. There was 1 suit pending over one year at the close of the year.

мо J 63—1а

Of the suits decided :---

7 were disposed of without contest.

3 were disposed of with contest.

9. Insolvency Petitions.—The number of petitions pending at the end of the year 1929 was 3,326 and the number instituted during the year 1930 was 981, making a total of 4,307 for disposal in 1930. Of these, 1,463 were decided and 2,844 remained pending at the close of the year 1930. There were 1,953 petitions pending over one year at the close of the year 1930.

Of the cases decided :--

1,378 were determined without contest.

- 15 were disposed of by suspending the discharge after contest.
- 70 were dismissed after contest.

1,463

10. Appeals to the Privy Council.—Five appeals were pending from the previous year and 2 were admitted during the year, making a total of 7 for disposal in the year 1930.

Of the above 7 appeals :---

7

- 1 was decided by the Privy Council who varied the Decree of the Appeal Court and confirmed that of the lower Court.
- 5 were pending before the Privy Council in England (including 1 despatched during the year and 1 in which liberty to appellant has been given to apply to the Privy Council to appeal in forma pauperis).
- 1 was pending in the Bombay High Court.

11. References to take accounts, etc.—The number of references to take accounts, to make enquiries, as to estates to be administered or partitioned, as to debts and incumbrances, as to allowances to be made for maintenance, on question of title or questions affecting minors in proposed terms of settlement, to settle conveyances, and in like matters, pending at the commencement of the year 1930 was 244, 209 references were filed in 1930 in the office of the Commissioner for taking accounts making a total of 453 for disposal. The number of references disposed of by him during the year 1930 was 290.

12. Petitions for Probate and Letters of Administration, etc.—During the year 511 petitions for Probate and Letters of Administration, 28 pauper petitions for leave to sue or defend in *forma pauperis*, 30 petitions under the Indian Companies Act, 36 petitions under the Indian Trust Act, 28 references under the Land Acquisition Act and 395 petitions under the Guardian and Wards, Lunacy and Arbitration Acts, etc., making in all 1,028, were filed for disposal.

<sup>10</sup> 

13. Awards under the Indian Arbitration Act, 1899.—The number of awards filed during the year was 230.

14. Applications for execution of Decrees, etc.—The number of applications pending at the commencement of the year was 967 and the number of applications filed during the year was 2,192 making a total of 3,159 for disposal. Of these, 498 were disposed of by transfer to other Courts, in 230 satisfaction was obtained in full, in 186 satisfaction was obtained in part and 978 were wholly infructuous, making a total of 1,892 and 1,267 remained at the close of the year 1930.

Number of Darkhasts (Decrees or Orders) disposed of during the year in which immoveable property was sold was 60. Number of Decrees received from the other Courts for execution during the year was 81.

15. Receipts and Expenditure.—The following statement shows receipts and expenditure of the High Court on the Original Side during the year 1930.

#### Receipts.

			Rs.	a.	p.
Fees realised by means of stamp	5		10,90,713	1	0*
Probate and Administration dut	у	••	10,01,666	0	0
Admission fees for Advoca	ates	and			
Attorneys		••	6,000	0	0
Rent from High Court Chambers	}	••	15,747	<b>2</b>	0
	Total		21,14,126	3	0
Expende	iture.				
Salary of the Honourable the Chi salary of the Acting Chief Just salaries of the 4 Puisne Jud	ice and	l the			
the Additional Judge and activ	ng Jud	lges.	2,97,843	10	0
Salaries of Gazetted Officers		••	1,79,179	14	0
Salaries of the Establishment	on	the			
Original Side		••	2,83,471	6	0
Contingencies		••	83,169	8	0
	Total	••	8,43,664	6	0
		-			

These figures do not include the receipts and expenditure of the Office of the Official Assignee which show a further net profit. (See paragraph 62).

<sup>\*</sup>Note.—This figure includes Rs. 1,51,000.0.0 being the income of the office of the Court Receiver and Liquidator. This figure of Rs. 1,51,000.0.0 is subject to adjustment that will have to be made if any sums charged by the Court Receiver and Liquidator are wholly or partially disallowed by the Commissioner and the Commissioner's decision, if appealed from, is upheld by the Court or the Judge in Chambers.

16. Taxing Officer.—The number of bills taxed during the year was as follows :—

Between party and party-1,734. Between attorney and client-395.

The Court fees for taxation during the year amounted to Rs. 1,03,133-8-0. This sum is also included in the items "fees realised by means of stamps."

17. Financial Results.—The following figures exhibit the financial results for the last three years, including under the head of expenditure, the salaries of the Judges :—

Year.		Probate and Administration duty.	Other Receipts.	Expenditure.
1928 1929 1930	••	Rs. a. p. 9,57,779 6 0 8,93,821 4 0 10,01,666 0 0	Rs. a. p. 9,42,297 3 10 9,38,044 12 7 10,96,713 1 0	Rs. a. p. 7,51,490 1 6 8,23,978 5 5 8,43,664 6 0

#### HIGH COURT.

#### II. APPELLATE JURISDICTION.

#### Appeals from the High Court Decrees under Section 15 of the Letters Patent.

18. (Statement No. 7).—Forty-one appeals from decrees on the Original Side of the High Court were filed during the year and 22 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of the total 63, 32 were decided and 31 (including 1 over a year old) remained pending at the close of the year. The number of appeals disposed of was less by 13 than in 1929. These 32 appeals were decided as under :—

7 Dismissed or not prosecuted;

11 Decrees of the Courts of First Instance confirmed ;

2 Decrees of the Courts of First Instance modified;

11 Decrees of the Courts of First Instance reversed; and

1 The case was remanded to the Court of First Instance.

32

The average duration in contested and uncontested appeals was 140 and 104 days respectively.

19. (Statement No. 8).—Twenty-six appeals from Orders on the Original Side were filed during the year and 18 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of the total 44, 33 were decided and

- 5 Dismissed or not prosecuted;
- 16 Orders of the Courts of First Instance confirmed ;
- 1 Order of the Court of First Instance modified ;
- 10 Orders of the Courts of First Instance reversed; and
- 1 The case was remanded to the Court of First Instance.
- 33

The average duration in contested and uncontested appeals from Orders was 115 and 155 days respectively.

20. (Statement No. 7) .- On the Appellate Side, 27 Letters Patent Appeals from High Court Decrees were filed during the year and 62 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of the total 89, 50 were decided and 39 (including 24 over a year old) remained pending at the close of the year. The number of appeals disposed of was less by 15 than in 1929. The disposals of these appeals were as under :--

- 18 Dismissed or not prosecuted ;
- 27 Decrees appealed against confirmed;
- 1 Decree appealed against modified ;
- 4 Decrees appealed against reversed.
- 50

The average duration in contested and uncontested appeals under the Letters Patent was 585 and 82 days respectively.

#### Appeals from the Subordinate Civil Courts.

21. Appeals to the High Court from the Subordinate Courts-

Appeals.	Pending at the end of 1929.	Instituted.	Decided.	Pending at the end of 1930.	(Statements Nos. 7 and 8)The statement
First Appeals (from Original Decrees) Second Appeals (from Appellate Decrees) . Appeals from Orders .	1,537	312 1,070 75	267 970 74	1,582 1,573 66	in the margin shows the numbers of first and
· Total	3,075	1,457	1,311	3,221	second appeals from de-

crees and appeals from orders of the Provincial Courts of Original and Appellate Jurisdiction, which came before the High Court and were decided during the year. The institutions of first and second appeals were less by 77 and 142 respectively than in 1929, and the institutions of appeals from orders were more by 5 than in that year.

22. Appeals decided—(Statements Nos. 7 and 8).—The disposals of first and second appeals and of the appeals from orders show an increase of 72, 61 and 12 respectively over the figures of the previous year.

23. Appeals pending-(Statements Nos. 7 and 8).—At the close of the year, 1,582 first appeals, 1,573 second appeals and 66 appeals from orders were pending. The aggregate total of the pending appeals is more by 146 than in 1929.

The average duration in contested and uncontested appeals in the High Court was as follows :---

		Contested. Number of days.	Uncontested. Number of days.
First Appeals	••	1,112	28
Second Appeals		828	50
Appeals from Orders		401	32

24. Comparative Statement of Civil Work of the High Court during the past four years--(Statements Nos. 7 and 8).—The following statement shows in detail the civil business which has come before and disposed of by the High Court in its Appellate Jurisdiction during each of the past four years :--

	Instituted.			]	Dispose	d of.			
1	1927	1928	1929	1930	1927	1928	1929	1930	
First Appeals (from Original Decrees) Second Appeals (from Appel- late Decrees)	581 1,055	597 1,095	389 1,212	312 1,070	197 679	377 1,095	195 909	267 970	
Appeals under the Letters Patent	75 79 371 24	71 432 22 10	8 15	27 75 402 18 6 1,209		$\frac{22}{12}$	62 414 22 14	6	

25. Results of appeals—(Statements Nos. 7 and 8).—Of the 267 appeals from Original Decrees decided, 58 were dismissed or not prosecuted. Of the remaining 209, the decrees of the lower Courts were confirmed in 156, modified in 19 and reversed in 31, and 3 cases were remanded. Of the 970 appeals from Appellate Decrees decided, 464 were dismissed or not prosecuted. Of the remaining 506, the decrees of the lower Courts were affirmed in 359, modified in 32, reversed in 104 and 11 cases were remanded.

(Statement No. 8).—Of the 74 appeals from orders decided, 21 were dismissed or not prosecuted. Of the remaining 53, the orders of the lower Courts were affirmed in 32, modified in 5, reversed in 14 and 2 cases were remanded.

During the year under report three appeals under the Workmen's Compensation Act, 1923, were filed and three were pending at the beginning of the year. Of these six cases, one was dismissed or not prosecuted and five appeals remained pending at the close of the year.

No reference under the Workmen's Compensation Act, 1923, was filed during the year under report.

References under other Acts filed and disposed of during the year were as follows :---

Filed :---

5 under the Aden Act (Bombay Act II of 1864).

5 under the Indian Divorce Act (Act IV of 1869).

6 under the Indian Income Tax Act (Act XI of 1922).

2 Miscellaneous (under the Civil Procedure Code, Act V of 1908).

18

Disposals :---

4 were under the Aden Act (Bombay Act II of 1864).

- 3 were under the Indian Divorce Act (Act IV of 1869).
- 3 were under the Indian Stamp Act (Act II of 1899).

2 were under the Indian Income Tax Act (Act XI of 1922).

- 2 were under the Civil Procedure Code (Act V of 1908).
- 14

Under the powers given to the Registrar of the High Court, 494 applications under the Civil Procedure Code were disposed of by him.

26. Appeals to the Privy Council.—At the opening of the year, 2 applications for leave to appeal were pending orders. Sixteen new applications were filed during the year. Of these 18 applications for leave to appeal, 6 were rejected and in 3 the Rule was made absolute and 9 remained pending at the close of the year. During the year one appeal was despatched to England.

27. Results of appeals to the Privy Council.—During the year, 12 appeals were disposed of by the Privy Council out of the 13 appeals pending before it against the decisions of the High Court. Out of 12 appeals decided the decisions of this High Court were confirmed in 3 and reversed or modified in 9.

28. Income and Expenditure.—The following statement shows the receipts and expenditure of the High Court on the Appellate Side during the year 1930 :—

Receipts.

ъ.

			KS.	a.	р.
Fees realised by means	of stamps in	the			-
Registrar's Office			1,50,713	4	0
Other miscellaneous receip	pts in cash		15,746	11	7
Fees realised by means of		ans-	•		
lators' Department	• •	••	7,431	0	0
	Total	••	1,73,890	15	7

#### Expenditure.

	Rs.	a.	p.
Salaries of the seven Puisne Judges			~
including the salaries of two acting			
Judges	2,25,158	3	0
Travelling allowance to the Honourable			
Judges	116	9	0
Salaries of the Gazetted Officers	57,827	4	<b>2</b>
Travelling allowance to Deputy Registrar.	147		
Salaries of the Registrar's Establishment.	1,16,705	5	0
Salaries of the Translators' Department,	-,,		
Appellate Side	33,402	15	0
Pleaders' Fees in Murder Cases	2,220		
Contingencies	11,830		
	·***·····		
Total	4,47,407	13	3

#### Expenditure of the High Court Press.

Salaries of the Establishment Contingencies		••	Rs. 11,028 122	13	0
	Total	••	11,151	8	0
Making a total expenditure of		•••	4,58,559	5	3

#### CIVIL COURTS SUBORDINATE TO THE HIGH COURT.

#### APPELLATE JURISDICTION.

29. Appeals instituted—(Statement No. 7).—5,417 appeals were instituted in 1930, showing a decrease of 241 as compared with the previous year. The number of appeals instituted was greater in 6 and smaller in 12 districts. There were noticeable increases in Poona (111), Broach (98), Dharwar (81) and West Khandesh (62). In the remaining 2 districts the variations were less than 50. The decrease on the other hand was noticeable in East Khandesh (147), Thana (132), Sholapur (113), Ratnagiri (68), Belgaum (63) and Ahmedabad (53). The remaining 5 districts show decreases below 30; while the institution in the Kaira district remained unchanged.

30. Appeals disposed of—(Statement Nos. 7 and 14).—6,037 appeals were disposed of during the year including 743 by First Class Subordinate Judges exercising Appellate Powers. These two figures are respectively greater by 246 and 110 than the corresponding figures of the previous year.

There was an increase in the disposals in thirteen districts, the greatest being in East Khandesh (298) followed by Nasik (267), Ratnagiri (171), Ahmednagar (162), Satara (131), Ahmedabad (115), Kolaba (105), Kaira (82), West Khandesh (69) and Kanara (60). In the remaining three districts the increase was below 50. On the other hand there was a decrease in the disposals in five districts, the greatest being in Belgaum (263) followed by Sholapur (189) and Thana (136). In the remaining two districts the variations were less than 50.

31. Appeals pending-(Statement No. 7).—There were 4,813 appeals pending at the close of the year, the number being less by 620 than at the end of 1929.

(Statement No. 14).—The number of appeals pending for more than a year fell from 1,102 to 1,053.

32. Results of appeals-(Statement No. 7).-The results of the decision of appeals in the lower Courts during the year were as follows :--

In 877 cases or  $14 \cdot 7$  per cent. of the whole, the appeals were either summarily dismissed or not prosecuted, in 3,198 cases or  $53 \cdot 4$  per cent. the judgments of the lower Courts were affirmed, in 701 or 11  $\cdot 7$  per cent. they were modified, in 916 or 15  $\cdot 3$  per cent. they were reversed and in the remaining 291 cases or  $4 \cdot 9$  per cent. the appeals were remanded. Fifty-four appeals disposed of by the District Court at Sholapur, have not been taken into consideration in the above calculation, as the details of their disposals cannot be had owing to the destruction of records by fire.

33. The average duration of appeals in contested appeals in the lower appellate Courts was 360.9 while that in uncontested appeals was 80.8.

34. Miscellaneous appeals—(Statement No. 8).—520 miscellaneous appeals were instituted during the year and 177 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of the total 697, 490 were disposed of during the year and 207 remained pending at its close. The number pending was more by 30 than in the previous year.

35. The average duration of days in contested miscellaneous appeals in the lower Appellate Courts was 160 5 whereas that in uncontested appeals was 56.5.

#### CIVIL COURTS IN THE MOFUSSIL SUBORDINATE TO THE HIGH COURT.

#### ORIGINAL JURISDICTION.

36. Changes in Jurisdiction.—During the year under report, a change was effected in the jurisdiction of one of the Civil Courts in the Presidency as under :—

The village of Ped hereto included within the local limits of the ordinary jurisdiction of the Court of the Subordinate Judge of Vita in the Satara district was with effect from the 1st July 1930, excluded therefrom and included within the local limits of the ordinary jurisdiction of the Subordinate Judge of Tasgaon in the said district. (*Vide* Government Notification, Home Department, No. 7054/2, dated the 14th June 1930.) 37. Original suits instituted—(Statement No. 3).—The number of suits instituted in 1930, was 1,60,379 a decrease of 10,061 on the figures of the previous year.

The decrease occurred in money suits to the extent of  $5\cdot 8$  per cent., while it was of  $8\cdot 9$  per cent., in title and other suits, the number of money suits being 1,33,994 as against 1,42,334 in 1929 and that of title and other suits being 25,585 as against 28,106 in 1929. 800 suits instituted in the Courts at Sholapur have been excluded in the above calculation as their details are not available owing to the destruction of records by fire.

(Statement No. 4).—The total value of suits instituted in 1930 amounted to Rs. 5,61,46,905 an increase of Rs. 39,75,052 on the total for 1929.

38. Local distribution—(Statement No. 3).—The number of suits instituted in 1930 showed an increase in 6 districts and a decrease in the remaining eleven districts. There was no appreciable increase in any of the six districts, being less than 500; but there was marked decrease in the districts of Kaira (2,794), East Khandesh (2,618), Ahmedabad (1,587) and Poona (1,100). In the remaining seven districts the decrease was below 1,000.

(Statement No. 3).—The largest number of suits instituted during the year was in East Khandesh (16,756). In no other district except Poona, West Khandesh, Nasik and Kaira did the institutions exceed 10,000. Institutions ranged between 5,000 to 10,000 in Ratnagiri, Dharwar, Belgaum, Sholapur, Bijapur, Ahmednagar, Satara, Thana, Surat, Broach and Ahmedabad. Kanara showed only 3,416 suits as nstituted while the lowest figure 3,076 came to the share of Kolaba.

39. Number of suits disposed of -(Statement No. 5).-In addition to the 1,60,379 suits instituted during the year and 73,938 suits pending from the previous year, 2,223 suits were revived or received on remand or review making a total of 2,36,540 for disposal.

The number of suits disposed of during the year was 1,67,362 a decrease of 39 on the figure of the previous year.

Of the total number of suits during the year, viz., 1,67,362, Paid Sub-Divisional Tribunals (that is, Courts of Subordinate Judges) disposed of 1,42,079 suits, Small Cause Courts 12,537, District Courts 533, Village Munsiffs' Courts 12,153 and the remaining 60 suits were decided by Unpaid Tribunals that is (Inamdars and Jagirdars).

40. Results of suits decided—(Statement No. 5).—Out of the suits disposed of during the year, excluding 319 suits disposed of by the Courts at Sholapur the details of which cannot be given owing to the destruction of records by fire, 21,937 or 13 1 per cent. were disposed of without trial; 66,638 or 39 9 per cent. without contest; 76,996 or 46 1 per cent. with contest and 1,472 or 9 per cent. by compromise. Of the 76,996 suits decided on contest the details of 766 suits disposed of by the Courts at Sholapur, are not available for the same

reason; of the remaining 76,230, 69,533 or 91.2 per cent. resulted in favour of the Plaintiffs and 6,697 or 8.8 per cent. in favour of the Defendants.

41. Suits disposed of by Inamdars and Jagirdars—(Statement No. 5).— The Unpaid Tribunals disposed of 60 original suits of which 31 were contested. In 1929 the figures were 76 and 47 respectively.

Suits disposed of by Subordinate Judges-(Statement No. 5).-42. The number of original suits disposed of by Subordinate Judges was 1,42,079-a decrease of 1,855 on the figures of the previous year. The decrease is chiefly in the number of cases decided under the Small Cause Court Procedure and appears in uncontested suits only. The figures of suits decided under the ordinary procedure show an aggregate increase of 1,104 there being an increase of 854 in contested suits and a decrease of 66 in uncontested suits. So far as the suits decided under the ordinary procedure are concerned, the details of 316 suits decided by the Courts at Sholapur, are not available owing to the destruction of records by fire and hence they are excluded in the above calculation of contested and uncontested suits under the ordinary procedure. The number of suits decided under the ordinary procedure was 77,925 and under the small cause procedure 64,154. Of these, 55.1 and 42.4 per cent., respectively were contested. The percentage of suits decided after contest both under the ordinary and the small cause procedure shows an increase of .6 and 2.9 respectively as compared with that of the previous year.

43. Suits disposed of by Small Cause Court Judges-(Statement No. 5).—The Provincial Small Cause Courts disposed of 12,537 suits an increase of 725 on the total of the previous year's disposals. Of these, 8,368 were decided without contest and the remaining 4,169 suits with contest. The former shows an increase by 987 while the latter a decrease of 262 as against those shown in the previous year.

44. Suits disposed of by District and Assistant Judges-(Statement No. 5).—The District Courts disposed of 533 original suits of which 299 (53 more than last year) were contested.

45. Suits disposed of by the Village Munsiffs-(Statement No. 5).-The Village Munsiffs disposed of 12,153 suits out of which 3,989 were decided after contest.

46. Pending Suits--(Statement No. 5).-The number of suits pending at the close of the year was 69,178 as against 73,938 in the previous year.

(Statement No. 14).—Of the pending cases, 7,632 had been pending for more than a year; this shows an increase of 1,099 over the figure of the previous year. Of the suits pending over a year, 5 were in the Courts of the Inamdars and Jagirdars, 266 in the Courts of the Village Munsiffs, 7,226 in the Courts of the Subordinate Judges, 49 in the Small Cause Courts and 86 in the District Courts, the figures showing as compared with last year an increase of 2, 54, 1,039 and 17 suits respectively in the Courts of the Inamdars and Jagirdars, the Village Munsiffs, the Subordinate Judges and the District Courts, and a decrease of 13 in the Small Cause Courts, The number of suits pending over a year was the largest in Satara (1,418) followed by Poona (967), East Khandesh (694), Surat (566), Ahmedabad (526), Belgaum (512), Kolaba (441), Ahmednagar (395), Sholapur (322), Kaira (315), Nasik (274), Ratnagiri (259), Broach (251), and Dharwar (202). The figures for the remaining districts are less than 200.

47. The average duration in days of suits both contested and uncontested was 162.4 and 80.4 in the Courts of the Inamdars and Jagirdars, 65.1 and 86.4 in the Courts of the Village Munsiffs, 305.4 and 142.7 in the Courts of the Subordinate Judges, 195.8 and 126.9 in the Provincial Small Cause Courts and 310.1 and 100.8 in the District Courts.

48. Execution Proceedings—(Statement No. 13).—There were 70,851 applications for execution of decrees pending from the previous year and 1,60,980 new applications were filed during the year. Out of the total number of applications before the Courts, 1,49,935 applications were disposed of during the year and 81,896 remained pending at its close. The disposals of the applications were as under :—

70	cases disposed of by transfer;
27,929	cases disposed of wherein realization was complete;
47,595	cases disposed of wherein realization was partial; and
73,439	cases disposed of as wholly infructuous.

#### 1,49,033

902 applications disposed of by the Courts at Sholapur have not been included in the above figures, as their details cannot be given owing to the destruction of records by fire.

The total amount realized in Courts other than Small Cause Courts was Rs. 76,73,705-4-4.

Debtors were imprisoned in 450 cases, moveable property sold in 982 and immoveable property in 4,392.

49. Miscellaneous Cases—(Statement No. 6).—The number of miscellaneous institutions rose from 13,003 to 13,833, that of disposals from 12,335 to 13,164 and that of pending cases from 6,008 to 6,752. Of the 12,781 miscellaneous cases disposed of excluding 383 decided by the Courts at Sholapur, the details of which are not available owing to the destruction of records by fire, 2,026 were decided without trial, 3,755 without contest, 6 on reference to arbitration, and 6,994 after contest. Of these 6,994 contested cases, 4,725 or 67.5 per cent., were decided in favour of the plaintiffs.

50. The average duration of days in contested and uncontested miscellaneous cases was 132 and 81 in the Village Munsiffs' Courts; 182.1 and 121.7 in the Courts of the Subordinate Judges; 109.9 and 71.5 in the Provincial Small Cause Courts; and 157.7 and 85.9 in the District Courts.

#### III. BOMBAY SMALL CAUSE COURT.

51. (Statements Nos. 3 and 5).—The figures of suits instituted, disposed of and pending at the close of the year 1930 in the Presidency Small Cause Court were 41,113, 41,457 and 6,014 respectively. The institutions and disposals show an increase of 1,822 and 3,782 respectively over the figures of the previous year while the number of suits pending shows a decrease by 344 on the figure of the preceding year.

(Statement No. 4).—There was an increase in the institutions of suits not exceeding Rs. 10, 50, 100, 500, 1,000 and also in the case of suits above Rs. 1,000 but not exceeding Rs. 2,000.

The total value of the litigation showed an increase for the year under report. The figure was Rs. 85,27,409-7-7 as against Rs. 82,96,308-9-6 in the preceding year.

52. Mode of disposal-(Statement No. 5).-Of the 41,457 suits disposed of, 645 were decided without trial, 36,499 without contest, 4,276 after contest and 37 on reference to arbitration.

53. The average duration in days in both contested and uncontested suits was 57 and 36.

54. Execution of Decrees—(Statement No. 13).—Of the 28,425 applications for the execution of decrees that were before the Courts during the year (including 3,458 pending from the previous year) 24,856 were disposed of and 3,569 remained pending at the close of the year. Of the latter figure, 500 were more than three months old. Of the applications disposed of, 9,995 resulted in whole or partial satisfaction of the decrees granted, 13,901 were returned as wholly infructuous and 960 were transferred to other Courts.

The total amount realized was Rs. 13,93,802-11-0 as compared with the Rs. 15,75,290-0-6 in the previous year.

55. Coercive process—(Statement No. 13).—In order to enforce the execution of decrees, imprisonment was ordered in 431 cases and sale of moveables in 590. Both these figures show a decrease of 12 and 113 on the figures of the previous year.

56. Applications to the Full Court—(Statement No. 14).—There were 432 applications for disposal before the Full Court, during the year, of which 412 were disposed of and 20 remained pending at the close of the year.

#### GENERAL.

57. As compared with the figures of 1929 the number of suits instituted and disposed of in the Subordinate Judges' Courts in 1930 decreased by 9,705 and 1,855 respectively, the number of regular suits disposed of being more by 1,104 and those under Small Cause Court Jurisdiction being less by 2,959. With the number of revived suits and those pending at the end of the last year the total number of suits pending shows a decrease from 65,315 to 61,451, while the number of suits pending over a year shows an increase from 6,187 to 7,226. The number of appeals disposed of by the District Courts increased by 246. The First Class Subordinate Judges exercising Appellate Powers disposed of 743 appeals as against 633 in 1929. The total number of appeals pending in the District Courts decreased from 5,433 to 4,813.

The figures of suits instituted and disposed of on the Original Side of the High Court showed an increase by 92 and 722 respectively on the figures of the preceding year. The number of pending suits decreased from 6,836 to 6,173.

On the Appellate Side of the High Court the total number of institutions and of disposals showed respectively a decrease of 282 and an increase of 129 on the figures of the preceding year. The total arrears of appeals on the Appellate Side increased from 3,140 to 3,265.

58. Inspection.—During the year under report, the District Judges inspected the following Courts of Subordinate Judges. Viramgaum in the Ahmedabad District; Parner, Rahuri and Sangamner in the Ahmednagar District; Belgaum in the Belgaum District; Ankleshwar in the Broach District; Muddebihal in the Bijapur District, Gadag, Hubli, Haveri and Dharwar in the Dharwar District; Kaira, Kapadvanj and Borsad in the Kaira District; Karwar, Kumta and Honavar in the Kanara District; Bhusaval, Chalisgaon, Erandol and Yaval in the East Khandesh District; Shirpur and Dhulia in the West Khandesh District; Satana, Sinnar and Malegaon in the Nasik District; Small Cause Court, Poona, and Khed in the Poona District; Wai, Koregaon, Dahiwadi, Tasgaon, Vita, Karad and Patan in the Satara District; Barsi and Madha in the Sholapur District, Bulsar in the Surat District and Thana, Dahanu, Pen, Roha and Mahad in the Thana District.

59. Judicial Conferences.—The District Judges of Belgaum, Dharwar and East Khandesh assembled Judicial conferences of the Judges subordinate to them and points touching on the practice and procedure of Civil Courts were discussed.

60. Burning of the Civil Courts buildings at Sholapur.—A very lamentable feature of the year under report is the destruction by fire of all the Civil Courts buildings at Sholapur and the records contained therein during the riots on the 8th of May 1930. All the records of judicial cases that were pending had to be reconstructed with the result that a lot of extra work was thrown on the Judges and the clerical staff. Correct details of some of the figures of institutions and disposals could not, therefore, be given in almost all the Statements.

61. Robbery in the Court at Hubli.—There was a robbery in the Subordinate Judge's Court at Hubli in the Dharwar District and property worth Rs. 11,000 was stolen and the watchman was killed. The case is being investigated by the Police of the Criminal Investigation Department.

62. Receipts and charges of the High Court.—For the year 1930, the total receipts of the High Court as shown in paragraphs 15 and 23 were Rs. 21,14,126-3-0 on the Original Side, and Rs. 1,73,890-15-7 on the Appellate Side, making an aggregate of Rs. 22,88,017-2-7. The total

charges as shown in the same paragraphs were Rs. 8,43,664-6-0 on the Original Side and Rs. 4,58,559-5-3 on the Appellate Side making an aggregate of Rs. 13,02,223-11-3. The difference between these two aggregates shows an excess of receipts over expenditure of Rs. 9,85,793-7-4. This excess includes the Probate and Administration Duty (the cost or collecting which is borne by the High Court) but is exclusive of the excess of receipts over expenditure shown on the working of the office of the Official Assignee, which amounted for the year 1930 to a further sum of Rs. 93,021-5-4. In the expenditure no sum is charged for rent of upkeep of the High Court buildings and other matters which would have to be brought into account in ascertaining a net profit.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side, Bombay, 30th July 1931.

#### C. B. NAGARKAR,

Registrar.

мо J 63-2

#### REPORT ON THE ADMINISTRATION OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE IN THE PRESIDENCY OF BOMBAY DURING THE YEAR 1930.

1. Judicial Staff—(Statement No. 1).—The Judicial Staff employed in the Presidency on the 31st December 1930 and available for Criminal Cases consisted of 10 permanent and 1 temporary High Court Judges; 17 Sessions Judges; 8 Additional Sessions Judges; 363 First Class Magistrates; 371 Second Class Magistrates; 243 Third Class Magistrates; 163 Sanitary Committees and Sanitary Boards under Bombay Act I of 1889; and 212 Village Panchayats under Bombay Act IX of 1920.

In addition to the above, there were 19,390 Police Patils in the Presidency exercising powers under Section 14 of the Village Police Act, VIII of 1867, of whom 449 were invested with powers under Section 15 of that Act.

There were also 49 Benches of Magistrates inclusive of four in the City of Bombay constituted from 469 Honorary Magistrates.

2. Offences reported—(Statement No. 11).—There were 2,00,266 criminal offences reported during the year, a decrease of 16,733 against the figures of 1929. In the districts of East Khandesh, West Khandesh, Broach and Bombay Suburban there was an increase in the number of offences reported during the year while there was a decrease in the remaining districts. The decrease was most noticeable in the City of Bombay and in the districts of Sholapur, Surat, Thana, Poona and Ahmednagar. Of the total number of offences reported, 49,664 were under the Indian Penal Code and 1,50,602 under Special and Local Laws.

3. Complaints dismissed (Section 203, Criminal Procedure Code) and complainants fined (Section 250, Criminal Procedure Code)—(Statement No. 11).—The number of complaints dismissed under Section 203 was 6,808 and the number of complainants fined under Section 250 was 273.

4. Cases found to be true.—Of the total number of cases under inquiry, 1,92.479 were found to be true. The number of cases brought to trial excluding those withdrawn and including those pending from the previous year was 1,86,486. The number of cases found to be true and the number of cases brought to trial show a decrease of 15,598 and 16,651 respectively against the figures of 1929.

5. Murders reported as true.—Out of the 911 cases affecting human life brought to trial during the year, 265 were murders of which 170 ended in conviction. The corresponding figures for 1929 were 805, 204 and 127. The 265 murders may be classified as under :—

Murders from motives connected with women		72
Murders of children for the sake of their ornaments	••	1
	••	32
Murders arising out of other causes	••	160

18

265

#### ORIGINAL JURISDICTION.

#### I. PRESIDENCY MAGISTRATES' COURTS.

6. Cases in the Presidency Magistrates' Courts-(Statement No. 11).-The number of cases brought to trial during the year in the Courts of the Presidency Magistrates was 22,040 and in those of the Honorary Presidency Magistrates 67,818 making a total of 89,858. This number is less by 9,208 than that of 1929 when the corresponding figures were 20,883 and 78,183 making a total of 99,066. The number of cases under Special and Local Laws was 80,589 or 9,005 less than that in 1929 whereas cases under the Indian Penal Code fell from 9,472 to 9,269. The decrease under the former head was most marked in offences under the City of Bombay Police Act which fell from 45,452 to 35,046 and under the City of Bombay Municipal Act, which fell from 9,404 to 8,666. The number of offences under he Motor Vehicles Act fell from 2,368 to 2,206, under the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Act, from 22,863 to 22,744, under the European Vagrancy Act, from 80 to 46 and under the Criminal Tribes Act, from 131 to 99. On the other hand there was a noticeable increase in offences under the Abkari Act which rose from 453 to 807 and under the Prevention of Gambling Act which rose from 1,834 to 1,992. The number of offences under the Criminal Procedure Code rose from 20 to 144, under the Railways Act from 435 to 498, under the Public Conveyance Act from 5,962 to 6,017 and under the Factories Act from 88 to 98. As regards the offences under the Indian Penal Code there was a noticeable increase in offences under Hurt which rose from 1,852 to 1,962 and under Cheating which rose from 444 to 542. The number of offences under Criminal breach of trust rose from 695 to 758, under Criminal misappropriation of property from 94 to 118, under Robbery and dacoity from 78 to 99, under offences affecting life from 105 to 119 and under Wrongful restraint and wrongful confinement from 100 to 113. There was slight increase in offences under Contempts of lawful authority or public servants which rose from 21 to 31, under False evidence and offences against public justice from 29 to 35, under the Defamation from 187 to 193 and under Offences relating to weights and measures from 3 to 6. The decrease on the other hand was most marked in the number of offences under Criminal force and assault which fell from 2,693 to 1,508 and under offences in Receiving of stolen property which fell from 163 to 93. The number of offences under Thefts fell from 1,888 to 1,836, those affecting the public health, safety, convenience, decency and morals, from 260 to 212 and those against the Public tranquillity from 123 to 85. There was a slight decrease in offences under Criminal trespass which fell from 442 to 430, those relating to documents and to trade or property marks, from 55 to 43, those under Mischief from 57 to 46 and under those relating to Government stamps from 9 to 3.

(Statements Nos. 2 and 9).—During the year 87,192 regular and 145 miscellaneous cases were disposed of and 2,666 regular cases were pending at the close of the year.

 Results of tria's.—(Statement No. 9).—The aggregate number of persons under trial before the Magistrates was 99,365. Of the persons mo J 63—2a tried, 12,885 were acquitted or discharged; 82,870 were convicted; 273 were committed to the High Court; 2 died during the trial; 17 were transferred to other provinces; 8 were sent to the Military Authorities and 3,310 remained under trial at the close of the year. Of the persons tried for offences under the Penal Code, 4,153 were convicted and 8,887 were acquitted. The results of the trials before each of the three classes of Magistrates during the year are shown below :---

Class of Magistrates		Acquitted or Discharged	Convicted	Percentage of convic- tions
Stipendiary Magistrates	•••	10,665	15,768	59.7
Benches of Honorary Magistrates		1,653	51,512	96.9
Honorary Magistrates sitting singly	••	567	15,590	96.2

8. Punishments-(Statement No. 12).-Of the persons convicted, 22,906 were punished with imprisonment, 73,380 with fine and 19 with whipping, 1,609 convicted persons were warned and discharged, 112 persons were sent to the Leper Asylum at Matunga and 1,066 were released on probation of good conduct under section 562, Criminal Procedure Code.

The sentences of imprisonment passed were for the following terms :--

	ſ	15 days	• •	••		10,321
Not exceeding	$\left\{ \right.$	6 months		•• •	••	12,316
	J	2 years	••	••	••	269

The fines imposed aggregated to Rs, 4,85,808-13-0. The total amount realized was Rs. 3,18,892-15-3 of which Rs. 18,786-11-3 were paid as compensation to complainants.

#### II. MAGISTRATES INCLUDING VILLAGE OFFICERS AND SANITARY COMMITTEES AND SANITARY BOARDS.

9. Results of trials—(Statement No. 9).—The aggregate number of persons under trial before these Tribunals was 1,67,737. Of these, the cases of 1,096 were committed or referred to the Sessions and the cases of remaining 1,66,641 were finally disposed of by the various Tribunals. Of the total 1,66,641, 74,647 or 44.8 per cent. were convicted and 75,129 or 45.1 per cent. were acquitted or discharged, 231 persons died, 568 escaped during their trials and 10 were transferred.

The total number of persons awaiting trial before Magistrates and Village Officers at the close of the year was 16,056 as compared with 12,763 in 1929,

1.

Nor Charles

The general results of trials before Magistrates of each class are as below :--

	Number o	D	
Class of Magistrates.	Acquitted or Discharged.	Convicted.	Percentage of convictions.
Chief Magistrates of District District and Divisional Magistrates Honorary Magistrates Special Magistrates Benches of Magistrates Subordinate stipendiary Magistrates Village Officers Sanitary Committees and Sanitary Boards	1,717	180 173 19,235 1,569 63,207 71,972 1,172 9	81 · 1 68 · 7 80 · 5 47 · 7 87 · 9 50 · 3 42 · 5 90 ·

10. Punishments-(Statement No. 12).—The sentences passed on persons convicted were as follows :--

Imprisonment		••	• • •	·	13,074
Fine		••	••	• •	59,099
Whipping				••	255
and Ordered to give se	curity	• •			4,617

Of the sentences of imprisonment imposed, 1,415 were for terms not exceeding 15 days; 9,862 for terms not exceeding 6 months; 1,785 for terms not exceeding 2 years and 12 for terms above 2 years.

Sentences of whipping were passed on 255 persons; in 1929 the figure was 271.

The amounts of fines imposed and realized during the year were Rs. 10,03,614-7-10 and 6,54,552-1-7 respectively. A total sum of Rs. 29,608-1-9 was paid as compensation to complainants.

In addition to the above, 273 complainants were ordered to pay compensation to accused persons under section 250 of the Criminal Procedure Code as against 344 last year.

#### III. COURTS OF SESSIONS.

11. Results of trials—(Statement No. 9).—There were 2,410 persons or 273 more than in 1929 under trial. The cases of 1,972 persons were decided while those of 438 remained under trial at the close of the year. Of the 1,972 persons tried, 1,091 or 55:3 per cent. were convicted; 844 or 42:8 per cent. were acquitted or discharged; the cases of 30 persons were referred to the High Court under sections 307 and 374 of the Code of Criminal Procedure and 7 persons died during their trials. 12. Punishments-(Statement No. 12).-The following sentences and orders were passed by Courts of Sessions :--

Death	••		••		29
Transportation or	Penal Serv	itude	••		99
Imprisonment	••				<b>9</b> 09
Fine	• •			••	274
Whipping	••		•.•	••	10
and					
Ordered to give se	curity	••	••		42
Sentences of imprise	onment we	re passed	for the	following	terms :
Not exceeding $\left\{ \begin{array}{c} \\ \end{array} \right.$	15 days		••		27
Not exceeding $\langle$	6 months	••	••	••	153
Ĺ	2 years	••	••	••	300
Exceeding 2 years	••	••	••	••	429

Fines to the amount of Rs. 63,330 were imposed by Courts of Session as compared with Rs. 37,755 in the preceding year. The total realization amounted to Rs. 31,678 as compared with Rs. 19,957-8-4 in 1929 and the total amount of fines paid as compensation was Rs. 375 as against Rs. 2,690-8-4 in 1929.

### IV. MARTIAL LAW TRIBUNAL.

13. Results of trials-(Statement No. 9).-The number of persons put on trial before this tribunal was 44, all of whom were convicted.

14. Punishments-(Statement No. 12).-The following sentences were passed by the Martial Law Tribunal:--

Imprisonment	• •				30
Fine		••		••	10
and					
Whipping	••	••	••	••	4
Sentences of impr	isonment were	passed	for the follow	ing terr	ns :
Sentences of impr Not exceeding	(15 days	••		••	Nil.
Not exceeding	$\langle 6 \text{ months} \rangle$	• •	••	••	<b>2</b>
	2 years	••	* •	••	24
Exceeding 2 ye	ars	••	••	••	4

Fines to the amount of Rs. 58,825 were imposed of which Rs. 22,438 were realized.

#### APPELLATE JURISDICTION.

#### Appellate Courts Subordinate to the High Court.

#### I. APPEALS.

15. (Statement No. 2).—The number of appeals decided during the year was 2,992 as against 3,034 in the preceding year, a decrease of 42.

16. Magistrates' Courts-(Statement No. 10).-The number of persons whose appeals were decided by Courts of Magistrates was 2,714. Of these, the appeals of 251 were summarily dismissed and sentences on 1,274 were confirmed after admission making a total of 1,525 wholly unsuccessful appellants or 56 1 per cent. Of the remainder, 427 appellants or 15 7 per cent. obtained a modification of the sentences passed on them and 736 or 27 1 per cent. an annulment. The cases of 26 appellants were otherwise disposed of. As compared with 1929, the results were more favourable to the appellants.

17. Sessions Courts-(Statement No. 10).—During the year the number of persons whose appeals were decided by Courts of Sessions was 2,538. The appeals of 695 persons (or 27.3 per cent.) were summarily dismissed; 814 appellants whose appeals were admitted were altogether unsuccessful; 466 obtained an alteration of sentences; 546 were acquitted; the cases of 17 appellants were otherwise disposed of. The proportions of persons whose appeals were wholly unsuccessful, successful in obtaining a modification of the original orders and completely successful were 59.4, 18.3 and 21.5 per cent., respectively. Of those concerned in admitted appeals only, the proportions were 44.1, 25.2 and 29.6 per cent., respectively. If admitted appeals are only considered, these results were on the whole favourable to appellants almost to the same extent as they were in the previous year, the percentage of successful appellants during the year being 54.8 as against 54.7 in 1929.

#### II. SUPERINTENDENCE, REFERENCE AND REVISION.

18. Magistrates' Courts-(Statement No. 10).-The cases of 201 accused persons who applied for revision or against whom applications were made by complainants came before the District Magistrates for revision. The number was less by 170 than in 1929. Of the total applications, those of 150 were rejected and those of 50 were otherwise disposed of; and 1 accused died during the pendency of his application.

19. Sessions Courts—(Statement No. 10).—Including the cases of accused persons who themselves applied for revision of the orders passed on them in the Courts of Magistrates and of those against whom such applications were made by complainants, the cases of 1,275 persons were decided on revision by Courts of Sessions during the year. The number was more by 209 than in 1929. Applications of 1,037 persons were rejected and those of 237 were otherwise disposed of; and 1 accused died during the pendency of his application.

#### HIGH COURT.

#### I. ORIGINAL JURISDICTION (HIGH COURT SESSIONS).

20. Commitments to the High Court—(Statement No. 9).—One hundred and seventy-six cases in all were brought to trial at the High Court Sessions during the year including 22 pending at the end of the previous year. Of these, 175 cases were decided and 1 remained pending at the end of the year. The e 175 cases occupied in all 201 days. This may be compared with 142 cases occupying 240 days in 1929.

Altogether 282 persons were tried of whom 189 were convicted and 93 were acquitted.

21. Punishments-(Statement No. 12).-The following sentences were passed :---

Death	•••		3	
Transportation o	r Penal Se	rvitude	12	
Imprisonment and	••	••	174	
Fine	••	••	9 In addition	

Whipping 4] shown above.

174

Sentences of imprisonment were passed for the following terms :---

4	15 days	••	••		Nil.
Not exceeding	$\begin{cases} 6 \text{ months} \end{cases}$	••		••	12
	2 years	••	••	••	46
Exceeding 2 yea	rs	••	• •	••	116

The fines imposed during the year amounted to Rs. 4,150 of which Rs. 90 were imposd upon Jurors for their non-attendance, and the fines realised during the year were Rs. 2,060 of which Rs. 60 were realized from the Jurors. Out of the amount realised Rs. 1,566-10-0 were paid • as compensation to complainant.

#### II. APPELLATE JURISDICTION.

22. (Statement No. 10) .- Fifty-six appeals were pending before the High Court at the opening of the year from sentences or orders of Criminal Courts. During the year, 605 appeals were preferred and 590 decided leaving 71 at its close. The numbers of appeals preferred, decided and pending are more by 109, 76 and 15 respectively than those of the preceding year.

Of the appeals preferred against sentences, 490 were from Courts of Session and 92 from Courts of Presidency Magistrates, whereas 23 were preferred by the Local Government against orders of acquittal.

23. Results of appeals .- Four hundred and eighty-four appeals against sentences passed by Courts of Session were decided. The sentences were upheld in 409 cases, reversed in 26, and modified in 40. Seven appeals were returned for presentation to the proper Courts; and 2 related to sanction matter.

Ninety appeals against sentences by Presidency Magistrates were decided. The sentences were upheld in 84 cases, reversed in 3 and modified in 1. One case related to sanction matter and 1 was remanded for retrial.

The results of appeals as affecting individual appellants were as follows :—

The appeals of 444 persons were summarily dismissed under section 421 of the Code of Criminal Procedure. In admitted appeals, the sentences of 146 appellants were confirmed, those of 58 altered, those of 54 reversed; 8 persons were asked to approach the proper Courts and the remaining one was ordered to be re-tried.

In appeals against acquittal orders, the orders were confirmed in the case of 12 persons and set aside in the case of 11. In the case of 3 persons out of 11, a re-trial was ordered.

Sixteen appeals by the Local Government against the orders of acquittal involving 23 accused were disposed of by the High Court during the year. In 8 appeals involving 8 accused the High Court set aside the order of acquittal in respect of all and convicted them. In one case involving 2 accused the High Court set aside the order of acquittal and ordered them to be re-tried under section 302, Indian Penal Code and in one case involving 1 accused, it set aside the order of acquittal and sent back the case to the Magistrate for being tried on merits. In 6 cases involving 12 accused the High Court upheld the order of acquittal.

#### III. SUPERINTENDENCE, REFERENCE AND REVISION.

24. References under section 307, Code of Criminal Procedure.—Two references were pending in the High Court at the beginning of the year and 15 were submitted to it during the year. Of these, 14 were decided and 3 remained pending at the clo e of the year. Out of the 14 cases decided involving 34 accused therein, the High Court convicted 8 accused and acquitted the remaining 26. The verdict of the Jury was accepted in 6 cases and set aside in 7 while in 1 case involving 5 accused persons it was accepted in respect of 4 accused and set aside in respect of the remaining one accused.

25. References under section 374, Code of Criminal Procedure.— Twenty-eight references under this section were submitted to the High Court during the year for confirmation of death sentences and 2 were pending at the opening. Twenty-seven cases involving 41 accused were decided during the year. The sentence of death was confirmed in the case of 26 persons and commuted to that of transportation for life in the case of 6. The remaining 9 persons were acquitted.

During the year under report 24 persons were executed in the Presidency.

26. Revision.—One hundred and forty-nine cases were reported for the orders of the High Court by Sessions Judges and District Magistrates under section 438 of the Code of Criminal Procedure and 26 were pending at the opening of the year. Of these, 136 were decided during the year and 39 remained pending at its close. The number reported was more by 21 than in 1929. In 31 cases the orders sent up for revision were not interferred with; in 16 cases they were enhanced. Sentences were reduced or altered in 37 cases and reversed in 38. In 2 cases proceedings were wholly quashed and in 8 cases new trials were ordered. The remaining 4 cases were otherwise disposed of. Orders were passed under section 435 of the Code of Criminal Procedure in 333 cases—a decrease of 26 in the figures of the previous year. Of these, 316 came before the High Court on application and 17 were taken up by the High Court on review of Criminal Returns or otherwise of its own motion. Of the 316 applications for the issue of Rule, 214 were rejected. Of the 102 Rules issued, 43 were finally discharged, 49 were made absolute in their entirety, in 7 the orders complained of were modified and the remaining 3 were withdrawn.

In 8 out of the 17 cases taken up by the High Court suo motu the orders passed by the lower courts were not disturbed, in 2 the sentences were enhanced, in 4 they were reduced and in the remaining 3 they were set aside.

27. Applications for transfer.—Ninety-two applications under section 526 of the Code of Criminal Procedure for transfer of cases (91 original and 1 appeal) from one court or district to another were received during the year and 11 were pending at the beginning of the year. Of these, 96 were decided during the year and 7 remained pending. Sixty-four were summarily rejected and in 4 transfers were granted without the issue of a rule. In the 28 applications in which rules were issued, transfers were granted in 5, refused in 22 and 1 application was allowed to be withdrawn.

28. Miscellaneous applications.—Eleven applications for bail, 1 for bailable warrant, 10 for maintenance, 5 for compensation, 20 for disposal of property, 7 for stay of proceedings, 4 for sanction, 19 for Habeas Corpus and 24 for miscellaneous purposes were disposed of by the High Court during the year.

#### GENERAL.

29. The following table shows the number of original and appellate criminal cases disposed of during the year in all courts in the Presidency as compared with those of the last year :--

			Total number of cases decided.				
Year.		-	Orig	jinal.	Appellate.		
- - 	- 		Regular.	Miscellane- ous.	Regular.	Miscellane- ous.	
	the Presidency og the High Co						
1929 1930	••		1,95,167 1,77,809	1,519 1,276	3,548 3,582	1,089 1,085	
For the	High Court o	nly.					
1929 1930	••	 	*142 *175		<b>514</b> 590	478 469	

\* These figures exclude Confirmation Cases and Jury References disposed of by the High Court which were 22 and 11 for the year 1929 and 27 and 14 for the year 1930 respectively.

27

30. During the year under report, 224 persons were put on trial for offences against the State. Of these, 166 were convicted, 35 acquitted or discharged and 23 remained pending trial at the end of the year.

His Majesty 's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side, C

...

C. B. NAGARKAR,

Bombay, 30th July 1931.

Registrar.

### Statement showing the number of Judicial Divisions and the in the Presidency of Bombay on

		Civil						
Province	Judges of Chief Court of	Number	District	Other Judges				
	Province	Districts				Judges	Stipendiary	Honorary
1	2	3	4	5	6			
Ferritory subject to the High Court of Bombay.	11*(a)	17	30†(b)	130ț(c)	96§(c)			
- 1								

\* Includes 11 High Court Judges (10 permanent and 1 temporary).

†Includes 17 District Judges, 1 Chief Judge of Small Cause Court and 12 Assistant Judges including 4 under training.

† Includes 7 Judges of Small Cause Courts, 22 First Class Subordinate Judges, 99 Second Class Subordinate Judges and 2 Registrars of the Small Cause Courts.

§ Includes 3 Inamdars and Jagirdars and 93 Village Munsiffs.

Statement showing the number of Judicial Officers exercising in the Presi

ŧ

Civil			
Designation	Europeans	Indians .	Remarks
Chief Justice and High Court Judges	6	5	
District Judges	4	13	
Joint Judges			
Assistant Judges (including four under training).	2	10	
Small Cause Court Judges	·	8	
Subordinate Judges, First Class	i İ	22	
Subordinate Judges, Second Class		99	
Inamdars and Jahagirdars	i 1	3	
Village Munsiffs		93	
1111G0 12410-120 411 111 111			

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side: Bombay, 13th April 1931.

#### No. 1 (CIVIL AND CRIMINAL)

number of Officers exercising Appellate or Original Jurisdiction the 31st day of December 1930

			Criminal				
Number	Number	Sessions	Other	District	Other Magistrates		Bemarks
Sessions Divisions 7	of Districts 8	Judges	Judges	Magis. trates	Stipen- diary 12	Honorary 13	14
				 			1
18	21	25   (4)		22¶(đ)	485(đ)	<u>469+</u> ≉(∂)	<ul> <li>(a) Do both Civil and Criminal work.</li> <li>(b) Out of this, 25 Judges do both Civil and Criminal work.</li> <li>(c) Do Civil work only.</li> <li>(d) Do Griminal work only.</li> </ul>

[ Includes 17 Sessions Judges and 8 Additional Sessions Judges.

¶ Includes 20 District Magistrates, 1 Additional District Magistrate and 1 Chief Presidency Magistrate.

\*\* This figure includes 49 Benches of Honorary Magistrates as also such of the Bench Magistrates as are authorized to sit singly. Besides these, there were 19,390 Police Patils, 163 Sanitary Committees and Sanitary Boards and 212 Village Panchayats.

# Original and Appellate Jurisdiction, both Europeans and Indians, dency of Bombay

	Criminal		,
Designation	 Europeans	Indians	Remarks
Magistrates, First Class Second Class Third Class	 6 4 1  42 9 1 	5 13 7  321 369 249 19,390	

### M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar,

								Number	
I .				i		Civ	ŕI		
Name	of Pı	ovince	)	•	Origin	aal	Appellate		
					Regular	Miscella- neous	Regular	Miscella- neous	
	1			<u> </u>	2	8	4	5	
ferritory subj of Bombay.	ot to	b the	High	Court	2,13,660	2,05,041 *	7,356	598	
,			- 1						
a									

Statement showing the number of cases decided in the

### His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side: Bombay, 13th April 1931.

### 30

# No. 2 (CIVIL AND CRIMINAL)

# Presidency of Bombay in the year 1930

	Crin	lani		
Orig	inal	Арр	Remarks	
Regular	Miscella- neous	Regular	Miscella- neous	-
6	7	8	9	10
1,77,809	1,275	3,582	1,085†	* Includes all applications for execution of decrees. Insol- vency applica- tions and other miscellaneo us cases.
				† These are al cases of Revi sion under the Code of Crimi nal Procedure

# M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

31

ب ا	eable		Suits un	der the Re	ent Law	
Class of Tribunals	Buits for money or moveshle property	Arrears of rent with of without ejectment	Enhancement or abate- ment of rent	For ejectment or re- covery of possession slone	All other suits under the Rent Law	Total
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR Civil Courts		-				
Unpaid Tribunals	55	<b>B00</b> ****				
Village Courts	11,978	*** ***				
Paid Sub-Divisional Tribunals	1,10,514		<sup>.</sup> .			
Small Cause Courts	11,323				***	
District Courts other than Chief Courts of Districts. Chief Courts of Districts	} 124	*****	•••	•••		<b>.</b>
Total	1,33,994			•••	<b>5</b> 75	
COURTS AT THE PRESIDENCY OR SEAT OF GOVERNMENT						
Presidency Small Cause Courts	41,113		- 18			
Supericr Courts	(a)	*****				
Total	41,113			•••		

Statement showing the Number and Description of Civil Suits the year

(a) Statistics in these columns have not been shown as per order of the Hon'ble the Chief

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 13th April 1931.

No. 3 (CIVIL)

	Title a	nd other Su				1	
© Suits for immovable pro-	co Buits for specific relief	01 Mortgage suits	Cther suits not falling the under any of the pre- ceding heads	- T - O - F - 13	Grand Total	Remarks 14	
				•			
	3	2		. 9	64		
3	U					to Immun P to 11 m	
	····	•			11,978	*Columns 8 to 11 as regards 800 Suits instituted in the	
10,890	1,575	6,950	5,670	25,885*	1,36,399	Sholapur Sub Courts cannot be	
89			130	219	11,542	Sholapur Sub Courts cannot be filled in as all the records of these Courts have been destroyed by fire.	
30	*****	3	239	272	396		
11,013	1,578	6,955	6,039	26,385	1,60,379		
				·			
	i			l			
					41,113		
(a) ]	(a)	( <b>a</b> )	(a)	(a)	3,785	· · ·	
						· · · ·	

instituted in the Civil Courts in the Presidency of Bombay in 1930

Justice, dated 27th February 1922.

M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

.

•

J 63-3

# Statement showing Number and Value of Civil Suits instituted

					Number of
Class of Tribunals		Value not exceeding Rs. 10	Value Rs. 10 to Rs. 50	Value Rs. 50 to Rs. 100	Value Rs. 100 to Rs. 500
1	:	2	3	4	5
COURTS IN THE INTERIO	38.				
Civil Courts				·   	
Unpaid Tribunals		. 4	81	10	21
Village Courts	··	5,122	6,856		
Paid Sub-Divisional Tribuna	Js	5,624	33,920	28,468	48,653
Small Cause Courts		392	3,566	3,486	4,420
District Courts other than Courts of Districts.	h Chief	2	6	. 5	29
Chief Courts of Districts	}	]			1
Tota	sl	11,144	44,369	30,969	53,123
COURTS AT THE PRESIDEN SEAT OF GOVERNMEN					
Presidency Small Cause Cor	ırts	362	9,379	10,886	16,409
Superior Courts†	•••	<i></i>	•••••	· ····	
Т	tal	862	9,379	10.886	16,409

• Columns 2 to 9 and 11 as regards 800 Suits of the Sholapur Sub-Courts cannot † Statistics against the Sub-head "Superior Courts" have not been shown

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 13th April 1931.

### No. 4 (CIVIL)

# in the Civil Courts in the Presidency of Bombay in the year 1930

its instituted							
Value Rs. 500 to Rs. 1,000	Value Rs. 1,000 to Rs. 5,000	Value above Rs. 5,000	Number of suits the value of which can- not be estimated in money	Total number of suits instituted	Total value of suits		
6	7	8 .	9	10	11		
					Rs. a. p.		
5	2	1	······ .	64	23,908 8_6		
	*** ***	*****		11,978	1,44,843 10 4		
8,823	6,653	958	2,500	1,36,399*	5,18,52,193 9 31		
678		•••••	******	11,542	16,95,160 4 5		
34	96	87	137	396	24,30,799 1 9		
9,540	6,751	1,046	2,637	1,60,379	5,61,46,905 2 3 <del>]</del>		
2,738	1,339	······ .		41,113	85,27,409 7 7		
2,738	1,339			41,113	85,27,409 7 7		

be filled in as all the records of these Courts have been destroyed by fire. as per order of the Hon'ble the Chief Justice, dated 27th February 1922.

> M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

.

# Statement showing the General Results of Trial of Civil Cases during the

Çivil

		Nur	aber of su Cou	its before irts	e the	Numbe	r of suits Trans
Class of Oourts		Pending at the beginning of the year	Instituted dur- ing the year	Revived during the year	Total	Without trial	Without con- test
1		2	3	4	5	6	7
COURTS IN THE INTERIO	B				•		
Civil Courts							
Unpaid Tribunals	•	31	64	2	97	11	18
Village Courts	•••	2,510	11,978	51	14,539	2,663	5,501
Paid Sub-Divisional Tribunals	e	65,315	1,36,399	2,007	<del>1</del> 2,03,530	17,307	54,476
Small Cause Courts		5,762	11,542	162	17,466	1,914	6,454
District Courts other then. Courts of Districts.* Chief Courts of the District	Chief	<b>}- 3</b> 20	396	1	†908	42	189
Tota	ı	73,938	1,60,379	2,833	2,36,540	21,997	66,638
COURTS AT THE PRESIDEN OR SEAT OF GOVERNMEN							
Presidency Small Cause Cour	ts	6,358	41,113		47,171	645	36,499
Superior Courts	•••	<b>§</b> 6,836	3,785	393	11,014		4,910
Tota	1	13,194	44,898	393	58,495	645	40,809
Grand Tota	1	87,132	2,05,277	2,616	2,95,025	22,582	1,07,447

Notes .-- Column 5.-- Total of the entries in columns 6 to 11. Cases transferred from one in which pending at the close of the year, if not decided.

Column 7.-When under Order IX, rule 8. Civil Procedure Code, a decree is wholly or case defendant appears but a plaintiff does not and defendant does not confess

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 13th April 1931.

### No. 5 (CIVIL)

# in Courts of Original Jurisdiction in the Presidency of Bombay year 1930

Suits

	e dura- f suits	tion o	re than	close of	ng	of (excludi	disposed ( fers)
	nra- lays test-	ure- Jays sted	mo	the	n to	ontest	With c
Remarks	Average dura- tion in days of uncontest- ed suits	Average dure- tion in days of contested suite	Pending for more than a year	Pending at the close of the year	On reference arbitration	Judgment for De- fendant	Judgm en t for Plain- tiff
15	14	13	18	11	10	9	8
*Details of 319 suits di posed of (316 by the pai Sub-Divisional Tribi hals and 3 by the Di trict Court) cannot b given owing to the de truction of records of	80-4	162-4	5	37		2	29
the Courts at Sholapu by fire.	86-4	65-1	266	2,386		580 61	3,409 76
191 suits were transferre from the Courts of th paid Sub-Divisional Tr	142.7	305-4	7,225	61,451	1,460	5,647	62,107
bunals to the Distric Courts.	. 126-9	195-8	49	4,929	11	378	3,780
These suits cannot in classified for the sam reason.	100-8	310-1	86	375	ł	90	208
	<b>24</b> 8·8	287.1	7,632	69,178	1,472	996	76,
. <u>.</u>						· · ·	· .
-	36	57	141	6,014	37	675	3,601
§ Also 511 applications fo Probate and Letters Administration we	<b>6</b> 56•2	397-4	3,973	6,173		31	<b>5</b>
disposed of.	<b>9</b> 0∙1	94-6	4,114	12,187	37	507 .	4,8
	1,98-2	275-7	11,746	81,365	1,509	803	81,

Court to another in the same Province will appear only against the Courts by which decided or

partially made in favour of an absent plaintiff on the admission of the defendant or when in a judgment and the case is thereupon dismissed, the case should be entered in this column.

M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

### Statement showing the General Results of Trial of Civil Cases during the

#### MISCELLANE

	Nun	nber of cas Cou	es before rts	the	Number	of cases Trans
Class of Courts	Pending at the beg- inning of the year	Instituted during the year	Revived during the year	er Total	Without trial	Without contest
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR Civil Courts			- 1			
Unpaid Tribunals		3		3		
Village Courts		16		16	4	4
Paid Sub-Divisional Tribunals*	5,359	12,107	61	<del>†</del> 17,538	1,839	3,210
Small Cause Courts	107	530	3	640	47	173
District Courts other than Chief Courts of the Districts.* Chief Courts of the District	, 542	1,177	11	+1,719	136	368
Total	6,008	13,893	75	19,916	9,026	3,755
COURTS AT THE PRESIDENCY OR - SEAT OF GOVERNMENT						
Presidency Small Cause Courts	<b>9</b> 32	15,138		16,070	9,382	4,136
Superior Courts (a)	•••					
Total	932	15,138		16,070	9,382	4,136

(a) Statistics against the sub-head "Superior Courts" have not been shown as per order of Note.—Column 5.—Total of the entries in columns 6 to 11. Cases transferred from one Court which pending at the close of the year, if not decided.

General (1)-Cases under Order XXI, rule 59, Civil Procedure Code, should be treated as (2)-The classes of applications dealt with by Appellate Courts only and specified

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 13th April 1931.

### No. 6 (CIVIL)

### in Courts of Original Jurisdiction in the Presidency of Bombay year 1930

OUS CASES

_	e dura- f cases	Average tion o	than e	of the	ing	of (exclud	disposed fers)
	on in ntest-	on in cested	for more	close	to	ontest	With c
Remarks	Average duration in days of uncontest- ed cases	Average duration in days of contested cases	Pending for 1 year	Pending at the close of the year	On reference arbitration	Judgment for Defendant	Judgment for Plaintiff
15	14	13	12	11	10	9	8
•Details of 383 miscella neous cases disposed o (373 by the paid Sub Divisional Tribunal		•••		3	***		
and 10 by the Distric Coart) cannot be give owing to the destru- tion of records of the Coarts at Sholapur b fire.	81	132	•	5	•••	1	2
	121-7	182-1	816	6,043	5	1,936	4,132
were transferred from the District Courts to the Courts of the paid	71-5	109-9	1	164		65	191
Sub-Divisional Tribu nals.	85·9	157-7	86	537	1	267	400
	116 <sup>.</sup> 6	177-1	903	6,752	6	2,269	4,725
				-			;
	2ô·5	22.7	61	876		255	1,421
	·					••••	•** 
	25.5	22-7	61	876		255	1,421

the Honourable the Chief Justice, dated 27th February 1922.

to another in the same Province will appear only against the Court by which decided, or in

Miscellaneous Cases.

in the note to Judicial Statement No. 8, should not be shown in this statement.

M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

# Statement showing the business of the Civil Appellate

# APPEALS FROM

		ber of App ore the Cou	oeals arts		disposed o	of (exclu
Class of Courts	Pending at the beginning of the year	Instituted and reinstituted duriog the year	Total	Dismissed or not prose- outed	Confirmed	Modified
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR						
APPEALS FROM ORIGINAL DEOREES						
Civil Courts						
District Appellate Courts other than Chief Courts of Districts.*	5.433	5,417	10.850+	877	3,198	701
Chief Appellate Courts of Districts	٥, <i>٥</i>	0,111	2010001		0,100	
Total	5,433	5,417	10,850	877	3,198	701
COURTS AT THE PRESIDENCY OR SEAT OF GOVERNMENT						
Chief Court of Province—	•					
High Court (Original Side)					ļ	
Appeals from Decrees	22	. 41	63	7	n	2
High Court (Appellate Side)						
Appeals under the Letters Patent .	62	27	89	18	27	1
Appeals from Original Decrees (First Appeals).	1,537	312	1,849	58	156	19
Appeals from Appellate Decrees (Second Appeals).	1,473	1,070	2,543	464	359	32
	3,094	1,450	4,544	547	553	
Grand Total	8,527	6,867	15,894	1,424	3,751	755

Note.-Column 4-Totals of the entries in columns 5 to 10. Appeals transferred from one in which pending at the close of the year, if not decided.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 13th April 1931.

### No. 7 (CIVIL)

# Courts of the Presidency of Bombay in the year 1930

DECREES

in	ig Trans	ifers)	olose of	re then	ofa	duration ppeals	
	Roversed	Remanded	Pending at the close of the year	Ponding for more then a year	Average dura- tion in days of contested appeals	Average dura- tion in days of uncontest- ed aypeals	Remarks
	8	9	10	n	12	13	14
					·   		
	916	291	4,819	1,053	360-9	80.8	* Details of 54 appeals dis- posed of cannot be given owing to the destruction of records of the Courts at Sholapur by fire.
-	916		4,813	1,053	360-9	80-8	*These include 743 appeals disposed of by First Class Subordinate Judges invested with Appellate powers.
	11	1	31	1	140	104	•
	4		39	24	<b>5</b> 85	82	• •
	31	3	1,582	1,305	1,112	28	
	104	11	1,573	885	828	50	
-	150	15	3,225	3,915	872.5	49.4	
	1.066	306	8,038	3,268	428-1	68.7	

Court to another in the same Province will appear only against the Court by which decided, or

M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		·		M	ISCELL	ANEOUS
	Num befo	ber of App ore the Co	peals urts	Appeale	disposed	of (exclud
Class of Courts	Pending at the beginning of the year	Instituted and reinstituted during the year	Total	Dismissed or not prose- cuted	Confirmed	Modified
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR						
Civil Courts						
District Appellate Courts other than Chief Courts of Districts.*	177	520	697	142	176	6
Chief Appellate Courts of Districts	)			}   		
, Total	177	520	697	142	176	6
COURTS AT THE PRESIDENCY OR SEAT OF GOVERNMENT	•					
Chief Court of Province-						
High Court (Original Side)						
Appeals from Orders	18	26	44	5	16	1
High Court (Appellate Side)						
Appeals from Orders	65	75	140	21	32	5
Appeals under the Workmen's Compensation Act ;	3	3	6	1		
		·			l	
Total	86	104	190	27	48	6
Grand Total	263	624	887	169	224	12

JUDICIAL STATEMENT Statement showing the business of the Civil Appellate MISCELLANEOUS

 Details of 77 Miscellaneous appeals disposed of cannot be given owing to the destruction of This figure excludes the number of miscellaneous appeals pending for more than a year, Notes.—Column 4.—Total of the entries in columns 5 to 10. Miscellaneous cases before against the Court by which decided, or in which pending at the close of the year, General.—This statement should include not only Appeals from Orders under i.e. the cases entered in Judicial Statement No. 6.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 13th April 1931.

### No. 8 (CIVIL) Courts of the Presidency of Bombay in the year 1930 APPEALS

g Transl	ers)	lose of	6 than	Average of app		
Roversed	Remanded	Pending at the close of the year	Pending for more than a year	Average dura- tion in days of contested appeals	Average dura- tion in days of uncontest- ed appeals	Remarks
8	9	10	11	12	13	14
.		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		, i , i		In addition to these the fo lowing miscellaneous wor was disposed of by the Hig Court, Appellate Side :- 10 Applications to with
71	18	207	21	160-5	56·5	draw or transfer Suii and Appeals, Section 2 Civil Procedure Code. 16 Applications for leas to Appeal as a paupe Order XLIV.rule 1, Civ Procedure Code. 6 Applications for Revie of Judgment, Section 11 and Order XLVII, rule
71	18	207	21	160-5	56-5	Civil Procedure Code. 9 Applications for lear to Appeal to His M jesty's Frivy Counci Order XLV, rule 7, Civ
						Procedure Code. 402 Applications for stay. execution, Order XL rule 5, Civil Procedu Code. 404 Civil Revision Applic tions. 14 Civil References; these- 3 were under the Stam Act (Act 11 of 1899); f were under the Add
10	1	11	3	115	155	Act (Bombay Act of 1864); 2 were under the 1 cometax Act (Act of 1922); 3 were under t Divorce Act (Act of 1869);
14	2	66	14	401	32	2 were under the Ci Procedure Co (Act V of 1908); 903 All other applie
		5	2		301	tions under the Ci Procedure Code r especially mention above, including disposed of by t
24	3	82	19	302-1	64-7.	Registrar; and 2.687 Applications we disposed of out Court by the Reg trar and his Deput
<b>9</b> 5	21	289	40	193-1	57-8	

records of the Courts at Sholapur by fire. as regards the Sholapur District for the same reason. Appellate Courts transferred from one Court to another in the same Province will appear only if not decided. section 104 of the Code of Civil Procedure, but also Appeals in Miscelleneous and Judicial Cases,

.

M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

					Persor	
Class of Cou	rts		Number of offences reported	Number of persons under trial	Discharged or acquitted	
. 1			2	3	4	
Village Officers	ia apri	•••	1,374	2,803	1,583	
Subordinate Magistrates				}		
Special Magistrates under Se	etion 14		2,867	3,607	1,717	
Honorary Magistrates sitting	singly	•••	21,111	24,670	4,656	
Stipendiary Magistrates sitti	ng singly		1,05,876	1,61,969	71,241	
Bonches of Magistrates			68,122	73,543	- 8,695	
Sanitary Committees and Sani	tary Boards		9	10	1	
District and Divisional Magistr	ates-		-			
Cases referred under Section Procedure Code.	s 347, 349, Crin	ninal	134	276	79	
Chief Magistrates of District	9		55	224	42	
Courts of Session	• •••		674	9,410	844	
Martial Law Tribunals	• …		44	44		
Superior Courts	• •••		*****	365	128	
	Total		2,00,266	*2,69,921	88,986	

### Statement showing the General Results of Trials Presidency of Bombay

\*Includes 8 sent to

\*Includes 8 sent to Notes.-Column I.-Sub-head "Courts of Session " includes cases decided by Sessions Judges Column 3.-That is the total of the entries in columns 4 to 8. The cases of persons which decided or in which pending at the end of the year. If not decided. Column 5.-Persons, whose cases were referred to a Superior Court for higher sentence, will be entered in column 6, and not in columns 5 against the Court column 5.-Persons, the sentence of the year. If not decided. Column 5.-Persons, whose cases were referred to a Superior Court for higher sentence, will be entered in column 6, and not in column 5 against the Court ed or acquitted according to the orders passed by it or as pending if orders have Column 7.-A note against the figure for each Court should be made in the column other Provinces. Column 8.-An insame accused, who has been sent to a Mental Hospital, should be or acquitted. General.-The figures in this Statement should agree with those in Statement No.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 9th July 1931.

#### No. 9 (CRIMINAL)

### of Criminal Cases in the Tribunals of various classes in the in the year 1930

hose cases w	ere disposed of			Remarks Particulars of column 7				
			Persons remaining under trial					
Convicted	onvicted Committed or referred bo another province		lied, escaped at the end - transferred of the year to another		Escaped	Trans- ferred		
5	6	7	8		9			
1,172			48	•••••				
1,569	7	81	233	15	66	• •••••		
19,235	39	28	712	11	17	•••••		
71,972	1,321	696	16,739	183	479	35		
63,20 <b>7</b>		31	1,610	25	6			
9	*****		*****	,	·	. 		
173		•••••	24	l : :				
180	2	rt	•					
1,091	30	7	438	7				
44		******						
229			8					
1,58,881	1,399	843	19,812	240	568	35		

Military Authorities. on reference under Sections 31, 34 and 123, Criminal Procedure Code. on reference under Sections 307 and 374, Criminal Procedure Code. transferred from one Court to another in the same province will appear only against the Court by

punishment for orders under Section 562. Criminal Procedure Code, or for confirmation of making the reference. Against the Court receiving the reference they will be shown as convict-not been passed. reference. entry being made as directed above. of remarks, showing separately how many accused persons died, escaped or were transferred to

kept on the file and entered in this column until he has been tried and either convicted 11. and should include nothing else.

### M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

				11		
•			-			Number of
<b>Tribunals</b>			Number of apported and applicants and applicants for revision before the courts	Appeals or appil- cations rejected	Sentence or order confirmed	Sentence altered
1			2	3	4	5
Appeals						
To Chief Magistrates of Districts			2,589	251	1,274	427
To Courts of Session			2,883	695	814	466
Superior Courts—			Ì		1	
By persons convicted	•••		798	444	146	58
By Government from j acquittal	udgment	of 	37	1	ц	
	Total		6,607	1,391	2,245	951
Revisions						
By Chief Magistrates of Districts			85	150		
By Courts of Session	•••.		937	1,037		
By Superior Courts	• •••	•••	1,023	545	341	114
	Total		2,045	1,732	341	114
Gra	and Total	•••	8,652*	3,123	2,586	1,065
		i i				

### Statement showing General Results of Appeals and Revisions in

Notes.-Column 1.-Sub-head " To Chief Magistrates of Districts" includes other Magistrates Column 2.-Total of columns 3 to 9. Cases transferred from one Court to another in the end of the year, if not decided. The words "Application Revision" in the application for revision is made, cor in whose interest the Magistrate or Judge may are taken on behalf of a *complamant*, the fact should be noted with the number of case the accused persons against whom the application is made, though not appear of such application. This note is held to apply size to case deals with by the High Column 4.-Appeals dismissed under section 423, Criminal Procedure Code, should be column 7.-In this solumn should be entered (1) orders for discharge set seide by and new trials or further inquiries ordered, (3) cases referred to the High Court, Column 8.-A note against the figure for each Court should be made in the column to another Province.

Column 5.—A note against one neuronor each Court should be indee in the column to another Province. General.—Persons whose appeals were rejected under Section 431, Criminal Procedure whose cases the Courts have refused to submit to the High Court. In columns 4 to 6 should be shown opposite the sub-heads for "Magistrates of without reference to the High Court.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 9th July 1931.

# No. 10 (CRIMINAL)

# Criminal Cases in the Presidency of Bombay in the year 1930

ersons				
Sentence reversed	Otherwise dis- posed of	Died, escaped, or transferred to another pro- vince	Pending trial	Remarks
2°	5	Â		
6	7	8	9	10
<b>73</b> 6	26	******	175	• •
546	17		345	
54	9		87	· · ·
11		•••••	14	
1,347	52		621	
	50	1	18	1 died.
<b></b>	237	1	118	1 dieđ
328	45	, 	363	
328	332	2	499	* In the applications for revision made
1,675	384	2	1,120	*In the applications for revision made on behalf of complainants there were 1.303 accused persons involved and these must be added to the grand total of column 2 to make it equal to the total of columns 3 to 9.

authorized to hear appeals under section 407, Criminal Procedure Code. the same province will appear only against the Court by which decided, or in which pending at heading of this column should be held to include only accused persons on whose behalf an take steps to obtain revision on his own motion. Where such application is made or such steps complainants and the number of accused concerned in the column of remarks. In the latter ing in this column, will fall into their proper places in columns 3 to 9 according to the result Court on review of returns. entered in this column. Superior Courts under section 436, Criminal Procedure Code, (2) proceedings quashed in appeal and (4) all other cases which do not fall under columns 4, 5 and 6. of remarks showing separately how many accused persons died, escaped or were transferred

Code, should be entered in column 3, in which should also be included applicants for revision Districts" and "Courts of Session" persons whose cases were disposed of by those Courts

> M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

# Statement of nature of offences reported and number of Persons Presidency of Bombay,

	NUMBER OF CASES					
-		1	\ 			
Description of Offence	Offences reported	Returned as true	Brought to tria during the year			
-						
<b>`</b> 1	2	3	4			
betment-Chapter V of the Indian Penal Code Section 117.	89	89	89			
fiences against the State-Chapter VI	110	108	110			
of the Indian Penal Code. ffences relating to the Army and Navy- Chapter VII of the Indian Penal Code.	2	2	9			
ttempts at do ffences against the Public Tranquillity- Chapter VIII of the Indian Penal Code.	14 1,511	14 1,409	14			
ttempts at do ffences by or relating to Public Servants- Chapter IX of the Indian Penal Code.	6 63	5 62	67			
ttempts at do. ontempts of the lawful authority of public Servants-Chapter X of the Indian	1 494	1 483	515 515			
Penal Code. ttempts at do. alse evidence and offences against public Jastice-Chapter XI of the Indian Penal Code.	13 423	13 400	14 451			
ttempts at do	5 19	4 19	i 24			
the Indian Penal Code. fiences relating to Government Stamps— Chapter XII of the Indian Penal Code.	6	5				
ttempts at do fences relating to weights and measures – Chapter XIII of the Indian Penal Code.	52	51				
tempts at do. fences affecting the public health, safety, convenience, decency and morals-Chap- ter XIV of the Indian Penal Code.	<b>2</b> 596	2 573	631			
ttempts at do. ffences relating to religion-Chapter XV of	25 31	24 · 26	24 1 31			
the Indian Penal Code.	· 3	3	, or			
fences affecting the human body, Chapter						
Offences affecting life	690		911			
Attempts at do Causing of miscarriage, injuries to unborn children, exposure of infants and the con- cealment of births.	32 56	31 53	41 58			
Attempts at do Hurt	15,829	13,768	14,815			
Attempts at do	12 906	12 755	19 801			
Attempts at do	6 3,656	6 3,092	6 3,359			
Criminal force and assault Attempts at do Kidnapping, forcible abduction, slavery and	5,000 5 271	5,092 5 210	28.			
forced labour.			1			
Rape	68	65 6	96 10			
Attempts at do Unnatural offence	6 11	11	16			
Attempts at do fences against property, Chapter XVII—	6	6				
Theit	6,634 48	6,347 47	6,69			
Attempts at do Extortion	48 91	47 73				

### No. 11 (CRIMINAL)

tried, convicted and acquitted of each class of offence in the in the year 1930

	NUMBER O	of Person	18		REMARKS					
Under trial during the year including pending from previous year	Acquitted or dis- charged	Convict- ed	Died. es- caped. or transfer- red to another Provin- ce	Remain- ingunder trial	Com- pl ints dis- missed under Sec- tion 203, Criminal Procedure Code	fined under Nec- tion 250, Criminal	Died	Escap- ed	Trans- ferred	
5	6	7	8	9	10	11	- 19	13	14	
132	8	120		4			·			
924	85	166		23	. 1					
4	3	1	1	•••		*****		••• <sup>•</sup>		
51 10,052	7 3,210	44 4,706	13	2,121	85	9	<sub>8</sub>	<sub>5</sub>	····	
41 129	12 55	16 55		13 19	1 2		 	•••		
1 1,226		1 734	2	<sup></sup> 127		******		<b>~</b> 1		
27 595	11 182	15 263	··· 7	1 115	14	 	 6	<sub>1</sub>	 	
6 47	1 11	5 29	 	1	1		 		 	
7	8	5		,	1					
	12	46	, 	2	1	•••••	:	•••		
<b>8</b> 715	 125	3 518	•••	72		1		 	•••• •••	
24 79	48	24 21	, 	<sup></sup> 10	1 5	 	 	 	 	
6	4	3	•••							
1,603 87 74	625 94 13	67) 33 52	5  	301 - 30 - 9	9 1 3	 	4 		1 	
37,119 20 1,986	29,680 9 1,442	3,447 8 277	26 3	<b>3,766</b> 3 264	1,864  137		"17 "3	: 9 : :	545  257 072	
8 6,995 14 685	6 5,403 10 368	2 917 4 181	1 3	<sup>776</sup> 675 134	 528 	  4	""1 ""1			
1 171 10 17	 92 7 8 4	1 56 3 9 2	g	21  	····· 22		2°``2		  	
10,669 57 216	2,460 8 125	7,065 46 43	18 	1,126 3 48	202 1 15	33 	11 	5 	¥ 	

J 63—4

· . '

	N	UMBER OF CASE	8
• • • • • • • •			
Description of Offence	Offences reported	Returned as true	Brought to tria during the year
	· .		
		5	
an an an Araba an Araba an Araba an Araba. Anns an Araba			
1	2	3	4
ffences against property, Chapter XVII		·	/
-contd. Attempts at do	1	1	1
Robbery and dacoity	• 450	413	46
Attempts at do Criminal misappropriation of property	1 464	364	40
Attempts at do.	4		40
Criminal breach of trust	1,448	1,226	1,43
At empts at do Receiving of stolen property	558	543	59
Attempts at do	4	4	
Cheating Attemats at do	1,613 25	1,833 24	1,48
Fraudulent deeds and disposition of pro-	43	95	3
Attemptsat do			
Mischief Attempts at do	2,633 16	2,231 13	2,42
Criminal trespass	3,552	3,110	8,34
Attempts at do	43 98	43	4
Fences elati g to documents and to trade or property marks-Chapter XVIII of the	90	90	12
Indian Penal Code.			
riminal breach of contracts of service-	*****	******	*****
Chapter XIX of the Indian Penel Code	. 1	6	
ffences relating to marriage-Chapter	1,396	1,079	1,20
XX of the Indian Penal Code.	4	· ,	
efamation-Chapter XXI of the Indian Penal	465	379	44
Code.		1 - N	
riminal intimidation, insult and annoy	5.042	4,063	4,81
ance-Chapter XXII of the Indian Penal. Code.	-,		
ttempts at do	1	1	
Ancient Monuments Preservation (India) Act VII of 1901.	· 1	1	:
Arms Act XI of 1878	180	180	18
Breaches of Contract Act XIII of 1859. "	10 767	9 763	76
Contonments Act II of 1924 , Cinematograph Act II of 1918	1	105	
Cattle Trespass Act I of 1871	1,262	1,145	1,18
Census Act X of 1929 Chid Marriage Restraint Act XIX	6 2	5 2	
f 19-9. Cotton Ginning and I ressing Factories Act XII of 926.	4	4	• •
Criminal Law Amendment Act XIV	1	1 718	72
of 1 08. Criminal Procedure Code, Act V of	667	649	68
1898. Criminal Tribes Act VI of 1924	843	839	85
Dekkhan Agriculturists' Belief Act	6	4	
Electricity Act IX of 1910	20	90	2
Fuetomes ACE \$11 OT 1911	46 461	46 451	44
Forest Act XVI of 1927	2,714	2,684	2,709
Indian Bollers Act V OI 1923	2	2	. S
Indian Companies Act VII of 1913 Indian Copy Right Act III of 1914	. 2	2	1
		1	

- 1 a

# No. 11 (CRIMINAL)—contd.

	NUMBE	R OF PER	BONS		Remarks						
Under trial during the year including yending trom previous year	Acquitted or dis- charged	Convict- ed	Died. es- caped, or trans- ferred to another Province	Remain- ing under trial	Com- plaints disuissed under Sec- tion 203, Criminal Procedure Code	Com- plainants fined under Section 250. Criterinal Procedure Code	Dieđ	Escap- td	Trans		
5	6	7	8	9	10	n	12	13	14		
1,637 7	563 5	1 503 2	11		27			"" 1 	g		
- 585 	416	70	1	98	92	3	•••	1	•••		
1,745	702	702 4	10	<b>2</b> 31	196	7	1	1	8		
1,075	344	633	9	89 1	10		9	6	-		
6 9,190	1,315	449	<b>1</b>	425	260			•••	·" 1		
33 67	1)   51	×0 8		3 8			•••		····		
•											
7,363	5,774	621	19		364	12					
46 8,ì0 ô	29 5,254	1,8+5			8 374	23	9	6	. 1		
77 2.9	54 103	36 74	8	. 52				***	3		
-								•••			
				 1				•••	•••		
2,8.3	1,88,	460		463	235	10	 2	11	<sup></sup> 1		
1 882	1 666	81			3 74	4		<sup></sup> 1	• •		
9,920	8,502	<sup></sup> 554	~~ 9	857	\$40	25	<sub>6</sub>	1	•••		
1	1		· ···	***	•••••						
2		2		•••		•					
199	31	163	1	4				1			
20 889	19 89	1 788		12	1				•••		
1 2,666	2,011	1 511					••• •••	•••			
´ 11		1 11		161 	98	6	•••	•••	3		
7	1	6		•••			•••				
4	1	3		•··			•••				
1 1,743	259	1 1,415	·		••••		 				
1,557	658	589	1	319	12		1		•••		
963 6	45 3	865 1		50 1	1				8		
20	4	1	i	3							
46 454	1 79							 	•••		
6,834	3,972	2,005	1	856	10		<sup></sup> 1		•••		
4	*****	4 9			1				•••		
6	4	i									

J 63-4a

.

	No	NUMBER OF CASES				
• Description of Offence	Offences reported	Returned as true	Brought to tria during the year			
1	2 .	3	4			
	1					
ndian Emigration Act VII of 1923(India)	. 17	17	1			
Indian Explosives Act IV of 1884	16	16	1			
Indian Lepers Act III of 1898	119	112	] 11			
indian Lunsey Act IV of 1912	1	1	1			
Indian Merchandise Marks Act IV	4	2				
of 1589. Indian Reserve Forces Act IV of 18:8	1	1				
Merchants Shipping Act XXI of 1923 "	7	7				
Motor Vehicles Act VIII of 1914	5,979	5.934	6.27			
	5,515					
Musselman Wakf Act XLII of 1923 "	-	4				
Opium Act I of 1878	<b>2</b> 31	230	23			
Petroleum Act VIII of 1999	12 4	12 4	1			
Ports Act XV of 1908	52 5	53 5	5			
Post Office Act VI of 1898	4	4				
revention of Cruelty to Animals Act .,	24,482	24,482	24,52			
XI of ( 90. Police (Incitement to Disaffection)	90	90	9			
Act XXII of 1929. Presidency Town's Insolvency Act III ,	26	25	3.			
of 1909. Printing Presses and Books Act XXV(India)	. 9	9				
of 1867 as amended by Act X of 1890. Prisoners' Act III of 1900	7	7	į .			
risons Act IX of 1894	i	i				
Provincial Insolvency Act V of 1920	1,886	1,878	1,95			
salt Act XII of 1853	67	1 67	6			
tage Carriages Act XVI of 1861	41	41	4			
Felegraph Act XIII of 1885	2	2				
Viceroy's Ordinance No. II	. 1	1 1				
Viceroy's Ordinance No. IV	13 2,234	13 2,234	1 8,23			
Viceroy's Ordinance No. VI	425	424	42			
Viceroy's Ordinance No. IX Viceroy s Ordinance No. X	. 2	10 2	1			
Viceroy's Ordinance No. XI(Bombay)	. 33 5,416	33 5,439	5,54			
Children's Act XIII of 1924 ,	3 36,395	3 35,460	35.04			
City of Bombay Police Act IV of 1902, City Mun cipalities Act XVIII of 1925.	30,584	35,503 20	24,47			
Coasting Vessels Act XIX of 1838	20 1	1	1			
District Police Acts VII of 1867 and IV of 1890.	13,160	13,130	18,44			
Entertainment Duty Act I of 1923 " ambling Act IV of 1857 as amended "	2 3,249	2 1,242	2,31			
by Act I of 1-90.	10	-,10	1			
rigation Act VII of 1879	58	58	ő			

# No. 11 (CRIMINAL)-contd.

.

National Dispose					Dystance				
NUMBER OF PERSONS				REMARKS					
Under trial during the year including pending from previous year	Acquitted or dis- charged	Convict- od	Died. es- caped or trans- ferred to another Province	Remain- ing under trial	Com- plaints dismissed under Sec- tion 203, Criminal Procedure Code	Com- plainants fined under Section 250, Criminal Procedure Code	Died	Escap- ed	Trans- ferred
j .	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	14
19		19			b***				•••
22	9	12		1				5+5	
112		119							
1	1					*****			
8	2	1			9				
1		1			14-141				•••
- 7		7				B14441			
5,460	809	5,134	1	517	25	1	1		
4		4							
		250						1	
272	18	· .		4		1			•••
15	2 1	10 8		3				•••	•••
71	7	£6 5		8 2`	••••			•••	
5	5			*	*****	*****		•••	•••
24,587	744	23,721	2	120			2		
145	3	139		4	,.,				441
36	28			8	1	****		***	
9	1	7		1					
7	2	5							
1		1			*** ***		•••		•••
2 2,222	281	1,879		1 62				•••	· • • •
2		2			*****				•••
105 41	4 3	100 33		1	•••••			•••	•••
9		7		2				•••	•••
3		1	· •••	2			•••		•-•
1									•••
36 1		36							
3.131 799	166 153	2,934 628	.1			1	ļ		•••
41	105	16	1	17 14			1		•••
2		1		1					
70 6,029	411	70 5,471			· · · · · · · · ·	1	6		•••
3		3	6	141	1	····· 1		•••	***
35.960 j	1,398	34,559 18,563	i	3	935				
24,812 20	3,323 3	18,563	578	2,348	£2	•••••	75	503	•••
1		1			*****		 		•••
15,673	821	14,209	59	584	4	1	57	3	•••
3 4,660	1 389	9 4,111		<sup></sup> 160	3	M1111	 		
17		11		5		******			
É9	1 31	56		2		****	 		•••

#### JUDICIAL STATEMENT

	N1	UMBER OF CASE	18 1
Description of Offence	Offences reported	Returned as true	Brought to fria during the year
1	8	3	4
Local Board Act VI of 1923(Bombay)	. 51	51	51
Municipal (District) Act III of 1901 "	2,835	2,810	2,929
Police Regulation XII of 1827 "	2	9	. 2
Primary Education Act IV of 1923 "	- 44	44	44
Prostitution Act XI of 1923	74	74	86
Public Conveyance Act VII of 1920 ,	9,252	9,245	9,415
Public Ferries Act II of 1868 as amended " by Act II of 1375.	5	5	5
Salt Act II of 1890	453	453	455
Tramways Act I of 1874,	8	8	7
Vaccination Act I of 1877	4	4	6
Village Pauchayats Act IX of 1920 "	8	8	8
Village Police Act VIII of 1867 "	1,352	1,352	1,869
Village Sanitation Act I of 1889 ,	3	3	4
44 and 45 \ic. Chap. 58 Statute "	16	6	8
Martial Law Regulations	62	63	69
Total	9,00,266	1.92,479	1,83,476

Notes.-Column 1.--(1) "Attempts" should be entered immediately after the offences to (2) "Abetmants" should be included with the substantive offences (3) When giving the list of Spacial and Local Laws against which offences as its number and year. An Act of a local legislature should be

Column 2.—All o fences (eases) of which information was given, complaint made, or to be shown, although some of the thatges may not have been prosecuted, or Column 3.—This column should be the total of column 2 less the number of cases the charge was faise, and that the offence never occurred, or which were dismissed Column 5.—This column should be the total of columns 5 to 9.

Column 8.—Persons transferred from one court to another in the same province showing respectively the number of persons who died, escaped or were transferred. General.—Cases committed or reforred should not be included in this statement by show by the Courts to which the cases are committed or referred. If the total difference should correspond with the total of column 5 of this statement.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate S de : Bomlay, 9th July 1931.

54

						,	•		
· · ·	NUMBE	R OF PER	BONB			Rema	RKS		
Under trial during the year including pending from previous year	Acquitted or dis- charged	Convict- ed	Died, es- caped, or trans- ferred to another Province	Remain- ing under trial	Secti n203, Criminal	Com- plainants fined under Section 250, Criminal Procedure Code	Died	Escap-	Trans ferred
5	6	7	. 8	9	10	n	12	13	14
51	25	24	1	1			1		
3,100	657	2,107	2	334	11		2		
2		. 1		1					
44	3	41							
105	14	77		14				,	
9,535	403	9,065	· ···	67	4				
7	5	3			· · · · · · · ·				
1,769	192	1,568		9			,		
7	1	5		1				·	
6	3	8					·	С. 188	
8	6	- 2			1	i min i	:		
2,806	1,587	1,166	· ···	58	•••••			1	• •••
		1	1		1		1	1	

#### No. 11 (CRIMINAL)-concld.

\* Includes 8 sent to Military Authorities.

843

9

.....

... ...

...

568

R

35

...

which they relate.

4

8

100

\* 2,68,522

1

....

88,986

e.

3 i

100

1,58,881

aberted. bare been committed, care should be taken to specify the title of each Act quoted, as well distinguished by initial letters placed after the number of the Act; cognizance taken under Chapters IV, V, XIV, XVI, Cr. P. C., for the first time during the year are may have turned out to be false.

...

•••

19,812

8 ; 

. . . . . .

273 240

.....

6,808

dismissed under section 213, Cr. P. C., and less all other cases in which a Magistrate declared that as frivolous and vexatious and in which the complainant was fined under Section 250, Cr. P. C.

are not to be entered in this column. A note should be added in the column of remarks,

the committing or referring Magistrates. The results of the trials in these cases should be of column 6 of Statement No. 9 be deducted from the total of column 3 of that statement, the the set of sets.

 $\cdot$ 

M. K. ADHIKARI. Assistant Registrar.

#### JUDICIAL STATEMENT

		5				Nu	mbe <b>r of</b>	persons
Class of Tribunal		Number of persons executed	Death	Tiansportation or Penal servitude	Imprisonment	Fine or forfeiture	Whipping	Give security
1		2	3	4	5	6	7	8
Village Courts					81	1.091		
Subordinate Magistrates Special Magistrates under Sec	. 14				78	1,544		9
Honorary Magistrates sitting s	ingly .	•••			886	18,988	21	269
Stipendiary Magistrates sit singly.	ting				33,304	50,817	238	5,196
Benches of Magistrates	•••				1,372	60,183	•••	149
Sanitary Boards and Sanitary mittees. Village Panchayats	Com-			•••	•••	6		•••
District and Divisional Magistra								•••
Cases referred under Secs. 34 Criminal Procedure Code.					100	38	6	50
Chief Magistrates of Districts					159	<b>5</b> 2	9	10
Courts of Session		•••		99	909	274	10	42
Martial Law Tribunal	· ···				30	10	4	•••
Superior Courts		24	29	91	179	9	4	
Tota	۱	24	29	120	37.095	1,53,042	292	5.725

Statement showing the punishments inflicted in Criminal of Bombay

Notes.-Column 1.-Sub-head "Courts of Session "-Includes cases decided by Sessions Column 1.-Sub-head "Superior Courts"-Includes cases decided by the High Column 13.-Includes fues realized during the year though imposed in previous exercise of Original Jurisdiction only.

> Column 13.-Represents compensation awarded to complainants under section 545. "realized" in columns 11 and 12. for they form part of such fines.

> General (1).—The total of column 5 should correspond with the total of columns 14 should be shown in the remarks column, the total of the remainder

(3).-This statement is meant to exhibit every sentence passed, and where number of persons entered in this statement as punished with the which fulfilment of contract is ordered under Act XIII of 1859 in a under Section 552. Code of Criminal Procedure. or for confirmation such higher Court, and not against the Court making the reference.

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side : Bombay, 9th July 1931.

#### No. 12 (CRIMINAL)

Cases by the various Criminal Tribunals in the Presidency in the year 1930

sentenc	ed to	· ·		Tot	al amoun	t o	ffi	168		Num	ber of p to imp	ersons s risonme	enten nt of	ecd			
Fin	e of										ouths	years		·····			
Ks. 10 snd under	Over Rs. 10	Imposed Realized			tion		Realized					lő days end under Above lő days to 6 m		Above 15 days to 6 months	Above 15 days to 6 mouths Above 6 months to 2 years		Remarks
9	10	11			12			13		14	15	16	17	18			
		Rs.	а.	p.	Rs.	a.	p.	Rs. a. p	•								
1,091		1,146	8	0	1,110	8	0			81			•••	1			
1,489	55	6.088	0	0	4,495	8	0	284 (	5	1	44	. 33					
17,850	1,138	77,465	11	0	62,157	9	9	3,228 14 0	<b>)</b>	307	451	128					
31,716	19,101	11,99,035	15	9	7.31,481	0	0	43,699 11 0	) į	10,295	21,236	1,763	. 10	l			
58,012	2,171	1,93,292	14	1	1,68,723	3	1	1,438 0 0	)	1,031	324	. 17		!			
6	i • •••	8	4	0	8	4	0	*****	i								
						•											
4	34	1,310	0	0	865	0	0	•••••		18	39	43					
14	68	11,075	0	0	4,605	0	0			3	84	70	8				
41	233	63,530	0	0	31,678	8	0	375 0 0	)	27	153	300	429				
	10	58.825	0	0	22,438	0	0				3	21	4				
***	9	4 150	0	0	2,060	0	0	1,566 10 0	)	•••	13	47	119				
1,10,223	22,819	16,15,728	4	10	10,29,621	8	10	50,336 7 0	5	11,763	22,346	2,425	564				

Judges on reference under Section 123, Criminal Procedure Code.

Court on reference under Sections 307 and 374, Criminal Procedure Code.

years. This column is intended to show the realized portion of fines imposed by Officers in the

Act V of 1898. These awards should also be shown under the head fines "imposed" and

to 17 (both inclusive), and deducting the number of persons sentenced to forfeiture, which in column 6 should correspond with the total of columns 9 and 10,

two penalties are inflicted on the same offender to exhibit them both. Further to reconcile the number entered as convicted in Statement No. 9, it is n cessary to note cases such as those in foot-note. As regards persons whose cases were referred for higher punishment or for orders of sentence, the punishment, if any, sanctioned by the higher Court should be entered against

> M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

#### JUDICIAL STATEMENT

and the second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second						T 1 69	wenci		m	<i>oa</i>
	ution	App	LICATIO	NS DISP	OSED OF		then			
Class of Courts	Total number of applications for the execution of decree before the Courts	By transfer	Satisfaction obtained in full	Satisfaction obtained in part	Wholly infructuous	Pending at the end of the year	Number of applications pending more three months at the close of the year	Amount realised		
1	8	3	4	5	6 ·	7	8	9	•	
COURTS IN THE INTERIOR Civil Courts					1			Rs.	8.	p,
Unpaid Tribunals	74		13	18	22	22	16	2 132	1	9
Village Courts	5,876	·	1,513	1,411	1,513	1,439	415	19,567	13	8
Paid Sub-Divisional Tri-	2,10,525	11	84,799	43,496	65,353	75,968	39,858	75,86,203	19	6
bunals.* mall Cause Courts	14,566	3	1,948	2,597	6,352	4,266	2,916	2,50,191	8	3
District Courts other than Chief Courts of Districts. Chief Courts of Districts	}• 790	56	257	73	197	201	131	65,801	8	õ
Totel	2,31,831	70	27,9:9	47,595	78,439	81,896	42,736	79,23,896	12	7
COURTS AT THE PRESI- DENCY OR SEAT OF GOVERNMENT		 					1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 -			_
Presidency Small Cause Courts.	28,425	960	2,730	7,265	18,901	3,569	500	13,93,802	11	0
uperior Courts	3,159	458	230	186	978	1,267	(a)	(a)		
Total	81,584	1,458	2,960	7,451	14,879	4,836	500	13,93,802	11	0

Statement showing the result of Proceedings on applications Presidency of Bombay

> Note.-Column 2-Total of the (a) Statistics in these columns have not been shown as per order

Statement showing the number and duration of Darkhasts disposed of Collectors or the Civil Courts in the Presidency of Bombay.

By whom immoves ble	Total number of Darkhasts in	· · ·	Number	of Darkhests in
property was sold	which immove- able property was sold	Less than a year	Over 1 year	Over 2 - years
1	9	3	4	5
By the Civil Courts	1,961	629	952	289
By the Collectors	2.431	368	1,249	<b>691</b>

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side: Bombay, 13th April 1931.

#### No. 13 (CIVIL)

for the Execution of the Decrees of the Civil Courts in the in the year 1930

	herwise		36 Wuls	bich ssio <b>n</b> given	posse		vhich in ble prop		vhich eable erty	On v mov prop	released	
Remarks	On which execution was effected otherwise than the proceeding columns	Оп which partition was effected	On which specific performance enforced	Of inmoveables	Of moveables	Was attached, but subsequently released under r. 55, O. XXI	Was dealt with under r. 88, O. XXI, Section 2 of Schedule III or Section 72 of Act V of 1908	Was sold	Was attached, but subsequently released	Was sold	On which he was arrested but r without imprisonulent	imprisoned
22	21	20	19	18	17	16	15	14	13	12	n	10
10 g			!					1			İ	
osed nuls n	50		• •					1	1			
disposed ribunals given ow	2,394			!		•••		·	13	4		. :
19 L L	41,098	469	129	8,037	61	<b>3,</b> 456	288	4,386	1,231	894	834	<b>331</b>
onu not				ا ا 				1	26	82	205	119
The details of .02 amplications disposed of (#6 by the paid Sub-D visional Tribunals and 6 by the District Court, cannot he given owing	143	<b></b> .	1			- 18		δ	1	2	3	
ub-lour	43,6:5	469	130	3,037	61	3,474	288	4,392	1.272	992	1,042	45 1
d Su let Co			••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••				·		<u></u>			
e paic											;	
details by the 1 the Dis	2,043			830		·			1,377	590	3,038	431
6 6 0 0 0	(a)	( <i>a</i> )	(a)	(1)	(9)	( <b>a</b> )	(a)	(a)	(a)	(4)	(a)	a) :
eq.L	2,043			830					1,377	590	3,038	4.31

entries in columns 3 to 7. of the Hon ble the Chief Justice, dated 27th February 1922.

during the year 1930, in which immoveable property was sold by the (Vide Government letter No. 875, dated 16th February 1904). \_\_\_\_\_

Over 3 years	Cver 4 years	Over 5 years	Over 6 years	Over 7 .years	Over 8 years	Over 9 years	Over 10 years
6 ,	7	8	9	10	11	12	13
71	14	4	3				
159	45	10			3		. 3

M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

:	Crimine	d Work	1			Civi
•	the	the		Origi	nal	
Names of Courts	of by	of by	f suits rt			s end of year
	Cases disposed Sessions Court	Appeuls disposed Sessions Court	Total number of before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the the preceding y
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Ahmedabad				:		
District and Sessions Judge	39	154	167	49	71	59
Assistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge	37	8	· ···	29		
Assistant Judge under Training	•••		•••	8		
First Class Subordinate Judge. Regular			2,620	65	1,140	1,478
First Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes			532		83	192
Joint First Class Subordinate Judge, Regular Joint First Class Subordinate	*		•••	140		
Judge Small Causes	•		***	67		
Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge Regular				280		
Judge. Small Causes			•••	83		•••
nate Judge, Regular			•••	331		•••
nate Judge, Small Causes Third Joint Second Class Subordi-	•••		•••	88 '		
note Judge, Regular			··••	626		•••
nate Judge, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge.			•••	311		•••
Dholka on deputation to Ahmed- abad Regular				38		
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Viramgaum, Regular			793	5 <b>0</b> 3	290	347
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Viramgaum Small Causes			1,235	958	247	282
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dholka, Regular			1,083	754	329	387
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dholka, Small Causes			467	216	251	61
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dhandhuka and Gogho. Regular		:	674	532	142	354
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dh-ndhuka and Gogho, Small			603	450	148	131
Causes			6,167	3,933	2,234	2,250
adad Registrar, Small Cause Court, Abmedalad	····		795	643	152	223
Total	76	162	15,126	10,039	5,087	5,764

Statement showing the amount of work disposed of by

1

#### FOR THE YEAR 1930

### the various Courts in each District in the Presidency Proper

	Appel	late		dis-	tiga- 19 of 108	suits year inder	dine the nde	
LOURI BUINDER OF AD- Deals bofore the Court	Disposed of	I'ending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 19 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pending more then a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16
!	l							
*594	•52	*367	*333	287	142	18	119	*Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscellaneou appeals shown in state ment No. 5.
•••	•175			13	100	;		
	•••	•••		40	166	831		]
				10		2	<b></b> .	One hundred ar twenty suits und
	·			143	45	•••	- "	special jurisdictic were filed, 189 dispo
		•••		•		·		ed of and 143 remaine pending at the close
				165	9	:,		of the year.
		•••			38			•
	•••			1,097	350			
				106		· ·		
	•					,		
<i></i>								
	***	•••		409	50	62		
•••				ó70				
•••	'		•••	924	47	23		
··· ·			··· ·	109		• •••		
		••• .		437	42	45		
				132			j	e e
				2,697		43		
	•••			243		2		а А.
591		367	333	7.872	989	526	119	

	Crimina	l Work				Civ	
· · · ·	the	the		Orig	inel		
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Eessions Court	rt sui	Sourt of b Sourt of suit Sourt of suit s Court uit		Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	
Ahmednagar							
District and Sessions Judge	54	142	208	119	89	Ŋ	
First Cless Subordinate Judge with Appeliate Powers	••••		9,229	1,516	713	890	
Gecond Class Subordinate Judge, Sangumner Do, Shevgaon Do, Reburi Do, Reburi Do, Raburi Do, Karjat Do, Jaukhed Do, Perner Village Munsiffs' Courts	   	••• ••• ••• ••• •••	2,302 1,235 525 964 1,255 369 421 601 1,875	1,395 804 345 6 9 1,017 292 311 493 1,670	997 431 180 855 238 17 110 198 205	707 457 215 284 454 149 167 189 254	
Total		142	12,164	8,571	3,693	3,748	
Belgaum District and Sessions Judge	31	56	16	9	6	9	
issistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge Irst Class Subo dinate Judge with Appellate Powers, Regular	29 	17 	1,026	1	 594	 569	
irst Class Subordinate Judge with Appellate Powers, Suball causes	•••	•••	1,095  1,303 275	508 331 412 664 260	380  639 15	997  436 175	

· \_ \_ \_ \_ \_ .

				~				Work
	anding at the under	suits a year under	estiga- 18 of turne	dis			Appe	
Remarke	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Execution proceedings posed of	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Pending at the end of the year under report	Disposed of	Total number of Appeals before the Court
16	15	14	13	12	11	10	9	8
*Columns 8 to 11 do include miscellan appeals shown in s ment No. 8.	32		49	<b></b> '	•356	<b>*2</b> 66	*220	*691
Sixty-one suits u special jurisdic were filed, 54 disp of and 49 return ponding at the close	•	189	204	1,341	•••		*205	
jthe ye⊾r.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	92 25 14 6 4 1 1 19 51	86 49 33 53 113 34 20 38 	2,068 711 419 65 1,060 263 301 654 758	••• ••• ••• ••• ••• •••			
	32		678	8,370		266	425	691
* Columns 8 to 11 do include miscellan appeals shown in st ment No. 8.		2	87	4	*371	* <u>9</u> 19	*301	*691
One hundred thirtsen suits un special jurisdic were filed, e7 disp of and w2 remains pending at the c of the year.		 205	6 197	 699			*158 *13	
J	···	16 		467 				
		 85	 137	 495				 
		8		79				

۱

	Crimina	al Work	i L			Civi
• •	the	the		Origi	nal	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Seesions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	8	4	б	6	7
۵۰ مه مه			······································	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	····	
Belgaum-contd.			1	•		
Second Class Subordinate Judge,			705	436	269	248
Gokak, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge.	***		93	68	25	28
Gokak, Small Causes econd Class Subordinate Judge.	•••		1,678	1,012	540	589
Chikodi, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge,						
Chikodi. Small Causes oint Second Class Subordinate	•••		282	226	56	19
Judge, Chikodi, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge,				26		•••
Athni, Regular ecoud Class Subordinate Judge,			1,311	846	465	462
Athni, Small Causes	•••		60	59	1	35
Hukeri, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge,	;		621	429	192	314
Hukeri, Small Causes esai of Vatanmuri			925 ຣູບ	275 24	50 6	45 18
Total	60	73	8,820	5,482	3,338	3,228
Bijapur.					1	
District and Sessions Judge 👘 📖	44	45	1	1	•••	
irst Class Subordinate Judge, Regular	•••		1,206	146	427	496
*						
irst Class Subordinate Judge,						
Small Causes oint Second Class Subordinate			1,911	991	455	417
Judge, Regular oint Sec nd Class Subordinate	•••		•••	625		
Judge, Small Causes dditional Second Class Subordinate	•••		***	465		
Judge. Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge,				8		
Bagalkot, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge,			1,645	517	508	550
Bagalkot, Small Causes		•••	1,039	482	207	28
Judge, Bagslkot, Regular	•••		· · ·	620		***
Judge, Begalkot Small Causes econd Class Subordinate Judge,	•••			350		
Muddebihal, Regular			1,663	864	699	54
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Muddebihal, Small Causes	•••		696	547	149	19
Total	44	45	8,061	5,616	2,445	2,48

ĩ

11     13     13     14     15       11     13     13     14     15       11     13     13     14     15       11     13     13     14     15       11     13     13     14     15       11     13     13     14     15       11     13     13     14     15       11     13     13     14     15						5	22	3	5
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		:		:	182	:	:	:	
$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		;	42	74	1,072	:	:	1	÷
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		:	:	:	135	:	:	:	:
11     13     13     14     15       11     13     13     14     15       11     13     13     14     15		:	:	5	421	:	:	:	:
11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     13     14     15       11     14     15     16       11     13     14     15       11     14     15     14       13     14     15       14     15     16       15     104     50       15     104     51       15     104     51       15     104     51       15     104     51       16     104     51       17     15     16       18     16     16       19     11     15       104     11     15       105     104     15       106 <td< td=""><td>-</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>373</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td></td<>	-	:	:	:	373	:	:	:	:
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		:	9	69	466	:	:	;	: . _
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		:	:	:	:	:	:	:	:
11     13     13     14     15        349     52     99         9     31     109         9     31     14     15        9     31     14     15        9     31     14     15        9     31     14     15        9     31     14     15        9      9         9      9         9      11         90      11         90      11         90      11         90      11         1104           90           104 <td></td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>÷</td> <td>\$58</td> <td>1</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td>		:	:	÷	\$58	1	:	:	:
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		:	-	104	511	:	ł	:	:
11     13     13     14     15        349           349          90          90          90	ине уеват.	:	\$	;	572	:	:	;	:
11     13     13     14     15        349           349          349          349          349	ial filed filed ling a	ł	ទ្ធ	104	150	:	1	E	;
11     13     14     15        349          349          9          90          90	<ul> <li>Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneous spyce.ls shown in state- ment No. 8.</li> </ul>		:	50		*172	*210	*207	•417
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$		12	512	659	4,462	371	618	472	169
11     13     14       11     13       11     14       11     15	·		: 1		4	: :		11	: : 
11     13     14     15		:	29	77	358	:	:	ł	:
11     13     14       11     13     14       11     13       11     13       12     13       13     14       14     15       100     102       11     14       12     15		:	. :	:	8	i	;	:	:
11     13     14     15	×	:	23	51	<b>806</b>	:	:	:	•
11     13     14     15		:	:	:	1	:	:	:	; 
11     13     13     14     15        349     59      99         9      99         102     120		:	:	I	8	; •	1	:	:
11     13     14     15        349     32     39         39      14     15		:	120	101	1,003	:	:	:	:
11 13 13 14 15 59 29		:	:	:	8	:	;	:	:
11 13 14 15		:	29	<b>3</b> 2	349	:	:	1	<b>:</b>
11 12 13 14 15	•								
	16	15	14	13	12	ц	10	9	80
Pending at the end of the preceding year Execution proceeding posed of Order made after inn tion. columns 17 an the Monthly Civil Ro Number of original pending more than at the end of the under report	Bemarics		Number of original pending more than at the end of the under report	Order made after inv tion, columns 17 an the Monthly Civil Re	Execution proceeding posed of	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Pending at the end of the year under repor	Disposed of	peals before th Court
f estiga d 18 o turns suit: a yea yea		endin at th unde	suit a yea yea	estiga d 18 o turns	s dís	1	t	Appellate	•

65

s.

	Crimina	Work				Civ
	the	the -		Origi	nel	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeuls disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Fending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	3	4	5	6	, 1
Broach and Panch Mahals.						
District and Sessions Judge	50	90	16	12	4	9
First Class Subordinate Judge, Regular			801	291	360	371
First Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes			1,723	1,177	301	325
dditional First Class Subordinate			30	11	19	11
oint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Regular			50	150	19	11
oint Second Class Subordinate				154		
econd Class Subordinate Judge,				104 291		
Ankleshwar, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge,	···.	***	411	676	120	135
Ankleshwar, Small Causes econd Class Subordinate Judge,			1,014 668		338	154
Jambusar, Regular				491	177	261 226
Jambusar, Small Causes econd Class Subordinate Judge,			582	513	69	226
Godhra, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge,			1,348	831	391	
Godhra, Small Causes oint Second Class Subordinate		•••	3,662	2,001	661	575
Judge, Broach on deputation to Godhra Regular				126	•••	
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Dohad, Regular			798	666	132	349
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Dohad. Small Causes			1,452	1,235	217	170
/illage Munsiffs' Courts			1,298	1,163	135	157
. Total	50	90	12,802	9,788	3,014	3,549
Dharwar.			1		ł	
District and Sessions Judge	27	95	63	1	12	35
ssistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge	4			50		
First Class Subordinate Judge, Appellate Powers Regular			1,675	1,050	625	821
First Class Subordinate Judge, Appellate Powers, Small Causes			1,437	1,128	309	299

66

.

r,

c	7
v	1

	Appel	late		dis-	stiga- 18 of trns	suits ear at inder	nding e end rt	
Total number of Ap- peals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Řemarks
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16
*388	*139	*249	*165	22	43		50	*Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscellaneour appeals shown in state ment No.8.
•••				364 844	11 <b>7</b> 	94 1		Forty-two suits under special jurisdiction were filed, 34 disposed of and 62 remained pending at the end
•••			•••	11	2	3		pending at the end of the year.
•••	•		•••	3	••			
				16	•••			
]				293	53	13		
••• ;				497	•••	1		
•••				342	47	36		
				311	•••	2	•••	
				590	134	52		
				1,807	,		•••	1
								5
				755	67	19		
	•			1,189	•••	·		1
•••				500				
388	129	249	165	7,544	463	251	50	
ł726	+527	t189	190	5	105		1	† Columns 6 to 11 do no include miscellaneou appeals shown in state ment No. 8.
		•	··· ,	9	23		. **	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
:	<b>†</b> 10	•		1,148	399	115		One hundred and sixty-seven suits under special jurisdiction were filed, 192 disposed
	!			480		- 1		of and 133 remained pending at the close

J 63—5a

	Crimina	l Work				Civil
	the	the		Origina	1	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Dharwar-contd. Second Class Subordinate Hubli, Regular			1,959 839 1,603 851 1,587 954 1,550	1,331 661 1,164 688 1,038 774 1,336	628 178 438 , 163 489 180 214	603 131 625 106 697 190 106
Total	31	95	12,617	· 9,281	3,236	8,603
<i>Raira.</i> District and Sessions Judge	77	150	71	20	44	55

Assistant Judge and Assistant Ses-sions Judge First Class Subordinate Judge, Nadiad. A. P. Regular First Class Subordinate Judge, Nadiad. A. P. Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge, Nadiad, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge, Umreth, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Umreth, Small Causes Umreth, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge, Umreth, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge, Umreth, Small Causes Second Class Subordinate Judge, Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kairs, Small Causes

68

...

Total ... |

... ••• **SO** | 150

ſ

**3** [ ....

...

...•

...

...

...

....

...

...

•••

....

...

...

...

•••

...

•••

...

•••

...

• • •

2.391 931

... 794

3,305

•••

•••

738

3,155

335

1,471

974

206

14,371 :

1,271 832 101

11,454

479 259 339 2.052

323 j

686

348

364

87

200

142

105

2,917

400

695

369

502

411

591

131

220

347

3,730

•••

...

...

7

50

251

421

2,368

583

2,771

248

Conder made after investigation of the year under report     Conder made after investigation of the year under report     Conder made after investigation     Conder made	i       i	THE YEAR 1930-communication of the year under report includes and the end of the year under report includes and th	THE     YEAR       IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII		-7	312	533	10,034	198	194	232	356
·       ·	i       i	THE     THE       Image: Second second	Image: Second second			8	g	73 130		: :	: :	
<ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <li> </li></li></li></ul> </li> </li></ul> </li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> </ul> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <u< td=""><td>·       ·</td><td>THE     YEAR       1111     1112       1111     1112       1111     1111       11111     1111    <t< td=""><td>THE     The pending at the end of the year under report       i     i       i</td><td></td><td>÷</td><td>i</td><td>:</td><td>1,138</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td></td></t<></td></u<></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul>	·       ·	THE     YEAR       1111     1112       1111     1112       1111     1111       11111     1111 <t< td=""><td>THE     The pending at the end of the year under report       i     i       i</td><td></td><td>÷</td><td>i</td><td>:</td><td>1,138</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td></td></t<>	THE     The pending at the end of the year under report       i     i       i		÷	i	:	1,138	:	:	:	
<ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <li> <li> </li></li></li></li></ul> </li> </li></ul> </li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <li> <li> </li></li></li></li></ul> </li> </ul> </li> </ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <li> </li></li></li></ul> </li> </li></ul> </li> </ul> </li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul></li>	i       i	THE     The product of the proceedings distributed for the proceedings distributed for the proceeding point of the proceeding point point of the proceeding point poin	THE VEAR 1930       11       12        13		:	00	51	215	:	;	:	1
·       ·	i       i	THE YEAR     Obsposed of specific sector       1     1	THE VEAR 1030-control.		:	:	ł	2,292	:	I	:	
*       5		Image: Second second	THE VEAR 1030-control.		:	91	122	566	:	:	: 	:
<ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <li> <li> </li></li></li></li></ul> </li> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <li> <li> </li></li></li></li></ul> </li> </li></ul> </li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li> <ul> <li></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></li></ul></li></ul>	·       ·	Image: Second second	Image: Start of the second		:	-	:	1,936	:	:	:	:
·     ·     ·       ·     ·     ·        ·    <	*       6       Disposed of       Dypellation	THE     Disposed of     Age       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11       11     11     11 <td>THE     THE     THE<td></td><td>:</td><td>94</td><td>8</td><td>484</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>;</td></td>	THE     THE <td></td> <td>:</td> <td>94</td> <td>8</td> <td>484</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>;</td>		:	94	8	484	:	:	:	;
*       6 </td <td>·     ·     ·       ·:     ·</td> <td>THE     The product of the year under report     The product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the internet intern</td> <td>THE     YEAR       1111     1111       11111     1111    <t< td=""><td></td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>162</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:,</td><td>:</td></t<></td>	·     ·     ·       ·:     ·	THE     The product of the year under report     The product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the product of the year under report       Image: Set in the product of the year under report     Image: Set in the internet intern	THE     YEAR       1111     1111       11111     1111 <t< td=""><td></td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>162</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:,</td><td>:</td></t<>		:	:	:	162	:	:	:,	:
*       5.	·       ·	THE     THE <td>Image: Second second</td> <td>at the end of the year</td> <td>:</td> <td>41</td> <td>60</td> <td>. 426</td> <td>:</td> <td>;</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td>	Image: Second second	at the end of the year	:	41	60	. 426	:	;	:	:
*       5         SQ	·       ·	THE     THE <td>THE     THE       11     11       12     11       13     11       14     11       15     11       16     11       17     11       18     11       10     11       11     11       12     11       13     11       14     11       15<td>27 dispo vere peno</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>1,939</td><td>:</td><td>;</td><td>;</td><td>:</td></td>	THE     THE       11     11       12     11       13     11       14     11       15     11       16     11       17     11       18     11       10     11       11     11       12     11       13     11       14     11       15 <td>27 dispo vere peno</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>1,939</td> <td>:</td> <td>;</td> <td>;</td> <td>:</td>	27 dispo vere peno	:	:	:	1,939	:	;	;	:
·       ·	<ul> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> <li>Bigger 174</li> &lt;</ul>	98     74     53	Sec.     Sec.     Sec.     Sec.     Sec.     Sec.     Sec.       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1 <t< td=""><td>one suits un</td><td>: ~~</td><td>10</td><td>100</td><td>39</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>60*</td><td>:</td></t<>	one suits un	: ~~	10	100	39	:	:	60*	:
<ul> <li>6</li> <li>74</li> <li>53</li> <li>11</li> <li>12</li> <li>13</li> <li>14</li> <li>15</li> <li>15</li> <li>15</li> <li>16</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>17</li> <li>18</li> <li>19</li> <li>10</li> <li>11</li> <li>11</li> <li>12</li> <li>12</li> <li>13</li> <li>14</li> <li>15</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>17</li> <li>18</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>17</li> <li>18</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>17</li> <li>18</li> <li>19</li> <li>19</li> <li>10</li> <li>11</li> <li>11</li> <li>12</li> <li>12</li> <li>13</li> <li>14</li> <li>15</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>18</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>18</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>17</li> <li>18</li> <li>19</li> <li>19</li> <li>10</li> <li>10</li> <li>11</li> <li>11</li> <li>12</li> <li>14</li> <li>15</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>18</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <li>16</li> <li>17</li> <li>16</li> <l< td=""><td>*       6       Age         11       <td< td=""><td>THE     THE       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       12     11       13     11       14     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       16     11       17     11       18     11       19     11       11     12       12     12       13     12       14     12       15     12       16     12       17     12       18     12       19     12       11</td></td<><td>THE     THE       112     112        112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       113     112       113     112       113     112       113     112       113     113       113     113       113     113       113     113       113     113       113     113       114     113       115</td><td>appeals shown in st ment No. 8.</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td><b>S</b></td><td>:</td></td></l<></ul>	*       6       Age         11 <td< td=""><td>THE     THE       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       12     11       13     11       14     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       16     11       17     11       18     11       19     11       11     12       12     12       13     12       14     12       15     12       16     12       17     12       18     12       19     12       11</td></td<> <td>THE     THE       112     112        112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       113     112       113     112       113     112       113     112       113     113       113     113       113     113       113     113       113     113       113     113       114     113       115</td> <td>appeals shown in st ment No. 8.</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td><b>S</b></td> <td>:</td>	THE     THE       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       11     11       12     11       13     11       14     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       15     11       16     11       17     11       18     11       19     11       11     12       12     12       13     12       14     12       15     12       16     12       17     12       18     12       19     12       11	THE     THE       112     112        112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       112     112       113     112       113     112       113     112       113     112       113     113       113     113       113     113       113     113       113     113       113     113       114     113       115	appeals shown in st ment No. 8.	:	:	:	:	:	:	<b>S</b>	:
5	5       i::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::	53     IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	*Columns 8 to 11 do include miscellane	-7	34	45	26	198*	124*	74*	356*
5.	53       i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i	53     IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII	53									
iiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii	iiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii	Image: Image:	Image: Image:		-	202		6,151		189	537	726
i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:i:	i::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::	Image: Image:	Image: Image:						l			
i       i	i       i	Image: Image:	Image: Image:		::	:	::	217 284	::	::	::	
::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::	::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::	Image: Image:	Image: Image:		:	. 12	C11	900	:	ť	:	:
i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i:       i: i: i: i:       i: i: i: i:       i: i: i: i:       i: i: i: i:       i: i: i: i: i: i: i:       i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i: i	i: i: i:	Image: Image:	i     i <td></td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>173</td> <td>013 303</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td>		:	:	173	013 303	:	:	:	:
::       : <td:< td=""> <td::< td=""> <td::< td=""></td::<></td::<></td:<>	::       :: <td< td=""><td>Image: Second second</td><td>Image: Second second</td><td></td><td>÷</td><td>35</td><td>194</td><td>916</td><td>;</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>;</td></td<>	Image: Second second	Image: Second second		÷	35	194	916	;	:	:	;
	i     c     Disposed of     is       i:     is     Pending at the end of the year under report       i:     is     Pending at the end of the preceding year       i:     is     Pending at the end of the preceding year       i:     is     is       i:     is     Pending at the end of the preceding year       i:     is     is       i:     is     Pending at the end of the preceding year       i:     is     is       i:     is     Pending at the end of the year investigation columns if and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns       i:     is     Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report       i:     is     Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report		Disposed of <t< td=""><td></td><td>÷</td><td>:</td><td>: :</td><td></td><td>;</td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td>1</td></t<>		÷	:	: :		;	:	:	1
	©       Disposed of       Disposed of         E       Pending at the end of the year under report         E       Pending at the end of the preceding year         E       Pending at the end of the preceding year         E       Execution proceedings disposed of         Order made after investiga.       Order made after investiga.         E       Order made after investiga.         E       Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report         Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	©       Disposed of       by       Disposed of       by         E       Pending at the end of       by       Disposed of       by         E       Pending at the end of       the year under report       Disposed of       Disposed of         E       Pending at the end of       the proceeding year       Disposed of       Disposed of         E       Execution proceedings disposed of       Disposed of       Disposed of       Disposed of         E       Order made after investigation the Monthly Civil Returns       Disposed of       Disposed of       Disposed of         E       Number of original suits       pending more than a year at the end of the year under report       Disposed of         Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report       Disposed of the year under report	©     Disposed of     </td> <td>3</td> <td>35</td> <td>340</td> <td>1,273</td> <td>:</td> <td>;</td> <td>:</td> <td>:</td>		3	35	340	1,273	:	;	:	:
<ul> <li>Disposed of</li></ul>	<ul> <li>Disposed of</li></ul>	<ul> <li>∞ Disposed of</li></ul>	<ul> <li>∞ Disposed of</li></ul>									
Disposed of       Disposed of         Pending at the end of the year under report         Pending at the end of the preceding year         Pending at the end of the preceding year         Execution proceedings disposed of         Order made after investigation, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns         Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report         Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Disposed of	Disposed of Pending at the end of the year under report Pending at the end of the preceding year Pending at the end of the preceding year Execution proceedings disposed of Order made after investigation, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report State of the year under report	Disposed of	16	15	14	13	12	E	6	ø	~~~
the end of der report the end of ag year proceedings dis- after investiga. ns 17 and 18 of ly Civil Returns original suits ore than a year at the year under appeals pending a year at the end under report	the end of der report the end of ag year proceedings dis- after investiga- ns 17 and 18 of ly Civil Returns original suits ore than a year at the year under appeals pending a year at the end under report	THE THE THE THE THE THE THE THE	THE THE THE THE THE THE THE THE		Number of more than of the year	the end of	Order made tion, colum the Month	Execution posed of	Pending at the precedi	Pending at t the year un	Disposed of	peals before
Appellato s dis- estiga- 18 of urns suits rearat under	s dis- estiga. 18 of urns suits rear at under	Appellato s dis- s dis- sulta rear at under	Appellato a dis- s dis- s dis- s under suita- rear at under	Remarks	appeals pe a year at th under repo	original ore than a y the year	after inv ns 17 and ly Civil Ret	proceeding	the end of ng year	he end of der report	•	the Court
		THE YEAR 1930contd.	69 THE YEAR 1930-contd.		ending he end ort	suits ear at under	estiga- 18 of urns	s dis-		liato	Арре	

	Crimina	l Work				Civ
	the	the		Orig	inal	
	by	by 1				
	1 1	of	Buite	Į	snding at the end of the year under report	l of
Names of Courts	õ	1		1	end	Ponding at the end the preceding year
	. pr	111	010	í		0.0
	100	Con	jo č	. 1	th nd	1 p
	1isi	ig a	₽ġ	f of	a F G	a a c
	io io	E la	a e u	96	yee	brg Drg
	Cases disposed Sessions Court	ppeals disposed Sessions Court	Total number of before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the the year under	ndi be
	ຍື"	Ā.	To	ä	Pe	Po
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Kanara.						
District and Sessions Judge	10	91	9	6	3	ç
irst Class Subordinate Judge, with Appelate Powers, Karwar Regular			488	247	205	21
first Class Subordinate Judge, with Appelate Powers, Karwar Small		i	1			
Causes			938	803	135	15
Kumta on deputation to Karwar Regular		. 4		36	· Í	
econd Class Subordinate Judge,			 838	612	226	25
Kumta, Regular		•••			- 1	
Kumta, Sma'l Causes econd Class Subordinate Judge,			229	160	69	
Honawar, Regular			780	433	236	40
Honewar, Small Causes econd   lass Subordinate Judge,			689	589	100	12
Sirsi on deputation to Honawar		i		111		
Regular					170	
Sirsi, Regular	<b>v</b> .		509	339	170	13
Sirsi, Small Causes				225	119	7:
Total	10	21	4,817	3,561	1,256	1,37
East Khandesh. District and Sessions Judge	19	148	4	3	1	
IPATICA WIG DOPPING A GURA		Ĩ	-	Ů		
ssistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge	17	1				
irst Class Subordinate Judge, Jalgaon Regular			1,640	127	932	79
irst Class Subordinate Judge, Jalgaon. Small Causes			4,685	584	1,341	1,37
oint First Class Subordinate			1,000	52	-,	
Judge, Jalgaon, Regular oint First Class Subordinate	· ···					•••
Judge, Jalgaon, Small Causes oint Second Class Subordinate		•••		38		
Judge, Jalgaon, Regular oint Second Class Subordinate				529		•••
Judge, Jalgaon, Small Causes				2,722		•••
Bhusawal, Regular	•••		2,406	900	774	94
Bhusawal, Small Causes			3,451	2,463	738	96
oint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Bhusawal, Regular				732		
oint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Bhusawal, Small Causes				250		•••
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Yawal Regular			3,227	2,253	690	92
econd Class Subordinate Judge,			658	366	287	24
Vawal, Small Causes	· •••	j	000	000 1	207	41

-

22*        321       70       9        include miscellance appeals shown in star ment No.8.          22*         321       70       9        Eight suits und speals flown in star ment No.8.            617         Eight suits und speals flown in star ment No.8.            617               617 </th <th>/ork</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>- 5 m</th> <th>6 8 4 6</th> <th>0.00</th> <th></th>	/ork					- 5 m	6 8 4 6	0.00	
A       A       A       C       Z       Z         8       9       10       11       12       13       14       15       16         *467       *105       •250       *254       3       28       3       63       •Columns 8 to 11 do n include miscellance appeals shown in sist ment No. 8.          22*         521       70       9         Eigt suits und special jurisdicsi ment No. 8.             617		Appel	late			stig 18 urne	sui ear und	ndin rt er	
8         9         10         11         12         13         14         15         16           *467         *105         *250         *254         3         93         3         63         *Columns 8 to 11 do n include miscellance appeals shown in sist ment No. 8.            22*           521         70         9           Eight suits und special juristiciton were filed, 9 dispos of and 9 remained per ding at the end of ti year.	Total number of Ap- peals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report			Order made after inve tion columns 17 and the monthly Civil Ret	Number of original pending more than a y the end of the year report	Number of appeals pe niore than a year at th of the year under repo	Remarks
22*         321       70       9        Figure 100 and 9 remained per ding at the end of time 100.8.             617          Eight suits und special jurisdiction wore field. 9 dispose of the per aline 1 dispose of the per				11	12	13	14	15	16
617	*467	Ì						83	appeals shown in stat ment No. 8. Eight suits und
755       46       26              30                30                427                427               416       58       14               1               10       883					617	, 			<pre>were filed, 9 dispose of and 9 remained pe ding at the end of th</pre>
30                626       58       49              626       58       49                        467       217       250       254       3.231       260       101       83         467       217       250       254       3.231       260       101       83          149t                149t                 1.251       190       388	•••			<i></i>					
626       58       48              427                427                427                446       58       14              95        1              95        1               101       83         467       217       250       254       3.291       260       101       83                     1494                  1.251       190       388        73	•••				756	46	26		
427                                    416       58       14              95        1              95        1              95        1               1010       83         #746       #376       #221       #404       2       32       1       5					30				
416       58       14             95        1          467       217       250       254       3.391       260       101       83         +746       +876       +221       +404       2       32       1       5       + Columns 8 to 11 do minolute miseliancom appeals shown in state ment No. 8.          149+					626	58	48		
416       58       14             95        1          467       217       250       254       3.291       260       101       83         +746       +376       +221       +404       2       32       1       5       + Columns 8 to 11 do minolule miscellaneon appeals shown in state ment No. 8.          149+		!		•••	427	***	•••	•••	
95          1            467         217         250         254         3.331         260         101         83           +746         +876         +221         +404         2         32         1         5         + Columns 8 to 11 do minolupeli shown in state meth. No. 8.            149+	[	·							2
467       217       250       254       3,291       260       101       83         +746       +876       +221       +404       2       32       1       5       + Columns 8 to 11 do minculude miscellancom appeals shown in state metr. No. 8.          149+ <td< td=""><td></td><td>•••</td><td></td><td></td><td>416</td><td>58</td><td>14</td><td></td><td>a -</td></td<>		•••			416	58	14		a -
+746       +876       +221       +404       2       32       1       5       + Columns 8 to 11 do minclude misceliaceon appeals shown in state ment. No. 8.          149+             appeals shown in state ment. No. 8.          149+                  1,251       190       388 <tr< td=""><td>  </td><td><b></b> ·</td><td></td><td></td><td>95</td><td></td><td>1</td><td>•••</td><td></td></tr<>		<b></b> ·			95		1	•••	
1499           include miscellaneor appeals shown in state ment No. 8.          1499                1499                   1,251       190       388        9            1,251       190       388        9            1,251       190       388        9                907       remained per ding at the close of the year.  .	467	217	250	254	3,291	260	101	83	
1491            One numbed and for special subset special s	<del>1</del> 746	+976	1221	†40 <b>4</b>	2	32	1	5	appeals shown in state ment No. 8.
1,251       190       388        jurisicition were file            2,342        59        jurisicition were file            2,342        59        jurisicition were file             59         jurisicition were file              59        jurisicition were file <td< td=""><td></td><td>149†</td><td>  </td><td></td><td></td><td>•••</td><td></td><td></td><td>One nundred and for suits under specie</td></td<>		149†				•••			One nundred and for suits under specie
2.342        59        J 207 remained per ding at the close of the year.						190	388		jurisdiction were file
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$					2,342	•••	59	•••	ding at the close of
$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$				•••			•••		the year.
259               972       97       63             2,800        9             1,684       109              25               3,788       105       64			'				•••		:
972     97     63           2.900      9           1.684     109            1.684     109             15     64		•••				95			
2,800      9           1,684     109            25            3,788     105     64		}	•••	· •••			i		
1,684       109              25               25              3,788       105       64					1		1	<i>.</i>	
25 3,788 105 64	•••				1		9		
3,758 105 64									
				•••		105			

	Criminal	Work				Civ
	the	v the		Origi	nal	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Fending at the end of the preceding year
1	2 2	ч 3	€- 4	А 5	۵ 6	д. 7
East Khandesh—contd.						
oint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Yawal, Regular	•••			384		
oint Second Class Subordinate Judge Yawal, Small Causes				3	•••	
econd Clsss Subordinate Judge, Chalisgaon, Regular			2,358	684	955	91
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Chalisgaon, Small Causes			2,878	1.643	870	1,04
bint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Chalisgaon, Regular				719		-,
oint Second Class Subordinate				365		
Judge, Chalisgaon, Small Causes econd Class Subordinate Judge,				1		
Erandol, Regular econd Class Subordinate Judge,	~~~		2,647	1,858	789	90
Erandol, Small Causes illage Munsiffs' Courts	 `	•••	744 606	653 595	91 11	18
		. 140	25,304	17,923	7,381	8,32
Total		149	20,004	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	1,501	0,32
West Khandesh.			l			
listrict and Sessions Judge	34 .	102	16	9	1	
irst Class Subordinate Judge, with Appellate Powers Dhulla, Regular irst Class Subordinate Judge.			1,831	330	675	76
with Appellate Powers Dhulia, Small Causes oint Second Class Subordinate			6,217	1,770	1,646	1,54
Judge, Dhulia, Regular pint Second Class Subordinate				471	• • 2	
Judge, Dhulia. Small Causes	`			2,801	•••	•••
dditional Joint Second Class Sub- ordinate Judge, Dhulia. Regular		· 1		345	•••	•••
econd Olass Subordinate Judge. Nandurbar, Regular			2,081	1,106	975	53
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Nandurbar, Small Causes			1,579	1,309	270	64
scond Class Subordinate Judge, Amalner, Regular			1,505	833	352	65
econd Class Subordinate Judge, Amalner, Small Causes econd Class Subordinate Judge,			2,399	1,965	434	65
Shirpur on deputation to Amalner,		1		320	1	•••
Regular	***	}		320	444 .	

#### JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

Vork								1 1 1
	Appe	llate		s dis-	stiga- is of urns	suits vear veder	nding re end rt	
Totul number of Ap- peals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of theyear under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columps 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Bemarks
Ĕ	9.	аї 10	а́ 11	12 12	0 13	Z 14	Z. 15	16
<u> </u>	i		1			 \	ł 	1
	.				1			•
					27		•	
				445	182	67		
				1,750		17		: :
			·	1,535	67			
		<i>.</i>		123	•••		•••	
				2,687	145	18	•••	i
	··· ,			447	•	3		
•••				155	•••			
746	525	221	404	20,951	1,069	694	5	•
<b>■</b> 436	•238	<b>*</b> 178	*206	7	38		13	† Columns 8 to 11 do n include miscellaneou appeals shown in stat
	ļ							appeals shown in stat ment No. 8.
	20*			1,634	372	105	•••	Fifty-eight suits und
		• ••		4,102	•••	12		Fifty-eight suits und special jurisdiction were filed, 53 dispose of and 49 remain
					•••	•••		pending at the clo of the year.
·			,		••• ·	•••		8
				•••				n E
••			۱	1,789	136	12	••••	
- ]			:	617				· .
				1,558	120	23		
				1,963	•••			}
						j		
	. 1		i i	:				l

	Criminal	l Work				Civi
	the	the		Origi	nel	
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	3	4 :	5	6	7
West Khandesh—contd. Second Class Subordinate Judge. Shirpur, Regular			1,196 3,596	891 3,077	305 519	- 450 276
Total	34	103	20,404	15,227	5,177	5,548
Kolada. District and Sessions Judge		32	6	3	3	8
First Assistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge Second Assistant Judge and Addi-	3	8				
tional Sessions Judge Second Class Subordinate Judge, Alibag, Regular	1	1	434	 305	 129	 176
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Alibag, Small Causes			644	574	70	48
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Pen, Regular			640	328	319	112
Second Class Subordinate Judge. Pen. Small Causes			123	115	7	66
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Roha, Regular			1,115	639	476	611
Second Class Subordinate Judge. Roha, Small Causes			75	60	15	• <u>•</u> •
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Mahad, Regular Second Class, Subordinate Judge,	<i></i>		1,294	780	514	314
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Mahad, Small Causes			193	132	1	132
Total	10	35	4,463	2,936	1,527	1,361

.

74

. .

ŧ

	5	<b>4</b> 41	179	3,473	172	45	322	367
	:	-	:	8	:	:	:	:
	1	83	57	1,068	:	:	;	:
	:	1	:	8	;	:	:	:
	ł	302	22	591	:	:	:	:
. `	<b>i</b> .	:	;	331	:	:	:	:
	:	36	20	421	:	:	:	:
	:	:	:	470	:	:	!	:
	1	8	72	495	•	:	1	:
	:	:	:	:	:	: <b>1</b>	87 <b>8</b>	:
-	:	1	89	89	:	:	•111	1
<ul> <li>Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneous appeals shown in state</li> </ul>	89	;	7		•172	<b>4</b> 5	•133	*367
	13	368	748	13,825	206	178	208	436
• • • •	<b>i</b> 1	;	: 8	992 1.163	1.1.	: I	: :	: : 
61	ti ti	14	13	19	Ë	5	8	œ
Remerks	Number of appeals pen more than a year at the of the year under report	Number of original pending more than a at the end of the year u report	Order made after inves tion, columns 17 and 1 the Monthly Civil Retur	Execution proceedings posed of	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Pending at the end of the year under report	Disposed of	Total number of Ap- peals before the Court
	ding end	year	tiga- 18 of :ns	dis-		late	Appellate	
							•	Work

	Crimina	l Work				Civi
	the	the		Origir	ıal	anak tana siyanga
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Nasik						
istrict and Sessions Judge	24	138	7	3	4	4
sistant Judge and Assistant						
Sessions Judge irst Class Subordinate Judge,	•••		•••	41		
Appellate Powers, Regular rst Class Subordinate Judge, Appel-		•••	1,009	147	461	439
ate Powers, Small Causes int Second Class Subordinate			3,022	791	792	577
Judge, Regular				299		
Judge, small Causes				1,208		•••
iditional Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Regular			•••	61		
lditional Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes	•••		•••	231		•••
cond Class Subordinate Judge, Satana, Regular			1,628	1,173	455	539
cond Class Subordinate Judge, Satana, Small Causes			199	164	35	163
cond Class Subordinate Judge. Pimpalgaon, Regular			1,091	631	460	431
cond Class Subordinate Judge, Pimpalgaon, Small Causes	•••		2,370	1,867	503	602
cond Class Subordinate Judge. Malegaon, Regular			1,139	402	365	404
cond Class Subordinate Judge, Malegaon, Small Causes			9,152	1,668	482	578
int Second Class Subordinate Judge, Malegaon, Regular			2,200	371		015
int Second Class Subordinate				2		•••
Judge, Malegaon, Small Causes cond Class Subordinate Judge,		•••				
Yeola, Regular cond Class Subordinate Judge,			1,369	998	371	370
Yeola, Small Causes cond Class Subordinate Judge,		•••	475 /	375	100	75
Sinnar, Regular cond Class Subordinate Judge,	•••		903	393	324	395
Sinvar, Small Causes int Second Class Subordinate	•••		917	458	239	222
Judge, Sinnar, Regular bint Second Class Subordinate			•••	186	•••	•••
Judge, Sinnar, Small Causes				220		
Total	24	138	16,280	11,689	4,591	4,799
Poona						
istrict and Sessions Juãgo	16	- 36	136	64	54	54
ssistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge	35	72		18	c14	•••

,

# 76 JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

,

ork					14		t tá wri	4
	Арре			s dis-	investiga- and 18 of I Returns	is pend- r at the report	pending the end ort	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Totel number of Appeals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the proceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investige tion, columns 17 and 18 c the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pend- ing more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16
*687	*352	*283	*501	9	ō0	8	29	• Columns 8 to 11 do me include miscellaneou appeals shown in stat ment No. 8.
•••					8			) Thirty-nine suits under special jurisdiction
•••	*252			327	154	116	•••	were filed, 43 dispose of and 29 remained
				1,462		8		pending at the clo of the year.
•••				763	119			J. OI CHE YEAR.
;				<b>9</b> 96		•••		-
			}		7	•••		l
··· .						•••		
•••			]	1,017	53	18		,
				5	•••			
			(	1,193	132	67	***	
	•••			1,662			•••	
*14	}		]	765	116	16		v
•••	•••	[		1,017	•••	1		
						•···		
	•••			•••			•••	
				1,022	117	14	•••	
	1			281				
:				760	106	32		
ì				586	i		`	
[	1			18	Í			:
				7				
887	604	283	501	11,890		274	29	
*756	•81	*108	+ <u>1</u> 75	82	127	13	45	* Columns 8 to 11 do no include miscellaneou appeals shown in state ment No. 3.
	+245			11	61		•••	1 *

#### Criminal Work Civil the the Original å β suits 2 at the end of : under report ă e end y ы Appeals disposed Sessions Court Total number of before the Court Names of Courts Cases disposed Sessions Court Fending at the the preceding y 5 Pending a the year 1 Disposed ţ 1 2 3 4 5 7 6 Poona-contd. First Class Subordinate Judge, with 4,033 2.533 1.500 Appellate Powers. Second Class Subordinate Judge, 1.954 ••• • • • • 2.033 1,183 850 ••• ... 942 Vadgaon. Do. Talegaon 1.148 720428 469 309 \*\*\* ••• Do. Sasvad Do. Khed Second Class Subordinate Do. • • • • ••• 841 2.117 596 305 817 ••• ... 1.050 781 Judge, 250 Junnar on deputation to Khed. Second Class Subordinate Ju ... ... Judge, ... 1,031 682 349 268 ••• Junnar. Do. Baramati .... The Agent to Government for the Sardars in the Deckan. The Jabsgirdar of Malegaon .... The Judge, Small Cause Court, 1,838 992 846 876 ••• ••• 4 4 4 67 36 31 18 ••• ••• ••• ••• 9,468 7,153 2,315 3,042 Poona. Toona. The Registrar, Small Cause Court, Poona. Village Munsiffs' Courts ... ... 1,036 808 228 247 ····, ... 2,260 1,871 389 576 Total 51 108 26.012 17,900 8.112 9,540 ... Ratnagiri. District and Sessions Judge 19 ... 41 91 25 6 9 irst Class Subordinate Jud with Appellate Powers, Regular. First Judge, 161 366 132 143 ••• First Class Subordinate Judge with Appellate Powers, Small Causes. Joint Second Class Subordinate 557 76 93 481 ... ••• Joint Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dapoli, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Dapoli, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Chiplun, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Chiplun, - mall Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Devrukh, Regular. 73 .... 229 227 519 290 141 150 ... 660 ô19 ... 329 300 694 365 ... ... 549 **210** 207 759 .... .... 879 5**3**8 341 246 Second Class Subordinate Judge, Devrukh. Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Devrukh. Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge. Rajapur, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge. Rajapur, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge. Devgad. Regular Second Class Subordinate Judge. Malwan, Regular. . . . ... 222 213 9 152 ... ... 495 342 153 210 ... ... 245349 104 120 ... ...

909

779

...

•••

•••

...

631

586

293

246

278

193

#### JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

78

#### Work investiga-and 18 of 1 Returns Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report Number of original suits pend-ing more than a year at the end of the year under report dig Appellate proceedings 5 Total number of Ap-peals before the Court Pending at the end of the year under report Pending at the end the preceding year Order made after i tion, columns 17 a the Monthly Civil Remarks Disposed of Execution posed of 10 11 18 14 15 16 8 9 12 ) One hundred and forty 430 342 **\***22 ļ 2,226 ... ... ... ... two suits under special jurisdiction were filed, 193 disposed of and 111 were pending at the close of the year. 38 178 1,253 ••• ••• ... ... ••• 41 40 106 925 61 ••• • •• ... ... ... 475 43 •... ••• ... ... ••• 62 .... .... .... ••• 1,422 ... ... .... .... ... ... 863 22 29 ••• ... ... ••• ... 1,076 70 190 . . . ... ... ••• .... .... ••• ••• ... \*\*\* 48 4 ••• ... ••• ••• 7,054 260 ... .... ••• 306 10 ••• .... .... ... \*\*\* 612 20 .... .... ... .... ... 756 348 408 275 16,353 1,184 967 45 \* Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneous appeals shown in state-•780 •300 •384 \*45**3** 44 120 3 .... ment No.8. Twenty-two suits under special jurisdiction were filed, 2 disposed of and 19 remained pending at the close of the year. \*96 370 71 26 ... ... ••• ... ÷, i 350 ... ... ••• •• ... •.. ••• • • • 380 58 ... ••• 34 ••• ••• 263 ... ... ... ••• 78 356 52 ... ... ••• ••• ••• 294 7 ... \*\*\* \*\*\* ... ... ••• 601 40 32 ... . . . ••• ••• ••• 48 2 ... ... ... ••• ••• 317 56 19 ... ... .... ... ••• 116 ... ••• ••• ••• 18 503 15 ••• ••• ••• .... ••• 775 30 42 • • • ••• ... ••• ·•• t

#### FOR THE YEAR 1930-contd.

79

	Crimina	l Work				Civi
	the	the		Origi	nel	-
	by	by	suits		r g	5
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of Bessions Court	Appeals disposed of Sessions Court	Total number of su before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end the preceding year
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Ratnagiri-contd.		İ	ļ		ĺ	
Second Class Subordinate Judge,			120	91	29	
Malwan, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge,	1		544 i	403	141	171
Venguria, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Venguria, Small Causes.			43	35	8	•••
Total	19	41	7,919	5,518	2,401	2,567
Satara.						
District and Sessions Judge	24	37	22	8	14	10
Assistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge.	23	7				
Extra Assistant Judge and Addi- tional Sessions Judge. First Class Subordinate Judge	• 3 		 2,334	 1,660	 674	 811
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Wai	;		2,024	1,234	790	849
Do. Karad Do. Patan	•••		2,214 715	1,118 342	1,096 373	919 263
Do. Koregaon			1,200	630	570	õ10
Do. Dahiwadi			939	437	502	432
Do. Tasgaon			1,251	812	439	456
Do. Vita	'		824	520	304	433
Do. Islampur Village Munsiffs' Courts			1,390 1,483	921 976	469 507	440 531
Total	50	44	14,396	8,658	5,738	5,664
Sholapur.	1					
District and Sessions Judge	38	80	41	15	26	5
Assistant Judge and Additional Sessions Judge. First Class Subordinate Judge,	 			. 1	•••	
with Appellate Powers. Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge.	 	!	3,269	1,914	1,354	914
Additional Joint Second Class, Subordinate Judge. Second Class Subordinate Judge.	, 		1,621	1,344	477	370
Barsi, Second Class Subordinate Judge,			1,593	1,172	421	398

. •

# JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

· .

80

s. . .

.

Remarks	54 X						Appell	
	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of original suits pend- ing more than a year at the end of the year under report	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Roturns	Execution proceedings posed of	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Pending at the end of the year under report	Disposed of	Total number of Ap- peals before the Court
16	15	14	13	12	ш	10	9	8
		]	,					
				46			1	
		30	* 36	342				•••
		1 00						; ;
			••• ••••	14				
0	120	259	431	4,778	453	384	396	780
	289	3	53 y	8	*661	*832	*148	1,329
include miscellane appeals shown in st		•••	· '	•••		'	*214	
ment No. 8.		•••	••••	•••			*135	
}Fifty-four suits un special jurisdic	m	162	159	1.416				
were filed, 64 disp of and 37 rema		215 266	103 77	1,269 1,038				
pending at the closent the year.		93	45	345				
		144	68	522			•••	
	•••							
•		134	43	265	•••			
	•••	94	36	691 359	•••			
	•••	125 42	50 79	1,098				
- I 	 	42 140	79 7	428				
9	289	1,418	720	7,434	661	832	497	1,329
9 +Columns 8 to 11 do	179	1	44	9	399	1382	<del>†</del> 292	<del>1</del> 704
include miscelland appeals shown in si ment No. 8.							+28	
Fifty suits un special jurisdic were filed, 43 dispu- of and 81 rema:		146	242	2,069		•••	<del>1</del> 8	
pending at the close		37	60	1,224	•			
the year.		3	74	1,298				•••

J 63-6

.....

1

	Criminal		L ST	TEM	ENT 1	No. 14
-	~	TT on h				
	<u> </u>	I WOLK				Civil
	the	the		Origi	nal	
Namee of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Peuding at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
	0				Å	
1	2	3	4	5	6 	7
Sholapur-contd.			ו   			
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Madha		•	1,590	946	644	378
Do. Sangola			440	276	164	152
Do. Malsiras			595	399	196	194
Village Munsiffs' Courts			1,871	1,465	406	604
lotal		80	11,920	7,532	3,688	3,015
Surat			ļ			
District and Sessions Judge	35	79	47	30	17	26
First Class Subordinate Judge, Regular.			1,775	126	1,089	925
First Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes.			4,393	544	990	1,104
Joint First Class Subordinate Judge. Regular.		·		133		•••
Joint First Class Subordinate Judge, Small Causes.				8,859		•••
Joint Second Class Subordinate Judge, Regular.			·	427		•••
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Bulsar, Regular,			1,201	762	439	488
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Bulsar, Small Causes.			1,458	1,145	313	190
Second Class Subordinaté Judge, Olpad, Regular.			308	233	75	92
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Olpad, Small Causes.	•••		523	442	81	50
Total	35		9,705	6,701	3,004	2,875

\$

Signal     Signal     Signal     Execution proceedings disposed of       Signal     Signal     Signal     Signal     Signal       Signal     Signal     Signal     Signal<	150	120	118	2388
Q       Q	i	•	:	:
E       S       E       S	:	:	:	:
S       S	i	:	:	:
S       S	:	:	:	:
E       S	:	:	;	:
S       S	:		:	:
55     56     44     65     66     58     44       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:     .:       .:     .:     .:     .:     .:	÷	:	<u> </u>	:
S     S     A     S     S     A       S     S     A     S     S     A       S     S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S       S     S     S     S	1	e :	;	: :
S       1       S	:	:	*35	:
Image: Section of the section of th	*150	*120	<b>8</b> 8	*238
**       S       S       S       **         ::       ::       ::       ::       Order made after investigation, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns         ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::         ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::         ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::         ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::         ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::       ::         ::       :       :				
S       S       S       S         ::       ::       ::       Order made after investigation, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns         S       S       S          Number of original suits pend.       ::          S       *           Number of original suits pend.       :          S       *           Number of original suits pend.       :          Number of appeals pending <td< td=""><td>399</td><td>382</td><td>322</td><td>704</td></td<>	399	382	322	704
Solution       Solution <td< td=""><td></td><td>:</td><td>:</td><td></td></td<>		:	:	
Shear       Shear       Order made after investigation, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns         Shear       Number of original suits peuding more than a year at the end of the year under report         Shear       Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report         Shear       Shear	:	:	:	
Image: State Stat	;	;	:	:
Order made after investigation, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns         Number of original suits pending         ing more than a year at the end of the year under report         Number of appeals pending         more than a year at the end of the year under report	:	:	:	:
Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns Number of original suits pend- ing more than a year at the end of the year under report Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report				
Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns Number of original suits pend- ing more than a year at the end of the year under report Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	=	0 V		œ
Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns Number of original suits pend- ing more than a year at the end of the year under report Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	:	\$	<b>,</b> 1	
estiga- 18 of turns pend- at the sport	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Pending at the end of the year under report	Disposed of	Fotal number of Ap- peals before the Court
		illate	Appellate	
				Work
30—contd.	AR, 1930-	YEAR	THE	FOR
83				

in the second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second	Crimina	l Work				Civ
	the	the	,	Origin	nal	
Numes of Courts	Cases disponed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Fending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	3 '	4	5 	6	7
Thana						
District and Sessions Judge	34	86	52	13	19	19
Assistant Judge and Additional Ses- sions Judge.	18	7		18		
Second Assistant Judge and Addi- tional Sessions Judge.	4	7		2		
First Class Subordinate Judge, Regular.	,		594	359	207	21/
First Class Subordinate Judge. Small Causes.	;		1,976	1,442	410	414
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Pen, on deputation to Thana, Regular			·	28	•••	•••
Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Pen, on deputation to Thana, Small Causes.				124		÷.
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kalyan, Regular.			1,352	1,076	276	314
Second Class Subordinate Judge, Kalyan, Small Causes.			1,068	792	276	202
Second Class Subordinate Judge,			389	282	107	106
Bhivandi, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge.			640	597	. 43	93
Kalyan, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge.			238	162	76	68
Murbad, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge.			471	388	83	68
Murbad, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge.			918	568	261	344
Andheri, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge,			1,449	1,102	236	176
Andheri, Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Alibag, on deputation to Andheri.				89		
Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Alibag, on deputation to Andheri.				111		
Small Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge,			488	339	149	170
Dahanu, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge,			726	589	137	• 70
			705	460	245	287
Danna, Binan Causes. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Panvel, Regular. Second Class Subordinate Judge, Panvel, Small Causes.	 		1,093	945	148	230
Total	56	100	12,159	9,486	2,673	2,776

1

1

•

ι,

	8 13	173	8	191	277
: : : : : 17 6 & 28 7		ŧ	÷		:
	629	;	:	:	3
	346	:	÷	i	ļ
	600	:	:	. :	:
	:	1	:	:	:
; ;	1	:	:	:	ż
:	967	:	:	:	;
:	. 649	:	Ŧ	:	:
	158	:	:	:	:
	134	:	:	:	:
: •	348	:	:	ł	•.
49 • 2 ···	296	;	:	:	:
:	707	;	:	:	:
115 10	901	:	:	:	:
:	:	:	;	:	:
:	:	:	:	:	:
Jof and 85 remain pending at the close the year.	1,396	:	:	:	:
- E -	426	:	;	:	:
: : :	20	;	:	*44	1
	8	1	:	<b>66</b>	:
33 7 *Columns 8 to 11 do not include miscellaneous appeals shown in state- ment No. 8.	<u>~~</u>	*173	ġ.	*81	116.
13 14 10 10		a	5 5	°	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
the Month Number of c ding more end of the Number of more than of the yea	Execution posed of	Pending at the preced	Pending at the year up	, Disposed of	Total numb peaks befor
original suit than a year year under i	v proceeding	the end of ing year	the end o nder report		er of Ap ethe Court
ts pen at the report	s dis	f	liate	Appellato	

 $\mathfrak{S}_{\mathfrak{r}}$ 

. .

			Crimin	al Work	1			Ci
	*		by the	by the		Ori	ginal	
Names of C	ourts		Cases disposed of b Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of b Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1			2	3	4	5	6	7
Consolidated Total	s of Distri	cts			7 }	l		
Abmedabad		•••	76	162	15,126	10,039	5,087	5,764
Ahmednagar			54	142	12,164	8,571	3,598	3,748
Belgaum		•••	60	73	8,820	5,482	3.338	3,923
Bijapur			44	45	8,061	5,616	2,445	2,485
Broach and Panch Ma	hals	·	50	90	12,802	9,788	3,014	3,549
Dharwar			31	95	12,517	9,281	<b>3,</b> 236	3,602
īgira		••••	80	150	14,371	11,454	2,917	3,730
ianara	•••		ю	21	4,817	3,561	1,266	1,375
last Khandesh		, '	36	149	25,304	17,923	7,381	8,326
West Khandesh			34	102	20,404	15.227	5,177	5,548
olaba	•••		10	35	4,463	2,936	1,527	1,361
asik	•••		24	138	16,980	11,689	4,591	4,799
oona		•••	51	108	26.012	17,900	8,112	9,540
atnagiri			19	41	7,919	5,518	2,401	2,567
atura		•••	50	44	14,396	8,658	5.738	5,654
holapur	•••	•••	38	80	11,220	7,532	3,688	3,015
urat			35	79	9,705	6,701	3,004	2,875
bana			56	100	13,159	9,486	2,673	2,776
	Total		758	1.654	2,36,540	1,67,362	69,178	73,938
Bombay				ļ		1		
ourt of Small Causes,	Bombay				47,471	41,457	6,014	6,858
	Total				47,471	41,457	6,014	6,358

ı

# JUDICIAL STATEMENT No. 14

2 ·

	Арре	llate	1	đị <del>a</del>	ttiga- 18 of rns	pen- t the port	tding e end	
Total number of Appeals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending ut the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion. columns 17 and 18 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pen- ding more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	16
	۱ ا							
594	<b>997</b>	567	333	7,372	989	526	119	•
691	425	266	356	8,370	678	395	32	
691	472	219	371	4,462	659	512	21	-
417	207	210	172	4,144	449	113	4	
388	139	249	165	7,544	463	251	50	
726	537	189	190	6,151	1,234	202	1	
356	232	124	198	10,034	533	315	7	]
467	217	250	254	3,291	260	101	88	
746	525	221	404	20,951	1,069	694	5	
436	258	178	206	13,825	748	168	13	
367	322	45	172	3,473	179	441	2	1
887	604	283	501	11,890	855	274	29	
756	348	408	275	16,353	1,164	967	45	
780	396	384	453	4.778	431	259	120	````
1,329	497	832	661	7,434	720	1,418	289	
704	322	382	399	6,944	518	322	179	
236	118	120	150	4,495	571	566	47	
277	191	86	173	8,424	697	108	7	
0,850	6,037	4,813	5,433	1,49,935	19.237	7,632	1.053	
				l				Applications to the Full Court.
•••			#4 J	24,856		141		432 applications includ ing 16 from previou year came before the Full Court for disposal
			•••	ź <b>4</b> ,856		141		of which 412 were dis posed of and 20 remain ed pending at the close of the year.

	Criminal	Work				Oiv
	the	the		Origi	nal	•
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
HIGH COURT Original Side High Court of Judicature, General and Extraordinary Jurisdiction.			6,665	3,348	8,317	3,49
Do. Admirelty			3	1	3	;
Do. Testamentary			29	19	9	1
Do. Insolvency	,		4,307	1,463	2,844	3,32
Do. Parsi Chief Matrimonial			11	10	1	
High Court, Criminal Sessions			•••			···
Total	175		11,014*	4,841	6,173	6,83
Appellate Side		•••				•••
`Do, do. Appellate Decrees		,		` <b></b>		
Do, do. Orders			•••		•••	•••
Carried over					·	

۰ .

•

۰.

•

Sec.

257 1,582 970 1,573	74	
	65 513 	
!	: :	
		2,006 3,973 1
	1,305	
	-	•In addition to these, 511 petitions for Probate and Letters of Admin- istration were filed for disposal.

 $\mathbf{8}$ 

۰.

	Crimine	l Work				Ci
	oy the		Original			
Names of Courts	Cases disposed of by Sessions Court	Appeals disposed of by Sessions Court	Total number of suits before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Brought forward			·			
HIGH COURT—contd.						
Appellate Side-contd.		ĺ			1	5
Appeals under the Letters Patent	!			114	•••	• •••
Appeals under the Workmen's Com- pensation Act, 1923.					•••	
Criminal Appeals by persons con- victed,	•••	574			•••	•••
Criminal Appeals by Government	•••	16			***	
Criminal References under Section 438, Criminal Procedure Code.	136	•••	•••	•		•••
Do. Cases called for on review of Criminal Returns or otherwise.	(a) 17		•••		•••	•••
Do. Applications for revision by accused persons and complainants.	816		•••		•••	
Do. References under Section 307, Criminal Procedure Code.	. 14				•••	'
Do. Confirmation cases under Section 374, Criminal Procedure Code.	27				•••	
Total	(b) 510	590			· · · ·	

(a) Besides these R. and P. in 48 cases were called for but on perusal no action was taken.

(b) Besides these the following miscellaneous applications were disposed of :--

Desindes these the following miscellaneous
96 Applications for transfer.
11 Applications for bail.
1 Applications for bail.
10 Applications for maintenance.
5 Applications for compensation.
90 Applications for disposal of property.
7 Applications for stay of proceedings.
4 Applications for senetion.
19 Applications for miscellaneous nature.
24 Applications of miscellaneous nature.

197

His Majesty's High Court of Judicature, Appellate Side, Bombay, 9th July 1931.

Work										
Appellate				dis- stiga- 18 of urns		suits ear at under	nding e end rt			
Total number of Ap- peals before the Court	Disposed of	Pending at the end of the year under report	Pending at the end of the preceding year	Execution proceedings posed of	Order made after investiga- tion, columns 17 and 15 of the Monthly Civil Returns	Number of original suits pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Number of appeals pending more than a year at the end of the year under report	Remarks		
8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15	. 16		
4,532	1,311	3,221	3,075				3,204			
							·	• •		
89	£0	39	62	•••			24			
6	1	5	3	•••			2			
•••				•••			•••	•		
							<b></b>	i .		
		•••								
•••	•••		•••			1	•••	1		
•••			· •••	•••			•••			
•••		•		•••				•		
•••				i       						
4,627	(°) 1,362	3,265	3,140				2,230			

(c) Besides these, the following miscellaneous matters were disposed of :--14 Civil References.

404 Civil Revision Applications.
 10 Applications to withdraw or transfer appeals, etc., under Section 24, Civil Procedure Code.

Code.
16 Applications for leave to appeal as pauper under Order XLV, Rule 1, Civil Procedure Code.
6 Applications for review of judgments, under Section 114, Civil Procedure Code.
9 Applications for review of appeal to His Majesty's Privy Council, Order XLV, Rule 7, Civil Procedure Code.
40 Applications for taxy of execution, Order XLI, Rule 5, Civil Procedure Code.
933 Applications of miscellaneous nature.

1,764

M. K. ADHIKARI, Assistant Registrar.

BOMBAY : PRINTFD AT THE GOVERNMENT CENTRAL PRESS.